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CASE 2356

IN THE MATTER OF:
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BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO
AUGQUST 16, 1961

By call of the 0il Conservation Commission, on:
its motion, to hear the report of the Industry:
Study Commil ttee on Commingling of Crude 0il,to:
consider the adoption of a Manual for the In- :
stallation and Operation of Comingling Facil-:
itles, and to consider the revision of Rules
303 ané 309-B to provide for adminiatrative
procedures for obtaining permlission to com-
mingle crude o0il in conformance with said man-
ual.
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BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSIONW
SANTA FE, WBW MEXICO
AUGUST 16, 1961

IN THE MATTER OF:

CASE 2356 By call of the 011 Conservation Cammisaion,
on its motion, to hear the report of the
Industry Study Camnittee on Cammingling of
Crude 011, to consider the adoption of a
‘Manual for the Installation and Operation
of Camingling Facllities, and to consider
the revision of Rules 303 and 309~B to pro-
vide for administrative mrocedures for ob~
taining permission to caoemingle crude oil
in conformance with said manual.

% U0 o o9 B o4 9o o9 wve |

) oo c0 o0 vo o0

BEFRE:
@Gov, Edwin L. Mechem

E. 8. (Johnny) Walker
A. L. Porter

TRANSCRIPT OF PROCEEDINGS

MR. PORTER: We'll take up next Case 2356, and this 1isf
the case called by the camnisaion on its own motion to hear the
report of the Industry Study Camittee on Cammingling of Crude 011,
and for the adoption of a Manmual for the Inastallation snd Oporati%g
of Camningling Facilities, and to consider the revision of Rules
303 and 309-B té provide for administrative procedures for obtain-
ing permission to cammingle crude oll in conformance with said

mapueal.
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Before we begin owr testimony, I would like to call for

appearances.

MR. MORRIS: At the Caomission's request, Dick Morris
appearing for the Industry Study Camittee on Cammingling.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Buell.

MR. BUELL: FPFor Pan American Petroleum Coarporation,
Guy Buell. |

MR, ANDERSON: R. M. Anderson, Sinclair 01l & Gas
Campany.

MR. CHRISTY: Sim Christy for Humbie 01l & Refining
Ceampany.

MR, WHITE: Charles whit:e‘ for Texaco, Inc.

MR, JACOBS: Ronald Jacobs for Skelly 0il Campeny.

MR. KELLAHIR: Jason Kellahin for Amerada Petroleum
Corporation and Cbntinental 0il Campany.

MR, SETH: Oliver Seth for Shell 0il Campany.

MR. TUFFLY: Harry Tuffly, Tidewater Oil Campany.

¥R. PORTER: Mr. Morris, have you decided on the orde:
of testimony? _
_ HP MORRIS: Yer, air. If the’ Camission please, at
the outset, T have a statement I would like to present before the
testimony cammences.

MR. PORTER: You may proceed.

MR. MORRIS: I refer to Camission'!s Memorandum No,

2-61, dated March 16, 1961, a copy of which is befare you, and ask

)
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that the Cammission take administrative notice of its contents.

MR. PORTER: The Commission will talke administrative
notice of the Memorandum No. 2-61.

MR. MGKRIS: This Memorandum reflects that in March of
this year it came to the Commission's attention that abuses of the
caomingling privilege were probably occurring. The Commission tho:+
determined that in order to prevent further abuses, standarda for
cammingling installations should be established. To this end the
Cammission appolnted an Industry Coammittee to study all phases of
camingling with the objective of proposing installations which
would be as rfoolprocf as possible.

The Cammittee thus appointed iras‘ requested to file a written
report of its recommendations for minimum standards for coamingli
inatalletion. The Industry Committee was constituted of Shell 011
Company, represented by R. L. Elkins, and R. Sumerwell; Gulf O0il
Corporation represented by C. M. Bumpass; Humble 0il & Refining
represented by W. M. O'Reilly; Atlantic Refining Company represented
by H. T. Frost and N. MoCaskill; Benson-Montin-Greer Drilling Com~
pany represented by A. Greer; Pan American ?otroleun Corporation by{
A. J. Inderrieden and J. E. York; Continental 0il Campany reproloniLd
by V. T. Lyon; Texaco Inc. represented by J. E. Robinson; Phillips
Petroleum represented by R. D. Schropp; Carper Drilling Company
represented by C. E. Storm; Texas Pacific Coal & Oil Company

represented by J. Yuronka; and New Mexico 01l Conservaiion Commissipn

represeorted by Dan Nutter.
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Mr, Elkins of Shell served as Chalrman of the Committee un-
til his departure for New York in May, at which time he was succee
ed by Mr., Sumerwell, also of Shell 01l Company.

Mr. Bumpass of Gulf served as Chalirman of the Sub~-committee
on measuring methods, a&nd Mr. O'Reilly of Humble as Chairman of thq
Sub=-comml ttee on assembly design. Messrs. Sumerwell, Bumpass and
OtReilly will testify today in presenting the report of the Commit-
tee to the Commission.

I would like to make clear at the outset of the testimony
that the report of tha Committee does not represent the unmanimous
opinion of all the Committee members. 1Instead, it represents the
ma jority opinion of the members of that Conmittee. It should also
be pointed out that the witnesses who wlll present the Cdmmittee
report are testifying on behalf of the Committee, and thelr rm&rk%
should not be taken as necessarily representative of the position
oi the companies with which they are employed. With permission of
the Commission, in order to facllltate the presentation of this re-
port, the procedure we would like to 'follou wéuld be to have Mr.
Sumerwell, Mr. Bumpass and Mr. OtRellly each tesgtify before any
crogs-examimation of any of them is permitted. At the conclusion
of all of them, they wlll then answer Questiocns, i e 55 & panel
or as individuals, depending on how the question\is addresased to
them. If that meets with the Commission's amrﬁal, we will pro-

ceed in that manner.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Morris, as I understand it, youtrll

RN
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have the three representatives of the Coomittee ait as a panel,
and you would like for them to conclude their direct testimony be-
fore there is any cross-examination of either --

MR. MCRRIS: Yes, sir, we will have three witnesses.

I will direct questions to them as individuals rather than as a
panel.

MR, PRTER: Surely.

MR. MORRIS: Then, at the conclusion of the testimony
of all of them, then cross-examinmation will be allowed.

MR. PORTER: Yes, sir. Before we proceed with the
case, I would like to say that the Commission has, by letter,
thanked each member of the Conmittee individmlly, that is, with
the oxception of the Commissiont's Staff members, and we have
thanked them personally. They ﬁavo put in an awful lot of time on
this Manuel. When we gave them the job, we indicated to the Chalwrs
man that there was an urgency, and that they should proceed with
due diligonco, wvhich they certainly did. We were sorry that Randy
Flkins had to leave befare the rtudy was completed. Of course,
ie're also sorry for anybody that has to leave New Mexico amd g2
%o New York. But Mr. Swmmerwell took over in good a‘tyle » and the
Camittee proceeded, and those of you who have seen the Manual.
which they have came up wi'_bh, probably realige the amount of work .

that went in on this thing; there were numerous meetings held.

Regardless of your views as to the Manual and its reuibnirg,
d

I know that yon, along with us, appreciaﬁe the wark of the indivi

~bs
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Camittee memdbers, and the time that they have sacrificed to put iy
on this project.

Mr. Morris, we'll have ycur three witnesses called at this
time and have them sworn.

(Witnesses sworn)
» R. L. SUMERWELL,
called as a witness, having been first duly swarn on oath, testi-
fied as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION

EY MR, NGRRIS: -

Q Mr. Smerwell, will you please state yowr full name,
for the record? |

A R. ’L. Sumerwell.

Q By whom are you employed and in what capacity and whdrT
are you located?

A Shoil 01l Campany as a mechanical engineer, in Roswell)

Q Mr. Sumerwell, did you serve as the Chairman of the Inqus-
try Study Cammittee on camingling of crude 611, appointed by the
Cammission?

A ’Iu_. sir.

Q@ Do you have a preliminary ltateneni to present to the
célnisaien at this ﬁina?

A Yes, #8ir, I ’aure do. This fipal report. of minimum
standards for c_ingling crude 011. represents the ecombined of -~

forts of the Industry Study Camittee appointed bty the New Mexico

N
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Oil Conservation Cammission in March of this year. To fulfill the
cmlqion'a request, the Camittes gave primary consideration to
the deslign of commingling installations which would minimize the
posaibilities of fallures or accidontal mismeasurenments and which
would facilitate detection of purposeful nianoaauranontg of com=
mingled crude oll. However, 1t was redognized early in tho-work
of the Cammittee that the deaign of s completely "foolproof" aya-
tem would be improbable and impractical. This final report.re-
presents the ma jority opinion of the Committee members and is not
in every respect the unanimous opinion of all Committee members.
This fact is mentioned since there 1; difference of cpinion among
industry reprountativeﬁ regarding tb.ek atrictness of regulations
that should and could be imposed on commingling authorizations.
Ten oi; campany representatives along with members of the
Camxission ataff attended four, full cosmittee meetings. The firsd
three meetings were held in Hobbs and the fourth and final meeting
was held in Santa Fe. In view of the amount and complexity of work
to be done by the Committee, it was deamed p?rndont to divide the
Camittee into two Subcaxmittees. The Subccumittee on "Measuring
Methods"™ worked on the written section of the report ﬂhi.ch covers
Proposals for Metering Equipment, Sampling Equipment, Production
Allocation and Procedures of Meter Calibration for use in ccomingling
production from different zones having the same royalty interest

(Part I), and fram different zones or leases having different roy-

alty intereat (Part II). Part III of tae written secticn covers

Nl
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general requirements for zones and leases with common or different
royalty interests. API Standards were used, or referred to, where
| “ o possible. The Subcammittee on "Assembly Design™ worked on the dra\«-

ings or appendix of the report, which covers several proposals for

the sssembly and design of coomingling instasllations utilizing a

PHONE CH 3-6691

variety of equipment and layouts. These drawings and designs in-
clude what the Camittee ccnsiders are minizum requirements for
utilizing a camon teat vessel, routing of nommerchantable oil from
¢. cammon storage tank and handling of power o0il used in subsurface
hydrauiic 1ift systems. In these drawlangs the actual metering
faclilities are shown by the symbol MF, and the requirements of the
metering equipment, sampling equirment. mathod of proving, and
method of production allocation are covered in the written section

of the report.

R REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

Al
v

In the preparation of this report very little consideration
was given to oxfating cammingling installations nor to how they
migat be modified to comply u_ith these recommendations.

It was belleved by the committee that Qnohinstallationa » it

changed, should be comsidered individually.

DEARNLEY-MEIE

This report, therefore, applies primarily to installations
which might be approved in the future.

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

In addition, the camittee belleves that these or any other
camingling requirements which might be adopted should be reviewed

periodically to ascertaln whether changes are needed in view of nﬂT

developments in equipment or techniques,

")
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It might also be noted,in going through the report,that the
wording is samevhat general. This was with the purpose -~ as most
of you might know, it's diffiocult to came up with any standard
without general wording. In addition, trying to be specific would
probably date the report at an earlier time than general wording.
Welve also tried to leave the Cammission same leeway to pin down
ap-oci.fi.*c items,

(Whereupon, Coemittests Exhibit No|
1 was marked for identification)

Qe Mr, Sumerwell, I hand you what has been marksd for iden-

tification as Camitteets Exhibit Mo. 1 in this case, and ask you
to state vhat it 1s, please?
A This is the Repoét of Minimum Standards For Cminglin*
Crude 01l prepared By The Industry Study Committee.
MR. MORRIS: If ﬁhe’ Coammission please, wetlil offer
Comittee's Exhibit No. 1 in evidence at this time.
 MR. PORTER: Without objection, the Exhibit will be

admitted to the rocbrd.

(Yhereupon, Comuittee's Exhibit N9.

- —— -
1 wes »3:3i553 Sin svidence)

MR. MORRIS: If the Cammission please, w3 will direct
the testimony at this time to Mr. OtReilly, and return later to
Mr. Sumerwell.

W. M. O'REILLY,
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called a8 a witness, having been firat duly sworn on oath, tesati-

fied as followus:
DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. MORRIS:

Q Mr. OtReilly, will you please state yowr full name,for
the record?

A W. M. OtReilly.

Q By whom are you employed and in what capaclty, and where

are you located?

A I am a supervising engineer with Humble 01l & Ref'ining
Company in Midland, Texas.

Q Mr. OtReilly, did you serve on the Commingling Committee
as Chairman of the Sub~-committee on the assembly design?

A Yes, I dig.

Q Now, referring to the Appendix of the Committee report
containing assembly diagrems, would you briefly deacribe all of ther
diagrams and explain what they!'re intended to depict?

A The drawings 1 througk 8 illustrate arrangements de-
vised by the Committee to minimize or facilitate the detection of
mi aamessurement of cruds oll production where common tests or treay-
ing facilitlies are used.’

Basically, the Committee determined there would be three disd
tinct ways in which crude oil could be handled. One would provide
individual treaters on zone or leased production. Another aouid
be where common treaters were used, and the third would be the use

of a method which is referred to as a subtraction method.

~L_s
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Q Were these drawings intended to cover all the commingl)
snatallations that were congidered by the Committee?
A No. There are other possible conditions uhicsn oould

arise. Basically, as long as ccumon vessels or ccoumon connecting
lines are not uu;! ahead of individusl production meters, the valvs
ing arrangements,which are shown on these drawings, would not be
required.

MR. MORRIS: At this point I would like to state that
the drawings that we have hung on the wall behind the Coamission
ere intended for pwrposes of demonstration only, they are not BEx~=
hibits in this cass. They're identical to the drawings contalned
in the Aprndix of cmiusion's Exh‘ibit No. 1.

Q (By ¥r. Morris) Mr. O'Reilly, now refer to what is
labeled as drawing No. 1, and describe its mangement_, please.

A This is drawing No. 1. It 1s entitled Individual
treaters used in cammingling common or separate royalties., Indi-
vidual treaters refers to the fact there is an individual treater
provided on each zone or isa.‘;s bafore the production from that
zone or lease is cammingled with other production from other zomat
or leases. In order to expedite the deseri;ption of all the draw-
ings, I will go into same detail on this drawing that we will
eliminate on the later ones. Schematic flow fram individual ‘wennT
is designated to come 1in these lines. This flow is then separ-

ated,in one instance, to a production menifold header, and the

 ng

other valve to a test manifold header. Proceeding on, the flow

N
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from the production side is directed through a heater-treater, and
then through the metering facilities, whioh are provided and

designated as MF, and after the production fram that zone has been

metered, it is then commingled with other production which has bee
treated in a similar manner. This cammingled production is then T
directed to a stock tank for sale to the purchaser.

I will describe the flow where cammon test .rucilitiea are
provided. 1In this case, the common test facility may be either a
‘aoparntor or a heater-treater. In the case of individual wells
which are desired to be tested, their flow would be directed, as
shown by this red line, and thus a well fram Zone "A" would be
directed into the proper flow chamnsl directed through this valve,
which is labeled Valve "H" in this dlagram, directed through this
valve, which is also a Valve "H," "H" meaning header, apd then
into the test separator or treater, as the case may be.

After proper tests have been made, the flow from this vessel
1s directed through & paired valve, through a second palred

valve, and back inte its proper production iine, af ter which 1t

T

proceeds tarougn ita heater-ireater, i_s directed through the meter
ing facilities and is handled in the same Qanner‘aa the ordinary
production. In this way all of the oil or production from Zone
AT 48 pretained in the channels of Zone "A", and cannot i:e mia~
directed into Zone "B" or "C." -

Now, before we go further, I would 1like to read these notes

and explain them, such as necessary. The autamatic well test

)
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header valves on individual well flowlines, that would refer to th¢
valves shown coaming from the individual wells into the test header.
manifold, may be substituted for valve "H," which is this first

valve,interlocking control as shown would then be reguired between

each valve on the manifold and the respective Valve "T."

Now, this interlocking valve or interlocking control rotorrov
to 48 shown by these dotted lines coming from each paired valve se
to a Control Papnel "C." 'This is covered in the Note No. 2, whileh
says that "Mamual, pneumatic, or electrical interlocka must be prot
vided betwsen the appropriate Valve "H" and Valve "T" as shown.
Control panel C and control lines to valves are not;. required 1if
a mechanical interlock is provided ron meanual operation." |

In this case, these valves wonld he three-way, two-;poaition

valves, and they will be controled manually, rneunatically or oloq
trically. A mechanical interlock could be a bar connecting the
two valves .80 that when one valve was operated, the chor valve
would be directed in the same corresponding position. A pnewmatic
or an electrical intorlock m;ﬁld by its characteriatic é.ot:l.on,’ takp
care of this position. In this manner, ali the flow would be re-~
tained in its proper e&ml so that no zoz-xo could be diverted
into another zone accidentally or deliberately. Manual overides
on autametic well test header valves on individual well flowllnes
may be installed on the production side only. In the event of a
mechanical, or, lett!s say, an electrical or pnei:matic falilure of

these intsrlocking arrangements, if you have autamatic well test

")
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header valves on individual well flowlines, it would be permissibdbld
to install e manual overide on the production side only. It could
not overide nnnuaily the valves into the test header manifold.
This would permit straight production in the event of such power
failure, but it would prohibit testing during these times.

Now, we'll move on down to this break in the line. We have
an insert shéwn here which would provide for the hydraulic sub-
surface 1nat_:ailat10n when HS pumps are used.

In such an installation, we would provide a power oll tark
in this break. 01l fram that cil tank would be directed through a
pump, then through a production meter, to the respsctive zone
which 1t was serving, and at the Op‘qra'tor'a option; he may inatall
for test purposes a sscond production notér which would be mani-
folded in the menner si:own, | ‘

There 1s s line shown fram the stock tank which is referred
to as the Bad 0Oll Retnz?n, and it refers to Drawings 7 and 8, which|.
I will now describe. |

In this case, where individual hoater-;treaters are¢ used, and
a separator 1s used for the test vessel or if a heater-treater is
used, and it is desired to reroute the bad oil througn tne heater-
treater of one of the individual zones, this is the alternate
which would be employed.

In this case, the bad 0il would be directed through a pwmap,

through a meter, through a sampler, a check valve, as shown, and

‘thence back through this open valve into the heater-~treater, where
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| ment, the meter, the sampler, the check valve arrangement, are

1t would be treated in an attempt to provide good oil. This ar-
rangement is shown here which includes a second valve shead of the
heater-treater, wvhich is included for the purpose of permitting
calibration of this meter on the return o0il line. That'!s the pur-
pose of this valve, as indicated here. Check valves are required
in these instances to prevent oil being directed shead of this pro-
duction zone meter, and thence into the stock tank.

In this second alternate we have provided a test heater-
treater apecifiocally, and it ia desired to use this test heater-

treater as the return bad oll vessel for treating. In this arrangd-

eliminated, and this stock tank bad oll is treated in a manner
exactly as if ther: were a ro;xrth zone being handled in this com-
mingling installation.

In this mangemeqt R éhen bad o0il 1s belng treated from the

stock tank, it would preclude the testing of any normal production

zone because the bad oil would be handled, as I said, in the marne
that a fourth prééuction zone would be handled. -So, in the case
bad 01l return where this arrangement is used, it would be satis-
factory to employ elther of those alternates,

Q Mr. O'Reilly, in Drawing No. 1, as in the other Draw-
ings that ydu 9111 discuss, is it the intent to arrange the valviu*
system so that 1t would be virtually impossible for the production

from one zone to ever be contributed to another zons?

A This is correct.

~NES
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Q And this was the prime object of this drawing and of
all the drawings that were considered?

A That's correct. It was the intent of the Cammittee,at
the Camission!s request,to prepere an arrangsment in which tha‘
production fram each zone would be completely independent at all
times of production or facilities fram snother zome.

Q And itt's the feeling of the Cammittee that the valve
interlock arrangements, as you have depicted them here, is e
feasible method of obtaining that objective?

A Yos, sir. |
' Q Would you refer, now, to Drawing No. 3, and campare i¢,
1ts similarities and its differences with Drawing No. 12

A Drawing No. 3 again includes a separats hester-treater
for each zone or lease. In this manner 1t 1a identical, the power
oil insert is identical, the bad oil return is identioal.' A1l
things sppear to be exactly camparable to Drawing No. 1, except
the vaiving arrangements, as shown for the manifold leading to the
common test vessel. '

In this caae we used what is referred to as a two-wey,two-
poaition valve, whereas in Drawlng No."l ue‘ used a three-way, two-
position valve, and, as you can sse froam the drawings, the path of
direction of the produced fluid is samewhat different..

In this case it proceeds through a pyramid arrangement to ge%
to the test vessel. In this case it proceeds through a straight |

1ine arrangement to get to the test vessel. There 1s a distinct




DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

PHONE CH 3-6691

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PaGE LT

difference in this feature, and that iz that the control penel,
wvhich is employed, is the only control which may be used. A mecha
ical operation is not tolerable in this arrangement. Control of
these valves must be either pnsumatic or electricel and cannot be
manmlly controlled. This is the only difference between the ar-
rangement of Drawing No. 3 and Drawing No. 1.

Q Now, in Drawing ¥o. 3, yowr two-way, two-position
valves u-m nq:mo.lly closed?

A | Normally closod', correcf..
» Q Itts only feasible in using thia arrangement to oper-
ate one pn:lr-ot" the velves at that time. The other pair must re-
mein cloaéﬁ? |

A "(}om'ect.

Q Whereas, in Drawing No. 1 it's so designed that it

wonl

hrrt if both pairs, as depicted there, were operated at

Ant &

the aaﬁe time, would 1t?

A | They have té operate at the same time.

Q Yes. ’ |

A Yeos, sir. ".[hia is correct. They have to operate at
the same time in order to complete the cyéie.

Q Would you refer, now, to Drawing No. 2, to show a
typical installation unsing a cammson heater-treater with individual

zone separators?

A In Drawing No. 2 we have provided on each zone or leasq

a separating veassel, not a heater-treater, the heater-treater bein#
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a8 vessel common to all zones or leases af ter conmingling has been
o done.

4 : In this cese, as previously described, the wells flow into
the individual well flowlinea, as shown. The flow ls directed

through the production side, through the separator, through the

PHONE CH 31-66%91

metering facilities, and thence cammingled with production handled
in similar manner fraum their zones. Wells on test are directed in
a manner comparable to Drawing 1, previously described, in the
three-way, two-posltion valves, which may be manually, pnematical]ry
or eisciricaliy controiled through the test vessel and directed
back to their proper production zone, where they are then jolned
with wells as they are being produced 'through the separator. They
are all metered through the production meter for that zone, and ’ﬁ:kn
commingled.

The difference actually between Drawing 1 and Drawing 2 ls
the fact that treating occurs after the production fram all zones
has been metered. In this case, the camingled production fram

all zones it directed to the coomon heater-treater;fram the common

{
DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

- S
% heater-treater it's directed to the stock tank where 1lt!'s sold to

: E the purchaser. Tﬁan again we have a break in this linevbetveen

- g the heater-treater and the stock tank, which indicates the insertién

: : of the hydraulic subsurface pumping installation, as shown in the

insert, which is identical to that previously described. 1In these

N installations, the bad oil,such as may show up in the atock tank,
T nesed not be directed back to a zone or lease faclility to be cleam+

- | B~

~s
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I ap, buv may be directed simply as shown through a pwap 1nto the

| on the production side.

.| being operated at a time?

line ahead of the heater-treater, where it is treated and rodiroctﬂd
to the stock tank.

Q Would you nt;u refer to Drawing No. 4, and point out the
similarities and differences of that Drawing to Drawing No. 27

A No. L differs fran Drawing No. 2 in the same nannu' thﬂt
Drawing No. 3 differed from Drawlng No. 1. Specifically, itte in
the arrangement of the valves, the type of valves which are ﬁaed on
the test manifold, and in this case, agaln, we are using two-way,
two-position valves, whereas in Drawing 2 we indicate three-way,
two=-posivion 'v'élv'u. The same limitationa apply. There are no
manual controls permitted on this test‘ headei- inatallation. |

I would 1like 6 ud e thai manurl overides on autoamatic well

test header valves,on individual well flow lines,may be inatalled

Q Mr. O'Roilly, now, a point of clarification here as to
why manual interlocks cannot be used here. Is it because only one
pair of valves oan be operated at a time, and if you used manual

interlocks, there would be no safeguard against more than ons sst

A mia is corre'ct. If manual intarlocks wawe pamnitisd
and manual oi:eration, the inteilock likely would be only between
the pair of valves on Zone "A", separate interlock on the "T" Zone
between the palr of wvalves ¢~:nnZono "B® and between the paiz; ‘o.r val#es

-~

on Zone "C," mo that if this were positioned to open at Zone "A,"

N
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Zone "B" were positioned to open feasibly, production fram Zone "A"
could flow into Zone "B" production lins and be metered and allo-
cated to Zone "B." So this is the reason for not permitting the
use of a manual interlock on any of these valves shown in Drawl ngs
3 and 4.

Q Mr. O'Reilly, before we leave Drawings 1 through |, 1is
there any f\’u'ther-cmnent you would like to make on the valving
arrangement shown on those Drawings?

A No. I believe I have no further camment, Mr. Morria.

Q Refer, now, to Drawings Nos. 5 and 6, and I believe
those drawings deal with the subtraction method of camingling
vhich will be detailled in the writtén bart of the rernort a little
bit later. Will you refer to those Drawings and point out the
system that you have devised there? |

A All right. In the cmn;ingling by the subtraction
method, it is calculated that one set of facilities less than the
total number of zones to be commingled will be employed.

Q May I interrupt you there, Mr. O'Roilly. -

A Yes, slr. B

< == for just a moment? The subt;'action method,as will
be pointed out later, is deaignedj ohly for use in zone camingling;
not on lease capmingling, 1s that correct? '

A This is correct. The faciliti.os that I referred tc as
being one less in this case are the metering tacilities as desig-

nated in Drawing A. 5, we have shown an installation using in-

l
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| dividual heater-treaters on each cone, and only metering facillties|

on Zone "A" and Zone "B" were non-indicated for Zonme "C".

In this case flow would be directed, as previously described.

- _“_ —_— on Drawings 1 and 3, through these three-way, two=-position valves

wvhere tests through a cammon vessel 1s obtalned, and flow would be

PHONE CH 3-6691

as shown from Zone "A" through this three-way, two-position header
valve, and, hence, through this second paired valve through the
test vessel, and redirected by these interlocks, which have been
discussed on previous Drawings. The productlion fram Zone "A® yould

be metered through the facilities indicated. The production from

Zone "B" would be metered through the facilities lndicated for Zong
WB." canmingled- streams fram Zone‘"Af', "R and "C" would then be
directed through a stock tank for salelto tﬁe purchaser. Produc~-
tion from Zone "C" would be determined by subtracting Zone nan,
plus Zone "B* fram the total production indicated.

Q If I may interrupt,that allocation procedure will be
discussed more fully at a later time?
| A mis::ls correct; .me poﬁer 0311 is shown in this case

to be shead of the atock tank, and is directed back through appro-

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.
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priate zone meters, productlon meters, registering power oil re-

turn.
In this case where Zone "A® production 1s metered and Zone
o "BY production is metered vith i:he me ter power oil directed to

Zoﬁe #A" gand to Zone "B" respectively, Zons "C",whose production

- | is determined by the subtraction method,may also recelive power oll

~{ ..
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M, _atnhll o msiihend
.
!’

by the subtraction method. 1In this case where you have bad oll Imn |

the stock tank and wish to treat this oil, you may employ the heatepy-
! = treater on Zone "C." Without the facilities previously described
.. ‘ in Drawings 7 and 8, you did not require a meter and sampler. Thls

pmp directs the oil back through a check valve, as shown through

the heater-treater, and thence into the camingled atreszm.

PHONE CH 3-669)

Q Would you refer, now, to Drawing Fo. 6 and show how it
@iffers fram Drawing No. 5?7
A Drawing No. 6 is the installation shown for commingling

by the subtraction method in which a coomon heater-treater 1s in-

gtallod to treat cammingled production from all leases which have

been handled by individual separatora,'as indicated on zone produc-

tion. Metering facilitles are indi cated again for Zone "A"™ and fonm
Zone "B" and none sre shown for Zone "C." ‘

The manner of handling power oil is as described on Drawing
5, in that Zone "A" and "B" respectively are metered. In this casa,
the bad oil,uhiqﬁ may collect in the stock tank, iz directed
through & pump, returned to the ccmmon flow treajer, where 1t is

treated and returned to the stock tank for sale.

!
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Q ‘Mr. O'Reilly, I understand that Drawing 9 will be re-
ferred to at a ls.ier time, Do you have any'thing further you would
like to offer now with respect to Drawings 1 through 87
- A Yes, sir. At this time I would like to camment on

Drawings 5 and 6. Drawing 5 is quite similar in arrangement, the

- three-way, two-position valve,particularly, to Prawings 1 and 2.
o 5,
|
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Dreawing 6 also is similar in the valve arranguent, namely, the
thres-way, two-position valve, to Drawings 1 and 2. We did not
éhow the subtraction method in drawing form, which may be employed
using two-way, two-position valves, as shown on Drawings 3 and 4.
These installations would be allowed by the Camittee, and thers is
a note on these drawings which refers to this Note No. lj on Drawing
A-S and A~6, which says "If normally closed, two-way valves are to
i:e installed, refer to drawing A-3." This Note on Drawing 5 and
Drawing 6, it requests that you refer to Drawing A-j.

I point this out so that you will observe that two-way, two-
position valves would be an acceptable alternate for these drawlngs
shown.

Q Do you have anything further, Mr. O'Reilly?

A No, sir. | |

MR. MORRIS: At this polnt, if ths Gmiesion please,
we'll proceed with the written portion of the report, and we will
ha.;o another witness or two to explain this part of the report.
| MR. PORTER: You ;xay proceed, Mr. Morris, with yowr ne#t
witnessa. | '

C. M. BUMPASS,
called as a witness, having been first duly sworn on ocath, testi-
fied as follous:
DIRECT EXAMINATION
EY MR. MORRIS: |

Q Mr. Bumpass, will you please state yowr full name, for

N
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the record, please?

A My name is C. M. Bumpeass.

Q By wham are you employed and in what capasity, and utxer%
are you located?

A I em employed by Gulf 0il Corporation as area petrol-
eun engineer of the Hobbs office at Hobbs, New Mexico.

Q Mr. Bumpass, did you serve on the Camingling Comaittee
as Chairman of the Sub-comittee on mesasuring msthods?

A Yes, sir, I did. |

Q@  Would you refer to Part I of the Commlittee report en-
titled "ZONE COMMINGLING (Common Royalty)" and explain the Ccmitt*
treatment of this subject, first outlihiné the general classifica-
tien of thies part of the report?

A Part I 1is the Ctmnitltee!s ninimum standard for com-
mingling of crude oil from different zones of coamon royalty. T™hi
is declded in three meain sections, namely, Marginal Zones, Zones
With Top Allowable Wells (All zones metered), and, lastly, Zones
With Top Allowable Wells (All‘ but one zone metered, referred to as
the subtraction method, and 1n this thgre are provisions and re-
quirements of metering and samplying aquipﬁont, zone production
allocation, meter proving and calibration procedures are covered.

& This section deals only with commingling between zones
on the same lease where the royalty is common in all zones?

A That 1a correct.

Q Now, if you would refer to Section A. of Part I, en-

)
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titled "MARGINAL ZONES" and explain how this subject is treated in
the report, please.

A Section A. MARGINAL ZONES possibly was beyond the scop4
of the Caxmitteets work. However, as this type of cammingling now
requires a hearing,for convenience to all, this Section was in-
cluded. And reading verbatim, is as follows: "MARGIMAL ZOKES.
Zone caxmingling without metering will be permitted where all wollﬂ
in the zones to be cammlingled are below top allowable. Individual
zone production will be determined by periodic well tests.”

Q Would you proceed?

A The next main 1tem s Tiem B, ZONES WITH TOP ALLOWABLE
WELIS (All zones metered). Continuing on verba.timé Ttem 1 1s
Meter Equipment. "Any acceptable meter equipped with a non-reset
oounter can be used for the transfer of liquid hydrocarbons fram o:r
individual -~ pardon me -~ from individual zones to a central tank
battery. The counter and meter reglstering mechaniem shall be readn
ily sealable.

Item 2. Sampling Equipment. Any tyre of autamatlc sampler
can be used in order to determine the BS&’ content of the metered
fiuid. The sample container shall normally be of sufficient vol-
mme to store the ssmple for one month or such lesser time as the
Coemission may approve. Both the sampler and sample container are
to be readily sealable.

Item 3. 18 Zone Production Allocation. Sub-paragraph a/ If

a sampler is utilized, or if BS&W content is less than two per conti,

Lo
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is.
» Q That!s not specifically covered in this report, though,
‘ 1s 1t? ' |
'A io, sir.
Q Alsnn refarrins to thiz paéag:ap‘.;., the wordigg i5 some~

the net zone production shall be determlined by correcilng the gross
meter reading for BSAW content and meter factor; however, if a
sampler is not utilized and BWAW content 1as two per cent or more,
the net zone production shall be determined by correcting the gross
meter reading for meter factor only. If a sampler is installed on
any one zone, then a sampler shall be installed on all zones meter-
ing fluid containing two per cent or more BS&W,

Q If I may interrupt you there, Mr. Bumpass, the wording
in this paragraph assumes that the operatdr knows whether or not hib
oil contains more or less than two per cent BS&%W. How does he make
this dotorninltion?

( A There afo various methods of doing that, and one would
be to take a manual grind out of the flow string, and the other
would be reference to his periodic well tests. Thatts tup mefRods

that he could use to determine what per cent BS&W his flow atream

what complicated as to the meaning of this paragraph, that 1if
BS&W content is two per cent or more, that the operator has the
option to either take the loss or install a sempler, 1s that cor-

rect?

A Thatts the intention of the report.
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Q I seo, BSW content ia less than two per cent whether
or not & sampler is used, an operator can produce flulds in excess

of the zoned allowable to the extent of that BS&W content, is that

right?
;A That!s correct.
Q Would you proceed on, Mr. Bumpeass, please?
A Sub-paragraph b/ under Zone Production Allocation,

reads as followa: Sueh corrections ss are necessary to correct
for known equipment malfunctions shall be made prior to the deter-
mination of net zone production.

Sub-paragraph ¢/ If the summation of the net production
from all zones Gr:e not agree with the net pipeline rums. with be-
ginning aﬁd ending stock adjustments, then the net pipeline rums,
with beginning and ending stock adjustments, will be appqrtionod
to each zone by the ratio that sach net zone production bears to
the smmation of net 'zone ~=- pardon me, strike zone -~ of net pro-
duction fram all zones.

Q Is this paragraph' intended to correct the inherent
dirferences that sxist in alil metering systems?

A Yes, that is true, and furthem.oro,‘ to provide 2 mni-
fomm method of pandiing sucn ipherent errors. This Section, I
didntt finish reading it. Parentheais Ramen Numeral III, Paragraph
B for Allocation Formula wlll be covered. |

Q Would you proceed, please?

A Ttem I} 18 entitled "Meter Provers and Procedures of
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Celibration, Sub-paragraph a/ Any of the following types of
provers can be used for calibrating zone meters: (1) Strapped
storage tank, (2) To-and-bottam graduated-neck prover, (3) Msster
meter, (4) Piston displacement meter, (5) Any prover facility that
is developed having sccuracies equivalent to (1)-(4).

Q Mr. Bumpass, if a stramped storage tank is used as a
prover, 1s it contemplated that the use of auxillary equipsent,

such as thermmeters or outside sight gauges would have to be used

A . As permanent fixtures on that tank, no, sir.
Q Would you procced, please?
A Sub~paregraph b/ states: Each meter used in zone ac-

counting shall be proved monthly until sdsQuaie history of performance

has been established to merit extension of the proving frequency.

Q Is it the intent of the Committee in this paragraph
that the Cammisslion would determine when an adegquate history of
perf ormance had been éstabliahed, rather than the operator?

A From & review of the data sutmitted by the opez;ator,
fhe Commission would soc deterx;:i'ne.

Q Proceed.

. A Sub-paragraph ¢/ The mininwm vélme for proving shall
be sufficlient to read volume in prover\ to the degree of 1 part in
100 parenthesis 1% parenthesis.

Sub—paragraph d/ If prover device 1s not autamatically

temperature compensated, the prover volume shall be corrected for

temperature by correcting the initial and final volumes to 60 de-

o)
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grees Fahrenheit.

Q Now, Mr. Bumpass, if you would please refer to Section
C of Part I, entitled "ZONES WITH TOP ALLOWABLE WELLS (All dbut one
zone metered - Xnown as the subtraction method," and plealo4oxp1n1n
to the Caxmission the Camittes treatment of this method. In do-
ing so, please refer back to Drawings 5 and 6 that Mr. O'Reilly haJ
previously referred to.

A I'11 be glad to do so, Essentlially without repetition
providing in ﬁaragraph'c for the subject you jﬁnt mentioned, we
provided requirements for the subtraction method here in the report
as we did in the previous one where all zones metored.

Q In other worda, psragraph entitled No. 1. Meter Equip~-
ment is the ssme as under Part B?

A That is correct. |

Q I belleve alsc that the first paragraph under 2, Sampl-
ing EQuipment, is also the ssme?

A That is correct. Eﬂat brings us to the Drawings that
Mr. O'Reilly has covered, whi;:h Drawings are A-5.and A-6, and will
be read verbatim: "MAfter thls examination of these drawings, the
requirements point out that in drawing A-5 ﬁhero you have the indi-
vidual heater-treatera, the sampler is not required. However,wherd
we have in Drawing A-~6 the metering facilities prior to the treat-
ment of the fluld for BS&W ssmplers are required.

Q Samplers would be reguired on the two zones that re-

quire metering facilities, but not on the one zone unn@tared?

N
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A That is correct. Ssamplers will be required here and

T T

here downstream of each separator, and this zcne does not have
. measuring facilities (indicating).

Continuing with peragraph 2 of sub-parsagraph 2, Samplers

shall be reguired on all metered zones 1f the zones are metered

PHONE CH 3-6691

prior to treatment for BS&W; however, samplers will not be required
on the metered zones that have individual troating systems for re-
moveal -f ES&W prior to metering. |

Q That just reiterates what you sasid with reference to
Drawings S and 67

A Yes, sir.

Q Would you proceed with an explanation of the alloca-
tion procedure in the subtraction method?

A Paragraph 3 Zone Production Allocation. If a sampler

R REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

E..: is utilized, the net zZone production shell be determined by correctt
g ing the gross meter réading for B3 content and meter factor; how-
;: ever, 1f a sampler 13 not uti;izod, the net zone prouduction shall
E] be determined by correcting the gross meter reading tbr meter fac~-
E tor only. The ummetered zone production wi}l be equal to the net

-

pipeline runs, with beginning and ending stock adjustments, minus

the summation of the net production from all metered zones corroctoﬁﬂ

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

£ or neéer factor and if a sampler 1s utilized, a coarrection for
BS&W will be applled.

Q Nouw, in this peragraph where it talks about if a sampler

is used or not used, it's referring back, is it not, to the para-

@
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have no further option; ydour option has been determined?

graph, the second paragraph under <, Sampling BEQUITHSNT, 1IN OWIer |
words, the second peragraph under Ssmpling Equipment specifies what
sampler must be used, and when it does not need to be used?

A That's correct. |

Q Then, in this paragraph 3 dealing with allocation, you

A That 1s true.

Q ﬁould you proceed with the method of meter proving and
calibration? |

A Item li. Meter Provers and Procedures of Callbrationm,
sub-paragraph a/ The meter shall be calibrated into any veasel
vhich simulates actual run econditions. The prover volume shall be
woaﬁnrgd as long as the oil is normally retained in storage, not
to exeeed 2l hours. '

Q Now, Mr. Bumpass, in this iub-paragraph, whaﬁ reason
is there for requiring proving under simulated sctual run condi-
tionn?

;A Well, the thought‘ there is by so “..ag that we will
know that the shrinkage for each zome will be properly talen

care of,

Q Yor are not going to distribute all the shrinkage to
the umetered zone, but rather you are going to try to distribute
‘the shrinkage to each individual zone?

A That is correct. Sub-pearagraph b/ EBEach meter used in

zone accounting shall be proved monthly until adequate hiatory of

~L_S
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perf ormance has been established {0 merit extension of the proving
frequency. This is as it was when zones were all metered.

Sub-paragraph ¢/ The minimum volume for proving shall be
sufficlent to read volume in prover tc the degree of 1 part of 100
(1£).

Sub-paragraph d/ Prover volumes shall be corrected for
tsmperature by correcting the initial and finel volumes to 60 de-
grees Fahrenheit.

Q Do you have anything further to add to your testimony,
either with regard to the subtraction method, or with regard to
zone commingling where tkhere's common royalty?

A I believe not, Mr. Morris, |

MR. MORRIS: If 1t please the Commission, we will con=-
tinue to go 'through ﬁhe written portion of the written report now
and the testimony will be elicited from Mr. Sumerwell.

MR. PORTER: You may proceed, Mr, Morris.

R. L. STMERWELL,
recalled as a witness, having been previously &uly sworn, testi-
fied as follows:

BY MR. MORRIS:

Q Mr. Sumerwell, referring to Part II of the report en-
titled LEASE OR ZOWE COMMINGLING (Royalty not ccmmon), what are
besic differences in the requirements of any part compared to

the previous part tutitiod to just now by Mr. Bumpass?
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A Well, I think the approach of the Cammittee was entirely
different in tackling lease coemingling where the royalty was not
common, and our detail 1is probably more detailed and perhaps more
stringent than lease commingling requironenta.

Q Would you proceed and outline the Committee treatment
of this subject?

A In vieu of the detall, I wont't try to read the whole
report, but try to read what I think are'pert:!.nent parts, and the
other parts will be on record.

The firat part i1s GENERAL REQUIREMENTS. The word "lease"
used hc;'oimrter shall mean any lease or zone where the royalty is
not common. The metering facillties fbr the transfer of liauid
hydrocarbons ‘betuoon individuwal leases or zones to a central tank
battery shali provide proper means for Guallty determination (wherd
required), net volume determination, fall-safe operation, and shalll
meet the requirements listed below. The overall accuracy of the
system must equal or surpass the present hand-gaugling methods used
-1n 0il custody transfer.

Q Now, Mr. Sumerwell, what is meant in this paragraph by
"quality determination (whers required)?"
| A The intent of that is to cover commingling installa-
tions which might involve two zones on two different leases.. In
this particular installation, it would be mandatory that gravities

from each zone and each lease be determined to properly allocate

production. However, where only two leases are cammingled, it is
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not intended that grsvity be determined on ocach lease.

Q Would you proceed, now, with the requirementa for meter
equipment?
A The first paragraph I have just read is the premise

thet we worked on, that fail-safe operation, such as that. Item
No. 1 is Meter Equipment. Any meter that has been previoualy
authorized for use in an automatic custody transre;' system, or
otherwise approved by the New Mexico Oil Conservation Camission,
can be used for the transfer of liquid bydrocarbons from 1ndivid'aa]1
lenses to a central tank battery. The counter and meter register-
ing mechanism shall be readily sealable. The meter shall be equipped
with a non-reset counter. All measured volumes shall be corrected
to a base temperature of 60 degrees Fahrenheit. The temperature
compensation for temperature corrected meters shall conform with
ASME~APT Code 1101. Temperature measurement for correction of vold
ume measwed by tank or nontemperature-campensated meter to stand-
ard temperature shall be made in accordance with API Standard 25004
¥Part IV - Autematic Temperature Devices."

All types of meter installations muet zmsst certmin funda-
mental requirements. These include accurate proving facilities;
a;deqmte protective devices, asuch zs strainers, rellef valves, and
air or vapor elimimstors; and dependable presaure and tlow_ eontrolsg.
A further fundamental installation requirement is that physical

conditions during proving should simulate actusl operating condl-

tions.
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3 ST Q At this point, Mr. Sumerwell, does the Cammittee re-
- port contain more specific requirements on the more cammon metering

installations used in the indusiry, specifically the positive dis-

Placement meter system, and the positive volume or dump meter sys-

tem?

PHONE CH 3-669

A Yes, sir. We tried to covar the two most commonly moJ

types, and they are what you indicated, and they ars covered in

sub~paragraphs a/ and b/.

Q Lo you care to read or explain the contents of sub-
paragraphs a/ and b/? |
A If T could, we!ll refer to Drawing A-9, which merely

showa the drawing of the components that would be required in a
FD meter system, and as, also is shown, same of the items are op-

tiomal.

R REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

a/ Rach positive displacement meter system shall be equippeld

]
4

with the following auxiliary equipment, except the items indicated
as optioml.
(1) BS3W Monitor and Reroute Control Valve. Boin of these

are optional and up to the cperator uhether he wonld like to use

DEARNLEY-MEIE

them or not.

(2) Strainer - A strainer shall be installed to remove from

ALBUQUERGUE, NEW MEXICO

the 1iquid, entrained perticles which could stop or cause prematurd
wear of the metering mechanism. However, where the liquld is cleanp,

or where the type of meter installed does not require or warrant

| protection, the elimination of a strainer may be possible.

T )
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Q The wording of that sub-paragraph just about makes the
strainer optiomal also?
A Yea, but I think a little more at the discretion of the
Commission, rather than the operator.
Q All right.
A (3) Air and Ges Eliminator (Optional) - The system

shall be installed in such a manner as to prevent passage of air or
vapor through the meter. Combimation eair eliminators and strainers

can be used.

(4) Sample Probe - This will be referred to in section Sampl
ing Equipment for more detailed information on the sample probe.

(S) P.D. Meter has been covered. However, thc meter shail
be equipped with a counter registering in barrels.

(6) Proving Comnections --This will be covered in Meter .
Provers and Procedwres of Calibration.

(7) Is a Flow-Rate Controller. It is essential that the aysr
tem be so designed as to provide an adequate head at the meter and
to provide a aufficliently constant flow through the meter to 1nsurcL
that the rate of flow is lan accwate raogs of ths mster.

(8) Dump Valve - In intermittent flo;t installations, the
outlet control valve or dump valve munt provide a positive shut-off!
to prevent drainage of the separator or treating system. 3ingle-

ssated valves are recoammended for this service. In continuous

flow installations, pilet-operated or mechanically float-operated

valves can be used. Pilot-operated valves shall be of the snap-
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wre. The meter will be installed in the stream between thse aepo.ratl
ing vessel and its dump valve to maintein adequate pressure on the
1iquid while metering.

Sub-paragreph b/ covers the positive volume or dump type
meter. This system aball be equipped with a ssmple probe, dup
meter and proving commections. (See the following sections on
"Sampling Equipment” and "Meter Provers and Procedures of Calibra-
tion" for further détails on the sample probe and proving connec~
t10ni.) The internal walls of the dump meter should be as self-
cleaning as possible in order thet sorrosion products, pearaffin,
and foreign matter will not collect inside the tank. Provision
must be made for accurate determination in the recording of un-
corrected volume and average temperature, or of temperatu;-e-cor-

rected volume.

Q In this past paragraph, paragraph 33/, what 13 meant by
"self-cleaning?"
A It was the intent of the Coammittee here that if the

srmds 12 of ths typs that paraffin would form on the walls of the
container, that possibly same type of coatiﬁg should be installed
inside the vessel so that the turbulence of the fluld coming in

would try to clean the walls of the vessel. However, if the fluid
is not a paraffin based type crude, disposable coating would not

be needed.

Q In the last sentence of the paragraph, what did the

scting, normally cloa_od type; i.e., closing with pilot supply fall-|

v

~f_
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Commnittee have in mind by specifying the "average temperatiure?"

A That merely means that if an Qutcmatic temporaturev de~-
vice that continuously corrects for temperature is not installed
on the meter, that same provision should be made for continuoualy

recording temperature so that an average temperature for each flow

PHONE CH 3.6891

rate can be camputed to correct the volume to 60 degrees Fahronhni!‘..
Q It doesn't mean two temperatures taken over a long
period of time averaged, or one temperature taken each day at the
hottest part of the day, or samething like that, it mesans a con-
tinuous temperature?
A Right, -It's a recording thet can be an average, can
be camputed for sach flow period.

Q Would you continue your requirements for sampling eqni#—

R REPORTING SERVICE, Ine.

ment? Y
E | A "Provision shall bevmado for representative sampling
§ of the fluld transferred from each individual lease for determina-
gq:‘ tion of the BS&W content and » if needed, for the determination of
§ API Gravity. Again, this Gravity epplies to two zonss g&nd two
E leases. The lease oll handlisg arrangement must remove gas and
Q

sufficlent free water prior to metering to insure that the oil,

shen messured, ls sufficiently free fram volatile fractions and

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

water to permit accuwrate measwrement and sampling. Since accept-
able automatic samplers may be designed and constructed in a mieiry

of shapes and forms, no attempt has been made to limit the nechani-1

cal design or materials employed to accamplish a satiafactory re-

)
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sult. However, when the metering and ssmpling system is installed
prior to treatment for removal of BS3W, a continuoua type sampler
shall be employed. A continuous sampler is defined as one which
is designed and cperated so as to tranafer equal increments of
liquid from the metered stream to the sample conteliner at & uni-
form rate."

Q By "uniform rate,” you mean a rate sufficient to get a
representative sampling?

A Yes, sir, without being real specific we intended that
tec mean adequate frequency to insure an asccurate sampling. "The
sample probe and sample container shall meet requirements of API
Stsndard 2500, Part V, Paragraph 1402 through 14,03.2; either a
610596 or atmospheric type container can be used unless determina-
tion of API Gravity is necessary, in which case a closed contaiper
shall be used. The sample container shall normally be of suffi-
clent volume to store the sample for one month or such lesser time
as approved by the Commission and shall be equipped with gauge
glasses or some other suitabio device for visumlly determining the
amount ot’ ssmple at any time during the month. Both the sampler
and sample container shall he rsadily aaalé’ala.

Section 3. Lease Production Allocation. Such corrections
as are necessary to correct for known equirment malfunctions shall
be made prior to determination of net lease production. Net lease
pmodnctioﬁ shall be determined by correcting the gross meter read-

ing for BS&W content, meter factor and for temperature 1f an auto




N - PAGE QO

metic temperature compensetor is not utilizeé. If the summation
of the net production of all leases does not agree with the net

‘ - pipeline runs, with beginning and ending stock adjustments, then

the net pipeline runs, with beginning and ending stock adjuahuntal

then the net pipaum runs, with beginning and ending stock adjust

PHONE CH 3.669)

ments, will be apportionsd to esach lease by the ratio that each nel

leass production bears to the summation of net production from ail

leases. Again, this will be cov&rod more 8xplicitly in the Formuls
later. |

Section lj. Meter Provers and Procedures of Calibration.
Part 8/ Each meter used in lease accounting shall be proved l
monthly until adequate history of performance has been establlshed
to merit extension of the proving frequency.

b/ The proving system shall, as nearly as posaible, ainula'Le

R REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

Y
o

actual operating conditions. When open proving equipment 1s used,

-n meter-proving comnection shall be installed and suitably valved

so that flow may be diverted into the prover and still maintain

the normal operating wmeler pz;esuure and flow rate. Where closed
ia

proving equipment used, a meter~proving commection may be in-

DEARNLEY-MEIE

stalled upstream or downstream of the liquid outlet control valve;

however, means shall be provided to maintain the normal operating

ALBUQUERQUE, NIW MEXICO

meter presawre and flow rate. Any of the following types of proveps
e can be used for calibrating lease meters.

(1) Positive Displacement Master Meter -~ Refer to API Stand~

- ard 1101, Section III, Paragraphs 3036 and 3037. 7The master meter

; ®
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shall be proved at least every six months. The minimun time for
proving & lease meter with a master meter 1s the time required to

produce at least 30 barrels or a duration of 2} hours.

Item 2 18 a Calibrated Storage Tank, and iz an xcerpt from ‘T
API Standard, I won't read it. There are more requirements on thi
than the strap storage tank required in zone cammingling.

Item 3 All proving devices described in API Standard 1101,
Sections II and III can be used; however, all requirements of Sec-
tions II and III regarding provers and their calibration and prover
procedures shall be met.

Item ¢/ If prover device is not sutcmaiically temperature
compensated, thé prover volucze shall be corrected to 60 degrees
Falrenhelt.

Q Mr. Sumerwell, do you have any further camments with
respect to cammingling zones or leases where the royalty is not
cammon, this part of the report that you have juat testified to?

A I think not. I think we have covered it pretty woli.

Q  Would you refer, now, tG Part IIT of. the report, en-

titled GENERAL REQUIREMENTS FOR ALL METERING SYSTEMS, and explain

A Well, as general b..ppliea » 1t does apply to Part I and
Part II of the report. It was written into the report. Somme 11;0-?
in it are to emable the Carmission to more definitely audit com-
mingling installations, and provides tls operator ’with a clear

method \of allocating any discrepancies that exist in most any

NS
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metering system; slight discrepanciles. Theyfre Just general ~om-
ments covering the whole report.

Q Would you proceed with the General Requirements, point-
ing out the more important ones, if you would?

A Item A. The operator shall be required to aubmit
monthly with the C-115 Form, or as an alternate, keep records of
the following items for each meter used for accounting for a per-
iod to be specified by the 01l Conservation Commission.

Item No. 1 1s: Beginning and endlng readings of non-reset .
neter counter.

2. Meter factor.

3. Per cent BS&W.

4. Load oll movements and/or power oil.

5. Remarks (Exp.lain load oll movements and/or meter or count#
mltunctibn.)

Q Would you explain what you mean a little more specifi-
cally on the last two items there? |

A Loed oil movements and/or power o0il., The oil, power
0il would just be proper accounting of any oil that's removed
from the lesse and thex raturnsd througn a lease meter. That

would nesd to be included with this data. The power oil is the

same way. It's required to actually audit the asystem. Then,the Re-

marka. It was intended that inevitably we can have malfunctions in

any type of meter. The only known way to correct these malfunctigns

18 to estimate any readings thatnight have been altered by the malf
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epplication does not conform with the piping arrangement actuslly

tion and to record that estimate, and, again, load o0il movements
must be included in this.

Q Mr. Suserwell, the next item is ALLOCATION FORMULA AND
EXAMPLE. I don't believe it would be necessary to go through the
Example in detail, but would you point out the Formula?

A The symbols are quite arbitrary 2% . We've labeled
that as the "Adjusted net zone or lease production chargeable to

the zone or ‘ieau allowable.” And that ls equal to Z; x A, over

the summstion of Z's,uhere 21 one would equal net zone or lease
production corrected for meter factor and BS&W, if applicable, and
that BW&W 1f that were in the sample used, 1t would be applicable.

The summation 1s merely summation of all gzones and leases
coxrected for meter factor and BS&W. A equal to net pipeline runs
with begirning and ending stock adjustments. This ii, in essence,
the net production fram all leases for the month.

-] I believe you can skip the example, it is self-explana-
tory. It 1is intended, houeve_r, as part of the report,and proceed
with peragraph C.

A Item C. Net power oll and/or net bad oil wazsyclsd
soall be subtracted after the lsass or zone meter is corrected for
meter factor and BS&W.

D. Meter proving facilities shall dlscharge dmmstéoax of
any meter used in accounting.

E. If the piping arrangement suimitted with the cammingling

)
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installed, a drawing showing the revised piping arrangesent shall
be submitted to the Cammission for approval.

F. No connecting lines between zones or leases othar than
those shown in Drawings A-1 through A=-B8 or lines around meters
shell be permitted.

Q Mr. Sumerwell, do you have anything further concerning
this Section on General Requirements?

A I think not. |

Q Do you have anything further to add concerning the re-~
port,as a whole?

A Yo, .Qir. I should just like to take this opportunity
for Mr. Elkins and myself to thank all the Camslttee members for
the work that they have done. ‘Tho cooperation was tremendous,
everyone cooperated as‘wall as anybody could expect.

MR, MORRIS: Mr. O'Reilly, do you have any coaments
you would like to make on the report, as a whole, at this time?

| MR, O'REILLY: No camment.

MR. MORRIS: Mr. Bumpass?

MR. BIMPASS: T balieve nock.

MR. MORRIS: If the Cosmission please, that concludes
the direct testimony of the three witnesses, explaining the report
of the Industry Study- Comnittee on Commingling. As I pointed out
in my opening statement, these witnesses probably after lunch will

sit as elther & panel or as individuais to answer questions that

might be directed to them. I wonld 1ike to also point out, as
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atated at the beginning, that it should be remembered that these
witnesses are sitting as a representative of the Committee. Their
statements here today have not necessarily reflected the position
of their specific companies on this matter, and their testimony on
oross-examinmation should not be so construed.

MR, PORTER: I think I detected a hint there that Mr.
Morris was hungry. As I understand Mr. Morris, when we resume the
eross-examination, the questiors will be directed to an individual
on the panel.

MR. NORRIS: This is not necessarily true, Mr. Porter.
It 1s thought that the best srrangement might be for any question
coming from the audience to be directed to the panel, as a panel,
if at all possible. In that way the person most femiliar with the
question can give the answer. If you direct a question to ons per-
ion in particular, he may not be too famlliar with that portiocn of
the report.

MR. PORTER: If it's tco hot to handle, he can always
refer it to the next man. B ‘

MR. MORRIS: No., I would like to point ocut that I
don't want that procedurs followed, if possible. If a questien is
directed to a particular member of the panel, then that member of
the panel should answer the question.

MR. PORTER: The hearing will recess at this time until
1:15. ‘

{(Whereupon, & recess was taken)

N[
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3 MR. PORTER: The hearing will came to order, please.
Does anyone have any questions of the panel?
s . - MR. CHRISTY: Sim Christy of Hervey, Dow & Hinkle, I
S - = have one or two short Questions 4o the panel. I wonder if the
< L. R 'g;, -
- : |panel had considered the cost of this inatallation over and above |
i
H

the cost of installation of cammingling faclilities that are now
being utilized in the New Mexico area?

'MR. O'REILLY: Mr. Christy, we will refer as a basis
to the use of irdividual well tests for cammingling,and in this
sase where this type of equipment is employed, we considered cost.
We did not detail cost. This was brought up in Camittee discuss-
fon: and in sub~cammittee dlscuseion. We did arrive at an esti-
nate,and ﬂ: is the Cammittee's opinion that approximately a thou-
sand dollars per zone cost uéuld be required to install the fgcili-
ties on zone commingling, approximately fifteen hundred per lease
on lease camingling.

MR, CHRISTY: Mr, OtReilly, would any additional bene-

fits be gained to the operb.tcr or the royalty owner in instances

i
DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

- o
- Z; where you had a prudent operator, by the installation of this sys-
+ 3 .
B  liem 23 o other leases?
- o )
N [-4
- g MR. O'REILLY: In the operations of thls prudent opera-
r E tor, Tt11l answer this persomally because this was not one of the
_— considerations of the Cammittee, but in the operations of the
- operator, I personally can see that there would be no operational
- advantages to themselves or to the royalty owner in the use of thip

~i_S
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equipment.
MR. CHRISTY: Thank you.
MR. PRTER: Any further questions? The panel may be
exoused. |
MR. MGRRIS: If the Cammission please, I will change
hats and represent the Commission Staff, rather thn- the Conmittee
On behalf of the Staff, we have one witneas that we would like to
present to comment on the report of the Commitee, and to recammend
certain rule changes.
MR. PORTER: : You mey cali your witness.
MR. MORRIS: Mr. Nutter.
o (Witness aworn)
DANIEL S. NUTTER,
called as a witneas, having been first duly sworn on oath, testi-
fied as follows:
DIRECT EXAMIRATION

- BY_ MR, MORRIS:

Q l!i-. Rutter, will you please state your full neme and

position, for the record?

A i)anigl S. Mter ;. Chiaf Enginsar for the Naw Mexise
011 Conservation Comission.

Q Mr. Nutter, have you examined the report of the Com-
mingling Camittee and heard the teatimony pressnted by the Com-
mittee in this hearing today?

A Yes, sir.

|
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Q What caments do you have concerning the report of the
Committee that you would like to offer at thia time?

A First of all, on behalf of the Cammission Staff, I
would like to campliment and to thank the members of the Cammittee
for the work they have done on this report. The Comnission was
fortuntate in having men of their caliber to study this problem and
to make such a thorough and comprehsnsive amlysis of it. They
have worked hard and done a good job, and certainly deserve much
credit.

At the outset of my testimony, T wish to go on record as re-
commending adoption, by the Canmission, of this report, with cer-
tain modifications, as a manual for the installation and opearation
of cammingling faclilities in the State of New Mexico.

T would 1ike to meke it clear, and I believe that the manual
itself should make it clear, that these are minimum standards,
compliance with which would be mandatory for administrative appro-
val of cammingling installations.

Further, I believe that these standards should serve as a

gulide for the design and operation of any facility for whiech ap-

proval is sought after notice and hearing. I belleve that the

Commission should glve very serious consideration to the matter
pi'ior to approving any installation which does not conform 1in
principle to these standards.

People have asked me whether these standards may not be ex-

ceasive and may not impose too great an expense upon the operator
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who desires to save same money by commingling.
In reply to this, I would first point out that the rules

strictly provide that the production fram each lease and from each

pool shall be measured, stored, and marketed separately. Commingling

of production fram one or more leases then, or fram one or more
pools, or fram both, becanes an exception to the rules. And when |
any operator seeks an exception to the rules, he must be willing
to go along with certain other rules governing the exception to
the ruies. This 1s for the benefit of all, and provides far more
orderly development and depletion of owr resources. As far as
cost is conterned, the installations contained in the Committeets
report will cost no more than some of the more elaborate installa-
tions heretofore put in. And the operators of those installations
saved money on them. The recordkeeping as required by the proposed
standards probably is more detalled and probably will cost more
money than the records heretofore kept, but certainly sase minimum
standards of bookkeeping are indicated as required.

The Commission haa, in.tho pest, authorized many different

types of cammingling instellations. Same were Model T arrange-

less of the amount of money spent on them, left the door open for
the pumper or the farm-boss, whether through innocent error, or
because of over-eagerness to make the allowable, or whatever other

reason, to eause oil from one lease or pool to be attributed to

another. As most systems are presently designed, a pumper could

NS
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in many cases accida‘at‘liy divert o1l from one place to another
8nd not be able to tell it himselr the very next day.
We have reason to believe, as the resuit of owr own invegti-|.

gations as woell as thoze of the Federal Petrolem Board, that in
Quite & number of instances that we know about, ang Perhaps in
other instances which we do not know about, that this accidental
or purposeful transfer and mismeasurement of 0i1l hag occwrred.
Seversl times I have hearg the inquiry, "wWell, then, why
doesn't the Camission Prosecute the violetors rather than appoint

& Committee to design such costly inatallatigygonm

In reply, 1 might point out that severa] 1nvea_tigationa are

being conducted, and have been for some timé. Prosecution of gev-

orsl cases can be expected in the near future. ’

day to the next which gones or leases produced how much o1] or
whan, T, &yaitems like these, it is extremely diffieult, ir not
impossible, fop & company itself, let alone the Camission, to ge-
tect purposefrul nismeasurement of oil.

Without numerous additions to the Coamisgsiontg field inspec-
tion staff, I believe that 1t will be impoasible to properly obe
serve the operation of the existing cammingling installationa, not
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For these reasons, the Cammission, in appointing the Cm~
mittee, requested it to design installations which would be as
fool-proof as possible.

The Coamittee members accepted thia charge, and devoted many
hours of work to it. They have designed installations where mis-
measurement of 0ll is possible but not easy. Deliberate tampering
and falsgification of records would probably be necessary bto divert
oil. In most cases, this tampering will result in mechanical al-
terations which we believe can be detected.

For the good of all concerned, and the overall protection of

sorrelative righuis, I velieve that This report should be conaidore?
by the Commission as a oriterion for the ideal installation.

I, therefore, wge its adoption, but would also recammend
the following changes be made:

On Page 1 of the written report, in Section A. MARGIFAL zom:.f,
I would recommend that the word "below" in the second 1ine ba |
stricken and replaced by "not capable of producing,” s0 that the
sentence would read: "Zaﬁe camningling without metering will be
permitted where all wells in the zones to be cammingled are not
capable of producing top allowable, and insert the following: Thik
shali not include those cases where wells are 'capabla of producing
top éllmble for the pool, but are restricted on account of high
gas-oil ratioa. This has been a matter that we have on several

occasions been confronted with at hearings when operators have

sought to camilngle without measuring the oil, and based the re-

N
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quest on the ground that the wells weren't making top allowable;

e e —— T
e

ke wslls weore actually capeble of making top allowsdble,
and without strict control of gas production, i1tts impossible to

tell how much fluld would come fram ones zone or the other in same

cases. For that reason, I believe that the penalized wells should

probably be metered.

PHONE CH 3.6691

In Section B. sub-section 1, I would replace the word “ac-
ceptable” with "Commission accepted™ meters. There are several

other minor changes on this page, they're not substantive.

Perhaps clarify other pointa on the page. I dontt kmow. X2 3ub=
stantive changes would have to be made, however, outside of the one

I mentioned.

Q Mr. Nutter, 1f T might interrupt. In general, 1itis

R REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.
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anticipated, is it not, that certain wording, as contained in the
report, would have to be changed in order to make it acceptable as
a manual, just fram the standpoint of the type of wording used?

A Yos, sir, I belie‘v; thatts probably true. |

Q You are not going to indicate 1n each instance where

DEARNLEY-MEIE

that Vype of working would have to be changed, ars Foat

A No, sir, WNo, sir. Az I said, things like that

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

are not substantive, and I think that the wording in scme cases

may be a 1little too camplex for a manual to be generally ¢istribnted.

) For instance, in Paragraph 3 8/ of Part I, it might b

that 1t would be reworded, but retain the same overall meaning?

NS
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A Yes, sir. : wouldn't recommend any change in the He-
Quirements as far as measuring BS&4W. and gatting credit below 2%
and below 2% and all that.

Q Right.

A The meat of the thinking is proper. I have no other
suggested changes here for Section A or B. However, when we get
down to Section C, ZONES WITH TOP ALLOWABLE WELLS, I'm making no
recommendation as to whether this section should be included in -
the manuel or not. At the present time I don't bellieve there's
sufficient evidencs on record in the files of the 01l Conservation
Comission to support the contention that the subtraction method
1s accurate enough to rely upon, evca when commingling pools under
1ie ' & single lease. There's a possiblility that this 1s a sulte
able method. If the (:mnisaion decldes it is, and wants to adopt
subtraction as a commingling method, Section C should be adequate
as contained in the report, with one or two minor changes, neither
of whieh is substantive. I think perhaps another section should

be added to this Section 1, which would be D, and cover leases

 scamingling with common ownership in the proposed Rule change thaty

will come throngh later. We hava the situwaton whers ths Swasrahin
of the leases is identical throughout, and can be commingled with-
out separate measurement of the production fram the two leases.
In other words, sincs they are identical leases, the Camission
has treated them as a single lease, and perhaps a wording covering

that point should be in the manual. Itts not in the manual, but

NS
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it would be in the Rule change.

I think this report covers the field very adequately. When
we get over to the General Requirements for all metering systems,
the Committee has atated that the operafcr should be required to

submit monthly with the C-115 Form, or as an alternate, keep recorfls

of the following items for each meter used for accounting for =
period to be specified by the 011 Conservation Commission."

4 I think 1t would be well for the Camission to spo-o:lfy that
time in its manual, and I would suggest that the words "to he
specified by the 011 Conservation Commission" be stricken and sub-
stituted with the following words "of not less than two years."
Therefore, the records would be kept for tw§ years, at least. -Tba
rest of IIY is adequate, in my opinion, except that I would add

one sub-paragraph G to the very end of it there, and it would read

| as follows: "All schematic dlagrams, whether sumitted with an

application fér adninistrative approval, or as Exhibits at a hear-

ing, shall employ standardized symbols as used on the Drawings in

the Appendix.” Thatts just for ease in handling working on these

thinga. Those are the only changes that T wonld suggest be mads

in the report.

I think that ths report should include d preface which would
outline that this is a manual for administrative approval installs
tions, and should be used as a guide in deaigning and operating
systems that yon seek arter a hearing. Of cowrse, that wouldn't

certainly close the door to an application belng filed for an in-
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stallation that didn't camply with these.

Q Mr. Nutter, do you contemplate, if this manual, if
sdopted by the Camission as you've recammended, would have to be
changed fram time to time as noiv equipment might be made avallable
or as other conditions might warrent?

A If new equipment came in -that wasn't covered by the
general language that the Cammittee attempted to use, then certain]
the thing should be amended to take care of that new equipment,
providing it was reliable equipment. As circumstances or conditio

hing would have tobe periodically reviewed,
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I don't know. T do in¥k s cught to set a time at which it
should be reviewed. Just let the need become apparent, and call
the hearing.

Q Do you have any further comments you would like to
make with regard to the Committee's report before we take up the
consideration of Rule changes? |

A No, I don't believe so.

Q Now, Mr. kuttor, 'as rressntly - executed, do the Com~
migsion'!s Rules on coammingling take into account compliance with a

=menual such aa you've recamsended today?

A No, sir, they dontt.
Q What Rules affect the regulation of cammingling?
A Rules 303 and 309 are the two Rules that are affected

by commingling. 303 ls the Rule that requires the production fram

a pool muat be kept separate. 309 is the Rule that requires that

s

~Nf oS
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Facilities,! then current."

the production from a lease musi be kept separate.
Q Are you prepared at this time to recammend proposed
Rule changes of both of these Ruleas?

A Yes, sir.
(Whereupon, Cil Conservation Com- |
mission Staff's Exhibit No. 1 was
marked for identification)

Q I hand you what hes been marked asa 0il Conservation

Commission Staffts Exhibit No. 1, and ask you if this 1s a copy of
the prppoaed Rulé changes that you are recamending?

A Yes, sir, it is. |

Q Referring, now, to your proposed change 1in Rule 303,
would you explain it to the Cammission, please?

A Yes, sir. As the Exhibit shows, paragraph (a) would
be thoAsme as the existing Rule. Paragraph (b) would be the -aamsﬁ
as the existing Rule, but add on the end of the first paragraph
the words “in sccordance with the appliecable provisions of the couJ-

mission 'Manual for the Installation and Operation of Commingling

Q I night interrﬁpt you there, and ask you why thes words
"then current” were added on the end of that peragraph?

A This is to take into consideration the polnt we men-
tloned a mament 2g0, that the manual might be changed fram time tq
time as conditions or circumstances werranted.

Q In which event, you wounldn't have to have a Rule changor

to conform the new Rule to a manmml that might be adopted?

)
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A Thatt*s right.

Q Proceed.

A Now, I want to make another little change here. It
says that the asme paragraph wovld be the same as the exlsting

Rule, but add this on the end.

Caning back to the last sentence of that peragraph; it says f-

in esserce, it says that thc_Secretary-Diroctor of the Camnission
shall have the authority to grant an exception and permit the cam-
mingling of two pools without notice and hearing, provided that the
production fram each pool is accurately measured and determincd
pfior to such commingling. I would suggest that the word "and" be
replaced by the word "or." It was pointed out to me that over herp
in the first section ot the manual, or the report, where it pro-
vides for marginal zones to be commingled without measure but
the allocation to be made on the basis of perlodic well test,
that wouldn't be in compliance with the existing paragraph (b) ot
Rule 303, beecause it says that the production must be measured
and determined. Now, I think if we would replace thes %"and® with
en Sor® the Sebermiuation of the production couid be on the basis
of the well tests. Itts just a little point that might ought to
be clarified there. |

Paragraph 2 of Section 2 would »be identical to the exlating
Rule, and paraéraph 3 would be replaced to read as follows: “Ap-

plicant shall furnish evidence that all persons owning any inter-

est of record in the subject asreage, which interest appears in the

i
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Applicantis {1155 Lave bean sant a copy of the application by
reglatered mail."” We will replace that with the worde, "Applicant
shall furnish proof of the fact that all parties owning any inter-
est in the subject leass were notified by registered mail of his
intent to camingle mroduction fram the separate camon sowrces of
supply.”

We would leave the fourth paragraph as it is. In 309-B,

Q Mr. Nutter, would you explain why you feel that a re-
vision of the third paragraph is necessary?

A This paragraph was written when we had the hearing

0%

back in January of 1560, and at that time we were trying to accom-
modate several Jiffsrent suggestions in one sentence. The wording
is extremely awkward in there. It's difficult to interpret axactl?
what 1t means. We have quite a feﬁ regquests for interpretation
of what the paragraph means. I think the way 1ltts auggested here,
it may be a little easier to understand.

Q Do you have any further camment with respect to the
proposed revision of Rule 3037

A No, sir. | |

Q Refer, then, please, to yowr proposed revisicn of Rule
309-B, and explain that to ths Camiszsion.

A 309-B at {he present time is the one I was mentioning
bet ore, which‘pern;ita the commingling of production from two or

more®-- I am quoting fram the Rule =~ "two or more separate State,

Federal, Indian or petented oll or gus lsases in a common tank
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battery without notice and hearing, provided that the application
has been filed in due form and provides further seversal require-
ments. It does not require the measwement of the oil prior to
the cormmingling. Itts based on the fact that the ownerashlp is
identical in every respect.

What we're trying to do in changing 309-B is taking care of

the situation where there iz a diversity of ownérahip, as well as

cover the situation where the leases are idsntical. Would you
like for me to go through the 309-B?

Q Iea,‘ if you would, ploaslo.

A 309-B, as proposed, would read as follows: "The Sec-
retary-Director of the Commlission shall have authority to grant
exceptions to Rule 309-A to permit the commingling of production
from two or more separate leases in a common tank battery without
notice and hearing, provided application has been filed in tripli-
cate with the Commission and is accompanied by plats of the leases
showing thereon the wells on the leases and the formations in whicl#
»they are completed, and schem.atic diagrams of the cammingling

with the Commission "Manual for the Instsllation and Cperation or

Cormingling Facilities" then cw .nt, and provided further that:"

309-A says, "The production from each lease must be kept i

gseparate to permit the commingling".... and so forth.
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ing production from esach well at reasonable intervals.” T think

| being commingled with properties belonging to sameone else. That

How, we come back to Rule 303, which is the previous Rule we
talked about, to get permission to commingle between the Poole.
Then, if you had that permission, and you wanted to commingle two
leases, which had more than one pool completed on them, you would
have to have an exception, of course, to 303 and 309. Paragraph

2. "Adequate facillties wlll be provided for accurately determin-

most of it is self-explanatory, without going into arﬁ detail, un-
less you have some questions.

Q Mr; Nutter, some question might be raised with refer-
ence to sub~-paragraph 3. Would you explain ths nec—esait‘y, in youwr
opinion, of having the consent in writing of all interests in the
lezse and all operators of adjoining leases?

A I think that any par*- owning an interest in the lsass
certainly has the right to the knowledge, at least, that this

leass is being commingled with another lease, particularly if itts

is, farmer Jones has a right to know that the production fram his
lease is being camingled with farmer Smith's produstion. Ths
operators of adjoining leases shouldn't have any real basis for
objoctidn to an operator commingling, providing that his next doon
operator is a prudent cne. That portion, as far as the offsetting
operators, could be stricken, I belleve. However, I know, as a

matter of fact, that the two largest royalty owners in the State,

being the Federal Govermment and the State of New H_exico, vant to
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know about it when thelr leases are cammingled. The lew patented
leases in this State, some of the farmers may want to know about
i1t, and some may not. I think, to take care of the two large
royalty owners and the other ones of the patented owners that want
to know about it, we ought to have the provision in here. Monles

can be affected in here, ané where monles are affected, people are

interested.

Q Do you have anything further you would like to add with
reference to the proposed revision of Rule 3097

A Nb; air. Juét urge its adoption.

Q Do you feel that an adoptlon of the proposed Rules 303
and 309 would conform them to be operational ii the Gommission
also decldes to adopt & Manual based upon the report of the Com-
mingling Committee? '

A I uouldﬁ't recomend that el ther of these Rules be»
ameﬁded unless the report were adopted.

Q In your opinion, would adoption of the proposed Rules

and the Cammingling Manuel, as you have proposed; tend to protect

correlative rights?

A VYas, 23x», T halieve that 1t will.

Q - Do you have anything further yoﬁ would llke to offer at
this time?

A No, sir.

Q Mr. Nutter, did you prepare the proposed ravisions of

Rules 303 and 309?
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A Yes, sir.

P MR. MORRIS: At this time, Mr. Commissioner, we would
offer 0il Conservation Commission 3Staff Exhibit No.l, 1n this
case into evidence.

MR. PORTER: Any Questions concerning Exhibit 1? It

wlll be admitted, for the record.

PHONE CH 3-6691

(Whereupon, 011 Conservation Com-
mission Stafft's Exhibit No. 1
was received in svidence)
MR. MORRIS: That concludes}the direct examination of
’Hr . Nutter -
MR, PORTER: Anyone have a auestion of Mr. Nutter? Mr.

Christy.

MR. CHRISTY: I have ona or two .questions.

CROSS ~EXAMT A TION

[

f

}

BY MR, CHRISTY:

Q I notice the word M™reglstered mail" has remained in
your proposed revision. Would there be any objectlion to "certi-
fied mail?™ Theret!s a aubstahxial saving.

A No, sir, there 13 no objection to the substitution of

i
DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.
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.......

Q " As I understood your direct examination, you did not

ALBUQUSRQUE,

feel it was necessary to notify offset operators?
s | A No, sir. I have given this some serious thought lately] -

Mr. Christy, and the Commission periodlcally puts out a memorandum

- listing all of the administrative approval, whether it be for no-

. .
) ' I
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L' e flare exceptions, dual campletionus, any kind of an exception to
-
the rule that is handled administratively, and I think that -
= eny prudent operator is going to be interested in knowing what the
v pext-door operator is doing, but he's not going to object to this

operator!s commingling, I don't believe, but he does want to know

PHONE CH 3-66%9)

that the man is cormingling just so he can keep his eve on the in-

stallation, and he can get thls irnformetion from the periodic memo-
rendan that comes out. I dont't think 1tts necessary to notify the
man at the time that you sre making the application.

Q I quite agree with you, at least that far. The last
question I had, I noticed in Rule 303~-B, in your thi_.rd paragraph
substitution, that you have provided for proof of the fact that all
parties owning an interest have been notifled. 1In the present
Rule, am I correct‘that it says "all partles ownlng an interest as
reflected by the files of the operator shall be notified;" my
question being, how can the oper&tor know at the last moment .
that he has notified all persons owning an interest unless he cheer
the records every time he gets ready for a hearing?

A The other one wounld depend on him checking his files,

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

woulan® v 1tvY

ALBUQUERQUE, HEW MEXICO

Q@  Yes. I wonder why you deleted that provision..
A Because his files might not be complete. |
Q So, do I understand you, that you are proposing that we

would have to check the records every time we made an application

under this Rule?

L
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‘Morrls, have you used up all your hats?

A If the files weren't complete, that's possible.

Q Dontt you think that would be an onerous burden On &n
operator to have to check the records every time under 303 or 3097

A Well, I have to answer the question, Mr. Christy, by
asking a question, can you rely on the operators! files as being

complete ﬁs to the ownership of the lease?

Q  We feel our files are camplete before we pay royalty on
them.

A Well, perhaps the old Rule, then, in that respect 1s moée
sultable.

=) I ooticed that you delsted 1%, amd I wondersd way.

We might be in a position here of having to run to Aztec or Loving
ton every time we yant to file an application.
A Yes, sir. Well, we wouldn't have to abstyact« the

whole record there to find out who owns it.

MR. CHRISTY: Thank you very much.

MR. PORTER: Anyone else have a Question of Mr. Nutter?
He mAy be excused.

(Witness excused)

MR. PORTER: Ts that all you have, Mr. Morria? Mr.

MR. MORRIS: I think I have used up all my hats except
one, and at the end of the testimony if there ia to be any wors

from other sources, I have several rommunications I would like to

read into the record on behalf of various interested parties, staty
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who was called away. I would like to present some testimony from

ing their position, for the record.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Morris, the Commission willl give you
an opportunity to do that as soon as the testimony has been con-
ciuded. Does anyone else desire to present testlmony in this case
at this time?

MR. KELLY: Booker Kelly, substituting for Mr. White,

Texaco,

MR. PORTER

You may proceed, Mr. Kelly. Have your
#itness sworn.
MR, KELLY: I have one witness.
(Witness sworn)
J. E. ROBINSON, JR.,
called as & witness, having been first duly sworn on oath, testi-
fied as follows: |
DIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. KELLY:
Q Would yox.z state your name, empioyer and posi
A T am J. E. Robinson, Jr. I am employed by Texaco, Inc.}

Midland, Texas, as & potrilsum englineer.

Q  Have you previously testified before this Commisslion --
A Yes, 8sir, I have.

Q -~ and been qualified?

A Yes.

Q Were you a member of the Industry Study Committee?

&)
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{ of common royalty only.

A Yes, I was.

Q What does Texaco seek in yvur proposed testimony today,
Mr. Robinson?

A If any part or parts of the proposed minimum gstandards
are adopted, Texaco wishes to go on record in supporting Part I, C
of the minimum standards of comuingling crude oll. In other words;
we are ai:pportizig the subtraction method for commingling. )

Q Part I of zore commingling is for zones with common
royalty. You are proposing the subtraction method for zones of

common royalty, and not for zones of anythlng under common royaltyr

A Yes, we are proposing the subtraction method for zones

Q What is the subtraction method?

A The subtraction method is an accurate method of allocatiag
production to different zones by using one less meter than the tot
nunber of zones being commingled, and proportioning the difference
between the pipeline runs and the summation of all meter readings
to the zone that is ummetered.

Q In using the subtraction method, you always use ome lesp
gone meter from the total number of zones that you are commingling}
is that correct?

A Yes, thatts correct. When commingling two zones only,
ones meter would be used, and when commingling three zones only, t

mabers would be nged, and so forth,

Q Is the subtraction method an accurate method for deter-

)

=
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mining the zonet's production?

A | Yes, we believe it's an accurate method. Not only 1s
it accurate, but economical.

Q Has Texaco previously been on record in supporting this
subtraction method?

A Yesa, sir. At the Statewide Hearing to revise Rule 303,
on January 13, 1960 Texaco proposed the subtraction method. A%
that time there was some doubt in the Commission's mind that this
was an accurate method since the urmmetered side would account for
all ueatharing, and the request was not granted. We belleve that
if a meter is proven 1into a stock tank, that any evaporation
losses will be included in the meter factor. A large percentage
of evaporaticn occurs as the 01l is initially flashed into the
atock tank. Any weathering losses can be incorporhts@ into the
meter factor by allowing the crude to stand for any determined
length of time. If necessary, the crude could be weathered for
the average length of time that it takes for a tank to go on pipe-
line strean.

Q Has Texaco run any weathering tests on different gravitﬁ
crude, and, If so, wlll you explaih how the tests were run and whap
the results were?

A We hafe run weathering tests on crudes in the Monument,
the Vacuum,and the Justis. Ellenburger end McKee Pools. The teate

were run by Texaco englneers using the presently installed lease

tanks. Gravitles and temperatures were taken at a depth of 3 feet
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below the top of the liquid. The engineera used 2n engineering
scale to mark the gauge line to measure the depths. All tanks
were top filled, and were being filled prior to the start of the
test, and were isolated at the atart of the teat. We selected
three different gravities, ranging from 31.9 degrees to Ll;.9 de-
grees API to conduct our weathering loéeea. These ranges were

selected since the larger part of New Mexico crudes are withln

this range.
(whereupon, Texaco's Exhibit No.
1 was marked for identifica-
tion)
Q Will you explain the weathering tests for the crudes 1n

the Monwment Pool, and in so doing, refer to what has been marked
Exhibit 17
A The lowest gravity crude that we tested ;zas on the

State of New Mexico "G" Lease in the Monument Pool. On all of our
charts, we star’ on thé left-hand side. We have our "Hours" that
each measurement was teken. The next is the "Gauge” depth that we
found the crude to be occupying in the tank. Next ia the "Teﬁnpera%
tuwrs"” 1r the degrees E'ahrenheit that we observed from three feet
below the top of the fluid. The next 1s the "Observed Gravity."
The next column is our "Pank Chart Volume." These charts are from
the strap table that were made from eac}i of the individual
leasé tanks. Our next column is the "Gravity" corrected at 60

degrees Fahrenheit, and our next column 1s our "Volume in Barrels”

at 60 degrees. This is based from the 1952 ASTM Petroleum Crude

N
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Measurement Tables. And our last column 1s the "% Changeé In
Initial Volume at 50 degrees Fahrenheit." So, on our lowest crude
that we tested, which was a 31.9 degree crude 1n the Monument

Field, 2% hours before we started our test, we had 13 feet 5/12/16"
in the tank. The observed temperature was 81 with the gravity cor-

rected at 31.8, and we had a volume of 4h1.75.

Now, after the tank had been filling for 27 hours, we started

-

our test. We started out with an 1n1t1§1_gauge of 1 feet, 7-12/16
The initial temperature was 90 degrees. The observed gravity was
34.0. The tank chart volume was 483.97 barrels. The gravify was
31.9. We started this test with initial volume of §73.21 barrels.
After the crude had weathered for one hour, our engineers measured
the tank again. Tﬁis time it was 1/16th of an inch less. The
temperature was 96 degrees, the gravity was the same.' The correctpd
volune was 476.87 barrels. So, you see, roughly, that we have a
weathering losa of about a barrel and a half if you disregarded
any of the other tests. If you only had these two figures, well,
you would look, snd you would say, "Well, we have, oh, about .2800f
of 1 percent weathering loss." We don't believe that this 1s
necessarily true, and I believe I can point it‘out later on.

Af ter two hours, we had the identical gauge depth reading as
we had before, but our temperature has risen to 101 degrees. Our

gravity in this measurement was 32.3, our volume is 475.95 barrelsl

S0 we have lost about ninety-two hundredths of another barrel fr?ﬂ
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at the end of twelve hours we havenloat about one-sixteenth inch

the end of one hour to the end of two hours. This is equal to aboy
forty-seven hundredths of one percent change in the total volume.
We let owr crude weathe: anothsr two hours, or at the end of
four hours, we still had the same measurement hers, but owr o0il
has cooled down one degree. We have a gravity of 31.8 degrees. W#
now have a volume of 476.15 barrels, or actually in these two
measurements we have galned about two-tenths of'bne barrel between

the two-hour figure and the four-howr figure, or this represents

about forty-three hundrecdths of Sus psrcent change 1n total vol-
une .

The next we allow the crude to weather another four hours, orE
at the end of eight hours we still have the same gauge depth here. |
Owr crude has cooled off some more. It has cooled off to 98 de-
grees. Our gravity is 31.7, but we have started showing an in-
crease now in volume of 476.53 barrels, or sbout tbirty-eight hun-
dredthas of a barrel increase between the end of the four-hour and
the eight-hour test. This represents about thirty-five hundredths

of one percent changs.

NCw, we ailowed the crude TO weather another four hours, or

in depth, but owr crude has cooled off considerably. This measure-
ment was taken at night, and when the ambient temperatures had
fallen. We have a gravity of 31.7, but our volume corrected back

to 60 degrees now is [;79.63 tarrels. Actuelly, we have gained

about a barrel and a half from our initiael start of our weathering

t
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test, 80 at the end of twelve hours, we're actually showing a gain
of twenty-nine hundredths of one percent in our total volume.
After the crude was weathered for twenty-four hours, it now
has a temperature of 83 degrees. The gravity is still 31.9. We
have a volume of 478.21, which 1s identical to the volume that we
gtarted out with, af ter this crude had weathered for twenty-four
hours. There is no difference in the percent changev. Wow, we

allcwed the crude to weather an additional twenty-four hours, or

af ter forty-eight hours we have a height of 1 feet, 7 1/16"

in the tank. Our temperature is 85 degfees, we have a gravity of

31.9, owr volume is 477.31 barrels, which 1s, roughly, about nine- |

tenths of a barrel loss, or a net change of 18/100ths of one par-

cent. We started out with a test where the temperatures were fairs

-1ly high. We ended owr test when the temperature of the crude has

' down. Now, we have no accurate method of measuring the tempera-

ture of the shell of the tank. However, we have to make the
basic assumption that our temperature in owr tank and the tempera-

ture of the shell of the tank have to be associafed. So the co-

efficlent of steel expanding and contracting with the degroe chang#

has to accommodate this percentage change here. We know that
ueatherihg has taken élace, but yet af ter twenty-four hours we
dont't show any weathering. So the only thing that this can be
based on is that as the tank heats up i1t will expand, and then as

it cools off, it will contract. On all of these temperatwres, eac!

=4

time the temperature went up, we bad a larger percent loss, but as

N
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1t started cooling down, we started gaining on volums again.

Q Do you want to go on to Exhibit 2 in the Vacuum Pool,
now ?
(Whereupon, Texaco's Exhibit Nc. 2
was marked for identification)
A Exhibit 2 was the intermediate gravity that we tested.

This was taken on our State of New Mexico "L" & "M" Leases. When
we started out, thé tank was being fllled, and at 9:00 otcloek on
June lst they shut the tank in. It was 1solatéd. The inltial
temperature was 79 degrees, and our initlial volume was 2,,2.13
barrels. At 10:00 otclock A. M. the temperature had raised four
degrees. We now have a volume of 241.64 barrels, or a loss of ap=-|
proximately a half a barrel. This results in & net percent chgnge
of about two-tenths of one percent.

At 11:00 otclock A. M. our temperature was 82 degrees; our
volume was 241.76. So, actually, even though weathering has been
taking place between one and two hours, we have gained asbout
twelve~-hundredths of a bsrrel from the one-hour feading, and this
results in 2 net chenge of f£ifteen-hundredths of one percent.

At iZ:OO otclock moon the temperature was 8 degrees, the
volume was 241.52 barrels. We are now showing a loss between
11: 00 of:lock and 12£00 otclock., This is equal to twenty-five-
hundredths of one percent.

At 1:00 otclock, or at the end of four hours, we have a tem-

perature of 83 degrees, our volume is 241.6l4. We have now gained

N
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twelve-hundredths of a barrel back, and in owr weatherling loss
whiéh results in a reduction in the percentage change to approxi-
mately twenty-hundredths of one percent.

After the crude had weathered for eight hours, or at 5:00 P.
M. on June 1, the temperature was 8l degrees, the volume was 2h1.6$
barrels. Now, this shows that our crude is one degree warmer.
Nbrmally; you would expect that we would have lost some volume
here, but that may not be necessarily so.

At 1:00 P.M. the shell of the tank could have been possibly
a hundred or maybe a hundred ten degrees, whereas the crude was
only 83, because the shell of the tank has to heat up first to thep
heat the érude, and then as 1t cools off, the shell of the tank
will be the first one to cool off,too.

Af ter weathering for eight hours, ﬁe now have & diffoerence
of about forty-three-hundradths of a barrel, or eighteen—hundredth$
of one percent of the total volume. |

After weathering for twelve hours, or at 9:0C P.M., our tem-
peratwre was 81 degrees, for a reduction of three degrees from the
previous reading. We have now gained thirty-seven-huniredths of
a barrel fram the previous reading; and this represents two-hun-
dredths of one percent change 1n the total volume.

Af ter weathering for twenty-four hours, or at 9:00 otclock
the next morning, the temperature iz at 82 degrees, or three de-
grees warmer than when we started out. It has a volume of 241.85

barrels, or a percent change of approximately elever-hundredths of
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one percent. ‘

Af ter weathering for forty-eight hours, we now have a temperas
ture of 80 degrees, or one degree more than what we originally
started with. We have a volume of 241.8L4 barrels, and this repre-
sents approximately twelve-hundredths of one percent charnge 1in the
total velume.

{(Whereupon, Texaco's Exhibit
No. 3 was marked for ilden-

tification)
Q Now, going on to Exhibit 3, would you explaln that to
the Commission?
A Exh:lﬁit No. 3 was taken on our C. E. Penny NCT-4 Lease.

This 13 a comingled battery commingling Justis Ellemburger and
Justis McKee Pools. 1In this test here we have tried to select
different tests to show the Commission what the differences are.
This particular test over here, we started out with a higher tem-

perature and ended up with a lower temperature. This one 1s more

v

or less constant, but this one here, we start out with a tempera
, and than end up at a _.igb_-;- dagrae tem-

perature. We took our first measurement at 1:20 A.M. in the norn-|
:lng.‘ We Gid not start our test, though, untll 3:55 A.M. We had
elght feet 11 and 7/8ths inch with a tempsrature of Tl degrees.
The gravity was L44.6. The volume was 18,.59 barrels. One hour
later, at approximately 5:00 otclock in the morning, we have the

same gauge depth, our temperature has cooled off one degree. We

now have a volume of 18.68 barrels, or nine~hundredths of a barra}l
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182.50 barrels, or about two barrels less than what we originally

increase. This repressnts fOur-hundredths of one percent lncrease
in the change fram our original volume.

Two hours and twenty minutes lster, at 6:15 in the morning,
which is probably about the coolest part of the day, at least, our
teat got owr minimum degrees at this time. The temperature was
68 degrees, we had 184.66 barrels. We have shown two-hundredths
of one barrel loss fram the measurement of one hour, but wetre
still ahead of the original volure, or three-hundredths of one
percent. ‘

At T7:30 in the morning, three hours and thirty-flve minutes
later, our temperature is 74 degrees. We now have a volume of
18);.10 barrels, or a loss of about a half a barrel. This repre-
sents twenty-six-hundredthas of a percent change.

Af ter four hours thirty-five minutes, our temperature is one ‘
degree warmer, wetre showing mors loss now. We're showing thirty-
one-hundredths of one pesrcent change. —

After eight hours and fifteen minutes! weathering, or 12:10
P.M., our temperature is 81 degreeé, our volume is 183.26 barrels.
The percent change is seventy-two-hundredths of one percent. Now,|
as the temperatures go up, we show more percent change in our totaﬁ.
volume.

A% §:00 P.M., after the crude had weathered r6r twelve hours,

we reached our highest temperature of 83 degrees. We now bave

started with. This represents 1.13 percent change in total volumei
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"%wWo nours, you can actually show an increase in volume, or if you

After this crude had weathsred for twenty-five hours, or
5:00 utclock the next morning, the temperature has dropped down to
76 degrees, or an eleven-degree change in temperature. We have noi
increased our volume from 18221 barrels to 183.2% barrels, or an
increase of asbout seventy-nine-hundredths of one barrel. We now
have a loss of about seventy-hundredths of one percent.

After weathering for forty-eight hours, our temperature is

78 degreea. We have 182.92 barrels, or about a barrel and seven-

tenths barrel change. This represents e change of ninety-hundredths

of one percent.

More or less assuming all of the testé, the lowest test, or
the loweat gravity, nmaturally, we don't have very much weathering.
This is what you wquld normally expect in a loivor gravity crude
that you don't have as much volume tolerance in the lower crude
as you do e higher gravity, but af ter twenty-fow hours it was
zerc. On the intermediate gravity we are showing approximetely
twelve~hundredtha of oxne percent, which is a very small percentagel
and then in our higher gravity 1t would be all dependent upon when

you selected your weathering loss. If you wanted to select after

selected at that time when the temperatures were extremely high,
then you would have more loss than you would st a cooler tempera-
ture.

Q What conclusions do you draw from these tests?

A In our opinlon, the tests firmly established the follow
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ing facts: That weatherling losses are not nearly as great as some
in induatry would believe. (2) That the variation of the tank
volumes caused by the changes of the amblent temperature is =
much greater contributing factor to the total volume of the crude
than is the weathering factor. (3) That the weathering factor is
of but minor importance. (lj) Even though we feel that weatherling
is of little importance, we feel that it can be combined in the

meter factor to accurately account for all weathering losses,

Q Why did you select these partlcular pools for your
testa?
A We attempted to select different gravities that the

larger percent of New Mexico crudes would fall in.

Q In your_Opinion, are ﬁhese teats fairly representative
of the weathering of crudes in the various pools throughout Now
Mexico?

A Yes, we believe that they are. But, of course, &3 the

embient temperature in the warmer summer months increases, as in

indicate. However, during the fall and the winter months,when the|
sangonsl temperature is lower. tkmfe is less westher.
Q When were these tests conducted?
A

June of this year.

O

What economic advantages do you see in the use of the
subtraction method?

A The economical advantages will be dependent upon the
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| hydraulic subsurface pumping installation, 1t is possible to

method of production of a particular lease. The subtraction me thod
will eliminate one zone meter,plus the bad oll return meter, and a
ssmpler for all installations, and this savings 1s approximately
one thoudand dollars per installetlon. Using the subtraction

method vn a lease where the production is obtailned by the use of

eliminate two samplers and three meters; this savings is approxi-
mately sixteen hundred dollars.

Q At the beginning of your testimony, you stated that you
gserved on the‘Industry committee. Do you offer your testimony to-
day as a member of that Comittee?

A ‘No, air. I offer it only on behalf of Texaco, Inc.

Q Do you have anythlng else you wish to state?

A No, thatts all.,

Q Were Exhibits 1, 2 and 3 prepared by you or under your
direction?

A The Exhibits were run by Texaco engineers who submitted
the date o me, and I prepared 1t in this form. |
MR. KELLY: I offer the Exhibits 1, 2 and 3 in evidencﬁ.
MR. PORYER: Without ob jection, the Exhibits will be
admittedl in evidence.
(Whoreupon, Texaco's Exhibits Nos
l, 2 and 3 were recelived in evi-
dence)

MR. PORTER: Does anyone have a question of Mr. Roblin=-

son? Mr. Rutter.

)
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CROSS-EXAMIWMATION
BY MR. NUTTER:
Q These tanks which you were conducting these teats on,

were they pressure tanks or vented to the atmosphere?

A They were carrying a small amount of back’pressure on
them. It was run under normal. operating conditions.

Q  Assuning that the Commission should adopt the Manual,
and assuwning that they would adopt the subtraction method, do you
think it would be appropriate that the requirement be that this
subtraction method be limited to the tanks that did hold a bacx
pressure on them?

A No, sir. You cantt 1imit all of them. I would have no
Oob jections to 1it, but there might be some operators that on s low
gravity oil, he might not have .at this time tanks with back pres-
sure vents on them, what not. I'd have no objection to having
it stipulated in it.

Q Well, as a matter of fact, dont't most tanks have pressuye

A Yes, sir.
Q What 1s the standard practice ncw?
A | As a general rule, they do unless you get into some of

the o0ld fields where maybe the tanks are corroded, and they are notf
capable of holding back pressure on the tank, and then I would thi&k'

that you would probably find qultse a few installations where they

dldn't have it.
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Q You mentioned that you would expect more loss by
weathering from the higher gravity crudes than you would fram the
lower gravity. Do you thinkthat the provision in the Manual should
be to 1limit it to . any particular gravity range?

A No, sir. I think thet all New Mexico crudes should be
included in 1t. ﬁe're proposing this for a lsase of camon
royalties, and we are testing or proposing to prove our meters in-
to a tank which even though the higher gravity oll will have more
weathering losses as 1t is initially flashed and as i1t 1s allowed
to stand and weather, however, the meter factor on a higher
gravity oll would have a larger meter factor than a lower gravity
0il would. So I think the method would be accurate for all crudes

Q How abogt the case where high gravity gas well liquids
are coomingled with oil?

A I would think ss long as the meter 1ls proven into a
tank, then you could incorporate in the meter factor the weather-~
ing loases, and you could be very accurate with these loases.

Q So you feel that tha‘gravitj of the crude or whether
14's crude or distillates doesntt matter as long as your meter fgcTor
contains the weathering factor?

A | Thatts correct.

"MR., PORTER: Anyone else have a question? Mr. Morris?
BY MR. MORRIS:

Q Mr. Robinson, would Texaco concur, then, with the

recommendation of the Committee concerning the subtraction method?

&
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A They would, 1f it 1s adopted.
Q Texaco would concur with the report as it is submitted?
A I'1]l leave my corments for my cloaing statement. When

T started my testimony, I stated that we were supporting this part
of the minimum stendards, if any part or parts of it are adopted.

Q T wasn't trylng to ask a travping Question. I just
wondered if Texaco had any recommendation beyond those of the Com-
mitteets recommendations.

A No, sir, we do not. We are supporting the subtiraction
msthod. We would like to see the operators at least be given the
advantage of what we bellve to ‘_ne an accurate method, but have onej.
which is also economical, if any part 1s adopted.

MR. MORRIS: Thank you.
MR. PORTER: Anyor;e else have a Question? 4The witnesa
may be excused.
(Witness excused)
MR. PORTER: Does anyone else desire to present testi-

mony in the case?

MR. MORRIS: If the Cormission please, before any state
nents are take:i, I would 1like to read into the record several
. Mcwwt
comuunications that I have received in tha,statements might 1ike
to be based upon the statements that I would read.
MR. PORTER: You may go ahead and read those statements} -
Mr. Morris.

MR, MORRIS: I have a comunication from Shell 011
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Company, signed by Mr. C. A. Nyhof, Crude 011 Department - Midland.
Itts quite lengthy, but I'll read it into the record in its en-
tirety. Addressed to the New Mexico 01l Conservation Comnlission,

Attention: Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.

" aew e

It is noted that the final réport by the Industry Study Com-
mittee on Minimum Standards for Commingling Crude 0il and Hydro-
carbons in New Mexico has been submitted to the Oil Conservation
Commission and that at the regular hearing on Auguat 16, 1961 the
Commission probably will consider incorporating such standards as
part of Rules 303 and 309-B.

There 1s no doubt that the adoption of the Cormitteet's study
would be a big help to the Cormlssion and to the qperators in
establishing uniform procedures. However, in cases where the in-
terest ownership is diversiflied the commingling of crude oil fram
wells, zones, or leases presents a problem to the purchaser of the
production insofar as proper allocation for payment is concerned.
Dus to difference in rrice the comningling of h!gh gravity conden-
sate with crude also presents another problem. it is our re‘eling_l
that the purchaser has the right to refuse to purchase any com-
mingled production if means or facilities are not avallable to
propérly determine quality and ownership at the time and place of
receipt. In other words, the purchaser, in taking the cammingled

production, will not rely upon breakdown data compiled and fur-~
nished by the operator.
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It is therefors recommended that even though the Commission
may grant permission to coomingle 1t should be with the understandJ
ing that the operator should not start commingling operations until}
he has first consulted and made satisfactory arrangements with the
parchaser of the production.

In the case of diversified ownership one possible solution is
for the purchaser to require that the operator assume ths full
responsibility of disbursing payments to all interest ownera. For
protection and indemnity to the purchaser this would require that
the operator, in some cases, obtain approval from each interest
owner whereby such interest owner would agree to iook to the operag
tor for payment. This could possibly be done at the time the_Oper*-
tor obtains consent to commingle as is now provided in Rule 309-B.

We respectfully call this to your attentlon a0 that our recomt
mendation may be given proper consideration when the matter comes
up for hearing on August 16, 1i961.

MR, PORTER: Mr. Morris, I would assume that any opera-
tor would do that because it would seem {0 be a father futile ges-
ture for an applicant to get approval for a conmuingling instella-
tion and then not be able to ssll his oil.

MR. MORRIS: I think that's a reasonable assumption.

1 have a further communication from Gulf 0il Corporation, slgned
by Mr. W. A. Shellshear. Addressed to the 011l Conservation Com-

nission, Attention Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr., Reference Case No. 2356

Scheduled for Consideration at the Statewide Hearing to be Held .‘.ﬂ
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Santa Fe on August 16, 1961
Gentlemen:

The following are Gulft's comments in regard to the above re-
ferenced case.

The Industry Study Committee on Commingling of Crude 01l has
done an excellent job in setting up standards to minimize the pos-
sibilitie's_ of failure and accidental or purposeful mismeasurements
of cormingled crude oil. However, it ls our opinion that the
standards which were set up to comply ‘with the Commlgsion's direc-
tive add to the cost of installations at a time when producers are
attempting to reduce costs by commingling. The standards do tend
to minimize the possibilities of purposeful mismeasurements; how-
ever, prudence on the part of the producer has been and still will
be a prime factor. |

Gulf desires the opportunity to commingie crudes fram multi-
pay leases having camon royalty on top allowable zones as wWell as
on marginal zones without prior metering, with allocation of pro-
duction heing made to the respective pays based on well testsa.
Based on increasing cost trends an operator must continually ex-
ploit all means of reducing or minimizing costs. By the elimina-
tion of individual measurement a great saving can be realized in
investment, operating and malntenance costs and also a substantial
reduction in reportlng and keeping of records would result in fur-

ther savings. It is owr opinion that this approach is a practical

one.

L%
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It 18 recomended that the new rules, if adopted, not require
gseals on metering facilities because of the burden of ressaling
that would be placed on the Cormission and the operator.

It is further recommended that provided the new rules apply
to 1nsta11ationa.a1ready installed as approved by the Commisslon
that the need for any modifications be determined af ter individual
consideration.

Referenée is made to the portion of the proposed revision to
Rule 309-B which reads, "All parties owning en interest in the
leasga and all coperators of adjoining leases have consented in
writing to the comingling of prodwe tion from the separate leases.!
We feel that the obtalning of approval from offset operators of th?
ad Joining leases 1; not pecessary and only serves t0 add a peper-
work burden upon the producer.

I have a communication addressed to the New Mexico 0il Con-
servation Commission, Attention: Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr., from Mr.
J. D. Wheeler, Division Manager, The Ohio 0il Company, Houston
Division. M™Reference Case 2356, August 16 Hbarihg. The Ghio Oil
Company concurs irn the proposgsal to suthorize édministrative appro—:
val of appiications t©0 commingle crude 011l provided the safeguards
and miniﬁum standards recommended by the June 21 report of the In-
dustry Committee are complied with. We agree that consent of
royalty owners should not be required and that notice to royalty
owners and offset operators may be dispensed with if those safe-

guards and minimun standards are adopted.”
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I have another cormunication, addressed to the New Mexico DIl
Conservation Cormission, signed by Mr. R. D. Hanley, vice presideng,
Mobil Oil Company, entitled "Socony Mobil's statement on cormingll
at August 15, 1961 WMOCC Hearing. Socony Mobll 0il Compeny, Inc.
recommerds adoption of the proposed commingling standards. We alsd
urge that the Commission not require the notificatlon of royalty
owners and offset operators for administrative approval of cam-~
mingling regquests. We support Shell 01l Company's position regardy
ing notification of royalty owners and offset operators, We feel
that the notification requirements are unnecessary and a burden
that should not be pleaced on the industry. where minimum requlre-
ments arenot to be followed, the Commission, after proper public
notiée, should reguire a hearing prior to approval."

One further communicatlon, addressed to the New gexico 011
conservation Commission, signed by R. W. Ely, Assistant Diviasion
Superintendent, Citles Service Petroleum Company. Attention: A.
L. Porter, Jr: Cltles Servige Petroleum Company recommends the
revision of Rules 303 and 309-B to provide for administrative pro-
cedure for obtaining permission to commlngle crude oil under the
minimum standards as proposed by the Committee on Commingling of
crude o1l June 21, 1961. Cities Service Petroleum Company £ urthen
recommends that the Commission consider revision of that portion
of these Rules whereby it is necessary to obtain consent in writ-

ing from royalty owners and owners of adjoining oil and gas leases

to comingle prodw tion from separate leases or separate producinq
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zonesa." L

MR. PORTER: Does anyone else have a statament to make

in the case? Mr. Seth.

MR. SETH: If the Commission please, I would like to rea?

a statement on behalf of Shell 0il Compsny which relates to the
notice provisions of the propocsed rule change. |

"Shell GL1 Company endorses the proposal by the New Mexlco
01l Consorvation Commission to adopt minimum standards for com-
mingling installations and to provide in the regulations for ad-
minlatrative épproval of same. We respectfully and urgently re-
queat, however, the Commission's reconsideration of the proposal
that operators be required to inform all royaity interest owners
end offset operators of the proposed installation.

As you are aware, many leases are on record with hundreds of

gseparate interests. We are sure that the Commlssion wlll apprecia

the enormous amount of nonproductive paper work that will be creatpd

if operators are required to solicit approval of, these interest
owners for their operatione. TUnder an 0ll ard gés lease, the
leases 12 granted the privilege of operating the property in any
reasonable and proper manner and i1s accountable under the law to
see that the royalty owner receives his share 6r interest in the
production from his lease. We teei that the royalty owner 1ls ade-~
quately protected and that the practice of commingling is prudent
and in the interest of both the lessee and the lessor. Therefore,

the operator should be allowed to apply this practice without the

Le
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specific permlasion or notification of the royalty owner.

With regard to notification of offset operators, it is our
opinion that no operator would object to a proposed camningling
installation but only to the improper operation of same. Virtually
all of the representatives of the industry whom we have asked have
indicated that they wouléd consider such notificatlion unnecessary.
We urge, therefore, that this notification not be required.

We would like to reiterate that among the many problems fac~
ing the industry today is the enormous amount of routine paper "’°r¥
which is adding steadily to our already lerge overhead. Ve believ?;
that it 1s in the interect of the State of New Mexico, the 1essor.s.
and the industry in general to make every attempt to minhﬁize non-
productive efforts and costs.

We therefore urge the Cormissionts reconsidef'atipn of the re-
quirements to notify royalty interest owners or offset operators
vhen requesting administrative approval of commingling installa-
tions. , |

Fou, if the Commission please, over the ,pasf years,we havg all
seen a number of attempts to suggesi that the Commission Inlsreat
1tself 4in the relationship between the operator and the royalty
owgerahib. In this case, Case 1850, that was referred to here,
this suggestion is accomplished, it's incorporated in the Rule, anfi
1tt8 been done before, but I think more and more recently wetre

gseeing this attempt to push the Commlssion into thls area of a

relationship which 1s strictly & legal matter. Obviously, the

")
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relationship between the royalty owner and the Operagor Ts a legal)
one, contractual one, determined by the lease, &and all the case
lew and statute law that surrounds them.

If the Commission gets into that ares and attempts to adjudl-
cate these rights, I think itta getting into a whole new and en-
tirely different world, as far as its past history is concerned.
If these royalty owners,in response to the notices,should came in
before the Commission and object to the lnstallation of a commingli,»ng
facility, they will object on the ground itts a violation of thelr
terms of the lease, the obligation of the operators. Itt's diffi-
cult to see how the Cormission 1s going to decide that question
without deciding whether itts entirely a contractual or legal mat-
ter. We feel this notice is not necessary, because the royalty
owner is entirely,otherwise, entirely protected by this large body
of case law, and the statutory law, and the contractual arranganenh
that has been created. I dontt believe the Commission really wantL
to get into this matter of possible contention and dispute. The
parties ought to be left to the negotiation end the Court in that
area rather than the Conmission hearing the matter. Thatts why wel
are going a little bit overboard on this thic'e. We see it coming
in in other areas of Regulation by the Commission. We think itts
going to cause the Commission some serious administrative trouble
if 1tt*s pursued any further. Thank you.

MR. PORTER: Anyone else have a statement?

MR, HUGHES: R. N. Hughes, representing Phillips _Petrole{lm

2
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Company. Philllips wishes to state its endorsement of the Wew Mex-
1co 011 Conservation Commisajion proposal to adopt minimum standarad

for commingling installation and to provide for administrative ap-'
proval. We further endorse at the close of the Texaco, Inc. testi-)p
|
mony the subtraction method be adopted for sdministrative approval,

We reapectfully request the Commission's approval of this proposal,
MR . SCHNEIDER: A. E. Schneider, Zmerasda Petroleum Cor-

poration. Amerada is generally in agreement with the report that
has been submitted, and we hope that the Commission will asee fit
to adopt these recoamendations. We feel thgt satisfactory instal-
lations nave been made and can be made along this line in an
economic manner. The one thing that the Texaco presented about
the subtraction xﬁethod, we agree with them on that. We believe
that the subtractién method can accurately be used-.- Also, we are
in agreement with the letter that Mr. Seth reed fram ;Shell propos-
ing that we not have to notify the royalty interests, especlally
in the leases that we are attempting to commingle.

MR, PORTER: Mr. Jacobs.

MR. JACOBS: Ronald J. Jacobs, attorney and englnesr for|
Skelly 0il Company. I have a st#t'ement I would like to read, and
then file with the Commission.

Skelly 0il Company favors the proposed changes in Rules 303

and 309-B. We feel that providing for administrative approval of
conmingling applications according to established minimum stand-

ards will aid both the Commission and the operators.
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We have examined the report by the Industry Study Committee
setting forth minimum standards for commingling crude oil. The
Committee 18 to be commended for 1ts excellent report which en-
talled many hours of meetings, thought and effort. We do feel,

however, that especially in the case of zone cormingling on the

PHONE CH 3-6691

same lease with camon ownership and lnterests, the dr#winga set
out in the Appendix are too restrictive.

We are attaching a schematic diagram of the camingling rac111+-
ties actually installed on one of our leases. The dlagram is se]_f‘-J
explanatory, put briefly, it provides for separate heater treater
or separator facilitlesa for each zone with facilities downstream
of the meter, but before cominglling, for dlverting a zone's pro-
duction into a stock tank separate fram the other zones. This al-

lowa not only testing .of each individual zone, but also at the samT

R REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

]
A

E time, allows us to check the meter reading against stock tank

E gauges.

: We feol that this sytem, as outlined, is as acewate and roolj-

é o proof as any outlined in the Cormlttee's report. A separator on

E § the gas line provides a fall safe featurse on the system in that it/

~ 3 prévents 011 heling lost to the gas'pipeline by a malfunction of thg
g dunp meters. Although this will asllow umetered oll to be produce%
<

into the tank battery, it would prevent umetered oil from golng
down the gas pipeline.

We belleve a system of this type to be of good design, and

earnestly m'ge‘ consideration of 1%.
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cormend to the Commission that that language be smended to provide

MR. PORTER; Mr. Buell.

MR. BUELL: Guy Buell, for Pan American Petroleum Cor-
poration. We would like to make two suggestions in this case.
First, the minimum standards as presented here today, provide that
any time you meter downstream of the treater, you must install a

sampler. Samplers are expensive. For that reason, we would re-

that a sampler only be installed when the water producﬁion from
that lease is in excess of two percent. We would further recammend
that none of these standards be applied retroactively to previous
installations already approved by the Commission, and certainly
under no conditions without notice and full hearing on changes.
MR. PORTER: Mr. Christy.
ME. CHRISTY: Sim Christy for Humble Oil & Refining Com-
pany. I might say at the start to the Commission that Humblé,
at the request of the Commission, was pleased to furnish a member

to serve on the Industry Commingling Committee. First, it appears

evident that the arrangements devised before this Committee may beyj

employed to minimize or to facilitate detection of mismeasurement |

of crude 0il production. Humble does not advocate the adoption

of mechﬁnical standards for a comningling. Periodic well tests

are believed to be satiasfactory for this purpose. It 1is recommenqed

by Humble that the arrangements devised by this Comml ttee not be

required of any operator unless the Commission finds 1n a specifig

case that such 1s necessary in specific instances for proper regu-




=N

R REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

A
4

DEARNLEY-MLEIE

PHONE CH 3.869)

PAGE 93

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

lation 6f“co¢mingled production. Secondly, we would mention that
in the event the proposed minimum standards for comingling are
adopted by the Commission, that 1t is recomended that the notifi-
cation to the royalty owners and the offaset operators not be re-
quired when requesting administrative approval for commingling

instaliations. This later matter seems to have support fram ,

Amerada, Shell, Mobil, Ohio, Gulf, and as to the offset operator,

Hro Nutter.
I could not personally close without one comment in support

. . =,
of Mr. Seth's position. I think it would be unnecessary to adv%f%

this Commissicn that the State and the Federal Govermmeni, as roy-

4]

alty ownera, have sufficlent rules and powers to protect them-
selves. As to the fee royalty owners, the practicalities are
that about ninety percent of them don't even know what you sent
them, +two percent never receive it, and the other seven or eight
percent are in a fight or an agent on a lease contract problem,
and that would mean that thla Commission is going to be right into
a law sult type of hearing as to contractual'rightg between the
operator and the royalty owners. . For that riason, I wbuld
stroﬁgly reccumend to the CONmissibn the deletion of notification
to'ths Offset operators and royalty owners.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Robinson.'

MR. ROBINSON: J. E. Robinson. TexaccC,as an operator

in the State of New Mexlico, does not agree with the minlmum stand-

ards that have been proposed here today by the Industry Study Com-|
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mittee. The adoptiop of such minimum standards will destroy much
of the economic advantage that is galned by comingling these
ninimun standards which have been proposed because of the opera-
tions of the imprudent operator. The operator who diligently
strives and obeys all laws and regulations of thlis Commission must
now be penalized with an economic burden because of the actions of
a few imprudent operators. We believe that the Commlssion should
require operators that are gullty of unefhical ypractices to insatall
these minimum standards, if they are adopted. However, we urge
the Cormission nof to require these standards for the prudent
operator. Ir the Cormission now sees that it must adopt strict
commingling standards to minimize the illegal transfer of oil fram
one zone to another, Texaco strongly recommends that the Commiassio
adopt,as one system,the subtraction method.

We believe that the testimony glven hei'e today clearly indi-
cates that this method accurately meéasures each individual zonet!s
production, and reaches the objectives that are belng sought here
by this hearing. 'w’e join with other operétors in urging tl;at the
requirement of the notification of the royalty owners and tﬁat
offset operators be deleted. Thank you.
| .~ MR. PCRTER: Mr. Anderson.

MR. ANDERSON: R. M. Anderaon, Sinclair 011 & Gas Com-
pany. We believe that the propvsed commingling Manual will be

restrictive to an operator and unnecessarily so, but in the event

5

that it is adopted, Sinclair would like to join with Texaco and

o
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retained in the Manual., We would like to concur with the recom-
mendations made here today concerning not notifylng royalty owners
and other owners of an intereat in a property,to get their approval
or to notify them of the matters pertaining to the comingling. Wg
concwr with that sentiment. We would also like to recammend that
in the event that the Manual is adopted, that 1t delete any requirg-
ment for samplers whenever they are required,except if an operator
elects to meter or messure the production prior tc treating, and
then at that time 1if the production exceeds two percent water, I
believe then that samplers should be required, or at least should
be left to the option of the operator. I have also a position I
would like to make on behalf of Sinclair Crude ¢il Company, who
purchases crude in this State, and they would like’ tp_ concur with
the sentiments that were expressed with regard to getting the pur-~
chaserts approval prior to commingling in these installations. Pog-
sibly written requirements similar to the requirement in the LACT
unit Rule, requiring a letter from the pipeline éanpany approving
the LACT unit, possibly a similar requirement should be put in the|
proposed Rule changes to require the applicant to get approval
fram the‘ purchaser to commingle prior to making his application.
Thank you.

MR. PORTER: Mr.Lyon.

MR, LYON: V. T. Lyon with Continental 01l Company.

Continental 0il Company would like to urge three points for con-

®w)

N[
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slderation by the Commission on the matter under discussion. No.
1, we concwr with the position of Shell 0il Company in regeard to
requiring consent of interested parties and notiflcatlion of offset%
operators. No. 2, we fear that the adoption of the Manual may
serve to force more expensive and complicated equipment that may
be necessary for a partiqular application, and place an excessive
burden of proof on any applicant at hearing wishing to deviate
from énw of the installations illustreted. No. 3, we obaerve
several instances of a lack of clarity in the wording of the re-

port, and rather than burden this record with a lengthy discussion}

would like to submit a letter to the Commiassion for their considerg-

tion in drafting @ final form of any formal directive or order.

MR. PORTER: Mnr. Lyon, you will be permitted to submit
any suggested wording that you would like; but we urgg you to do
that immediately, as soon as you possibly can.

MR. LYON: Yes, we will.

MR. PORTER: Anyone else?

MR. TUFFLY: A. J. Tuffly with Tidewater Oil Company.
Tidewater wishes to concur in the adoption of installations and

PIgRpUNw = Y L -~
Uperavaon 1 C

visions of Rules 303 and
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309 to provide for administrative procedures for obtaining per-
mission to commingle crude ol1l in connection with the proposed
Manual. Thank you.

MR, PORTER: Anyone else have a statement? Mr. Shoe~
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MR. SHORMAKER: Glenn Shoemaker, Indiana Oil Purchasing
Company. We concur with Mr. Nyof and Sinclairts Crude Oil state-
ments, that purchaserapproval should be required for commingling.

MR. PORTER: Does anyone else have any statement to makef
The Comxmission will take the case under advisement and take a

short break.

g L e e




-
oo
A ¥l
L T *
S
F‘ N )
n
:
fa
3 e !

Ty
"*“Iiem ‘;..»i PEp——

TR

]
4

DEARNLEY-MEIFE

R REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

PHONE CH 3-66%1

ALBUQUERQUE, NiIW MEXICO

pAGE 98

STATZ OF NEW MEXICO )
s

COUNTY OF BERWALILLO )
I, ADA DEARNLEY, Court Reporter, in and for the County of

Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the fore-
going and attached Transcript of Proceedings before the New Mexico
041 Conservation Commission was reported by me in machine short-
hand and reduced to typewritten transcript under my persohal supers
vision, and that the same 1s a true and correct record, to the
best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

WITNESS my Hand and Seal this, the 30il day of August, 1961,
in fhe City of Albuquerque, County of Bernaliiioy‘sygte of New

Mexico.

j/zZZia/ &CI;:ﬁJH,¢:?9

i NOTARY PUBLIC

My Commlssion expires:
June 19, 1963
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First of all, on behalf of the Commission Staff, I would
like to compliment and to thank the members of the Committee
for the work they have done on this report. The Commission was
fortunate in having men of their caliber to study this problem
and to make such a thorough and comprehensive analysis of it.
They have worked hard and done a good job, and certainly

deserve much credit.

At the outset of my testimony, I wish to go on record as
recommending adoption, by the Comnmission, of this report, with
certain modifications, as a manual for the installation and

operation of commingling facilities in the State of New Mexico.

I would like to make it clear, and I believe that the
manual itself should make it clear, that these are minimum
standards, compliance with which would be manGatory for admin-

istrative approval of commingliing installations.

Further, I believe that these standards should serve as
a guide for the desigﬁ and operation of any facility for which
approval is sought after notice and hearing. I believe that
the Cormission should give very serious consideration to the
matter prior to approving any installation which does not con-

form in principle to these standards.

People have asked me whether these standards may not be

excessive and may not impose too great an expense upon the

operator who desires to save some money by commingling.
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L e s In reply to this, I would first point out that the rules

j i strictly provide that the production from each lease and from
%' 3 each pool shall be measured, stored, and marketed separately.

| ECIT W Commingling of production from one or more leases then, or from

one or more pools, or from both, becomes an exception to the

rules. And when any operator seeks an exception to the rules,

he must be willing to go along with certain other rules govern-

ing the exception to the rules. This is for the benefit of all,

“and provides for more orderly development and depletion of our
resources. As far as cost is concerned, the installations
contained in the Committee's report will cost no more than some
of the more elaborate installations heretofore put in. And the
operators of those installations saved money on them. The record-
keeping as required by the proposed standards probably is more
detailed and probably will cost more money than the records
heretofore kept, but certainly some minimum standards of book-

keeping are indicated as required.

The Commission has, in the past, authorized many different
types of commingling installations. Some were Model T arrange-
ments. Some weré Cadillac-type facilities. Almost all, regard-
less of the amount of money spent on them, left the doo£ open
for the pumper or the farm-boss, whether through innocent error,
or because of over-eageiness to make the allowable, or whatever
other reason, to cause oil from one lease or pool to be attri-
buted to another. As most systems are presently designed, a

- pumper could in many cases accidentally divert oil from one

3
2 ¢
H
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place to another and not be able to tell it himself the very

next day.

We have reason to believe, as the result of our own inves-
tigations as well as those of the Federal Petroleum Board, that
in quite a number of instances that we know about, and perhaps
in other instances which we do not know about, that this

accldental or purposeful transfer and mismeasurement of oil

has occurred.

Several times I have heard the inquiry, “"Well, then, why
doesn't the Commission prosecute the violators rather than

appoint a Committee to design such costly installations?®

In reply, I might point out that several investigations
are being conducted, and have been for some time. Prosecution

of several cases can be expected in the near future.

Certain of these investigations, as a matter of fact,
helped point out the need for more adequate commingling design
and record-keeping. As mentioned before, in some of these
systems, which were formerl& thought to be adequate, it is

impossible to tell from one day to the next which zonés o©

=

leases produced how much o0il or when. In gystems like these,
it is extremely difficult, if not impossible, for a company
itself, let alone the Commission, to detect purposeful mis-

measurement of oil.

Without numerous additions to the Commission’'s field
inspection staff, I believe that it will be impossible to
-3




Properly observe the operation of the existing commingling
i installations, not to mention the many new ones we can expect

in the future.

For these reasons, the Commission, in appointing the

Committee, requested it to design installations which would

be as fool-proof as possible.

The Committee members accepted this charge, and devoted

many hours of work to it. They ha&e designed installations

where mismeasurement of oil is possible but not easy. Delib-
erate tampering and falsificaéion of records would probably
be necessary to divert ocil. In most cases, this tampering
will result in mechanical alterations which we believe can

be detected.

For the good of all concerned, and the overall protection
of correlative rights, I believe that this report should be
considered by the Commission as a criterion for the ideal

installation.

I, therefore, urge its adoption, but would also recommend

the following changes be madeﬁ
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MEMO NO. 4-61

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 871
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

MEMORANDUM

TO: ALL OPERATORS

FROM: A, L, PORTER, Jr., Secretary-Director
SUBJECT: PROPOSED RULE CHANGES AND COMMINGLING MANUAL

The attached proposed changes in the New Mexico
0il Conservation Commission ‘Rules 303 and 309-B are to be consider-
ed at the August 16, 1961, regular hearing, along with a proposed
"Manual for the Installation and Operation of Commingling Facilities."
Copies of the propcsed manual are available at the following addresses:
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 2045
HOBBS, NEW MEXICO
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
DRAWER DD

ARTESIA, NEW MEXICO

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

bV aVal -
1000 RIC BRAZOS ROAD

AZTEC, NEW MEXICO

JULY 5, 1961
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PROPOSED REVISIONS - RULE 303 AND RULE 309-8

RULE 303 SEGREGATION OF PRCDUCTION FROM POOLS
{a} sSame as existing rule.

(b} 1lst paragraph: Same as existing rule, but add on at
end of 1lst paragraph "in accordance with the applicable provisions of
the Commission ‘Manual for the Installation and Operation of Comming-
ling Facilities,‘ then current."”

2nd paragraph: Same as existing rule.
3rd paragraph: Revise to read as follows:

Applicant shall furnish proof of the fact that all
parties owning any interest in the subject lease were notified by
registered mail of his intent to commingle production from the separate
common sources of supply.

4th paragraph: Same as existing rule.
RULE 309-B ADMINISTRATIVE APPROVAL, LEASE COMMINGLING

The Secretary-Director of the Commission shall have authority
to grant exceptions to Rule 309-A to permit the commingling of production
from two or more separate leases in a common tank battery without notice
and hearing, provided application has been filed in triplicate with the
Commission and is accompanied by plats of the leases showing thereon the
wells on the leases and the formations in which they are completed, and
schematic diagrams of the commingling facility, showing it to be of an
acceptable design in accordance with the Commission "Manual for the
Installation and Operation of Commingling Facilities"” then current, and
provided further that:

. All production is from the same common source of supply,
ioen to Rule 303 (a) has been obtained.

2. Adequate facilities will be provided for accurately
determining production from each well at reasonable intervals,

3. All parties owning an interest in the leases and all
operators of adjoining leases have consented in writing to the com-
mingling of production from the separate leases.

4, In lieu of paragraph 3 of this rule, thne applicant may
furnish proof of the fact that said parties were notified by registered
mail of his intent to commingle production from the separate leases.

T ——— s,
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The Secretary-Director may approve the application if, after a period
of 20 days following receipt of the application, no party has made
objection to the application.

5. In addition to the foregoing requirements for administra-
tive approval to commingle production from twc or more separate leases,
the following requirements shall also apply:

(a) To commingle production from two or more separate
leases in a common tank battery without first separately measuring the
production from each such lease, the ownership of the leases must be
common throughout. This shall include working interest ownership, royalty
ownership and overriding royalty ownership.

(b) To commingle the preduction from two or more separate
leases in a common tank battery where there is a diversity of ownersghip
(whether in working interest, royalty interest, or overriding royalty
interest) the hydrocarbon production from each lease shall be accurately
measured and determined in accordance with the applicable provisions of
the Commission "Manual for the Installation and Operation of Commingling
Facilities" then current.

July 5, 1961

ir/




No. 23-61

DOCKET : REGULAR HEARING - WEDNESDAY - AUGUST le. 1961

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION - 9 A.M, - MORGAN HALL, STATE LANU OFFICE
BUILDING . SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO

ALLOWABLE: (1) Consideration of the oil allowable for September, 1961.

(2)

Consideration of the asllowable production of gas for

CASE 2357:

VR

September, 1961, from ten prorated pools in Lea and
Eddy Counties, New Mexico, also consideraticn of the
allowable production of gas from nine prorated pools
in San Juan, Rio Arriba and Sandoval Counties, New
Mexico, for September, 1961,

CONTINUED CASE

In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservaticn
Commission on its own motion to consider the promulgation
of an order prohibiting the flaring of casinghead gas from
0il wells in the Cha Chz-Gallup and Totah-Gallup Qil Pools,
San Juan County, New Mexico.

- NEW CASES

By call of the 0il Conservation Commission, on its motion,
to hear the report of the Industry Study Committee on
Commingling of Crude Oil, to consider the adoption of a
Manual for the Installation and Operation of Commingling
Facilities, and to consider the revision of Rules 303 and
309-B to provide for administrative procedures for obtain-
ing permission to commingle crude oil in conformance with
said manual.

Southeastern New Mexico nomenclature case calling for an
order creating new pools and extending existing pools in
Lea, Eddy, and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico.

(a) Create a new pool designated as the East Pearl-Queen
Pool, and described as:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 20: SW/4

(b) Create a new pool designated as the South Tonto-Yates
Pool, and described as:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 30: NE/4
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(Cont.)
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(d)

(e)

£

(g)

(h)

Create a new pool designated as the Vacuum-Queen Pool,
and described as:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 36: SE/4

Abolish the East Allison-Pennsylvanian Pool described
as:

TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 8: NE/4

Extend the Allison-Pennsylvanian Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 8 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 36: NE/4

TOWNSHIP 8 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 18: SE/4

TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 5: W/2 )
SECTION 6: NE/4

SECTION 8: N/2

Extend the Artesia Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 26: SW/4

Extend the East Benson-Yates Pool to include:

TOWNSHLIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST . NMPM
SECTION 13: NEA

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, Nw?
SECTION 18: W/2 NW/4

$
[

fo
-

Extend the Blinebry Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 35: NE/4 |
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(i) Extend the Culwin-Queen Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 5: SW/4
SECTION 6: SE/4

(j} Extend the Southwest Gladiola-Devonian Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 12 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 35: S/2 NW/4

(k) Extend the Grayburg-Jackson Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM

SECTION 28: SE/4
SECTION 32: N/2 NW/4

(1) Extend the Justis-Montoya Pooi to include:

TOWNSHIP 25 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 24: SW/4

(m) Extend the Justis-Paddock Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 25 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 23: NE/4
SECTION 24: N/2 and SW/4

(n) Extend the Lea-Devonian Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 12: SE/4

(o) Extend the Loco Hills Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 20: SW/4

(p) Extend the East Millman-Queen Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 15: E/2 SW/a

!
[
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(q)

(r)

Extend the Moore-Wolfcamp Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 11 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 25: W/2

Extend the Paduca-Delaware Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 25 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 22: SW/4

Northwestern New Mexico nomenclature case calling for an
order extending existing pools in Rio Arriba, San Juan,
and Sandoval Counties, New Mexico.

(a)

(b)

(c)

(d)

Extend the Aztec-Pictured Cliffs Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 29y NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 32: SE/4

Extend the Ballard-Pictured Cliffs Poecl to include:

‘TOWNSHIP 24 NORTH, RANGE 6 WEST, NMPM

SECTION 7: SE/4
SECTION 8: SW/4

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 8 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 13: SW/4

Extend the Tapacito-Pictured Cliffs Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 27 NORTH, RANGE & WEST, NMPM
SECTION 4: SW/4

SECTION 5: S/2

SECTION 8: E/2

SECTION 9: W/2

SECTION 20: W/2

Extend the Blanco-Mesaverde Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 31 NORTH, RANGE 13 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 10: E/2

TOWNSHIP 32 NORTH, RANGE 13 WEST, NMPM

SECTION 34: S/2
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(e)

(£)

(g)

(h)

(1)

)

Extend the Bisti-Lower Gallup Oil Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 24 NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 5: N/2 NE/4

Extend the Cha Cha-Gallup Oil Pool to inlcude:

TOWNSHIP 28 NORTH, RANGE 13 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 7: W/2 (Partial)
SECTION 9: E/2 (Partial)

TOWNSHIP 29 NORTH, RANGE 14 WEST, NMZ®M
SECTION 16: N/2 SW/a
SECTION 35: Nw/4 & SE/4

Extend the Devils Fork-Gallup Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 24 NORTH, RANGE 6 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 7: W/2 SE/4

Extend the Escrito-Gallup Oil Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 24 NORTH, RANGE 7 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 22: W/2 NE/4
SECTION 28: N/2 NE/4

Extend the Horseshoc-Gallup Oil Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 30 NORTH, RANGE 16 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 2: E/2 SW/4 & SE/4

|
Extend the Totah-Gallup O0il Pool to include: |

TOWNSHIP 29 NOKTH, RANGE 13 WEST, NMPM f |

SECTION 18: S/2 1 |
SECTION 19: SW/4 ; i
SECTION 35: E/2 SW/4 P

TOWNSHIP 29 NORTH, RANGE 14 WEST, NMPM

SECTION 13: S/2
SECTION 14: E/2 SE/a
SECTION 24: W/2 NE/4 & E/2 NW/a
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b o WRITTEN STATEMENT

e,
T . To: 0il Conservation Commission
e Ly Santa Fe, New Mexico
T 3
ST By: Skelly Cil Company
S et Subject: Case No. 2356
: ) Proposed Changes in Rules 303 and
309-B, and Adoption of a "Manual
for the Installation and Operation
of Commingling Facilities™,
F_‘t S e Skelly 0il Company favors the proposed changes in Rules 303 and 309-B.

We feel that providing for administrative approval of commingling applications

according to established minimum standards will aid both the Comxisaion and
the operators.

We have examined the report by the Industry Study Committee setting
forth minimum standards for commingling crude oil. The Committee is to be
commended for its excellent report which entailed mny hours of meetings, thought
and effort. We do feel, however, that especially in the case of zone comaingliing

on the same lease with common ownership and interests, the drawings set out in

R the Appendix are too restrictive.

We are attaching a schematic disgram of the commingling facilities
actually installed on one of our leases, The diagran is self-explanatory, but
briefly, it provides for separate heater treater or separator facilities for
each zone with facilities downstroam of the meter, but before commingling, for
diverting a zone's production into a stock tank separate from the other zones.
This allows not only testing of each individual zone, but also at the same time,
allows us to check the meter reading against stock tank gauges.

We feel that this system, as outlined, is as accurate and foolproof
as any outlined:in the Coomittee's report. A separator on the gas line provides
a fail safe feature on the aystem in that it prevents oil being lost to the gas
pipeline by a malfunction ef the dunp meters, Although this will allow un-
metered oil to be pi'oduced into the tank battery, it would prevent ummetered

oil from going down the gas pipeline.

We believe a system of this type to be of good design, and earnestly
urge consideration of it.

Skelly 0il Company

! i
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WM. A. MEAD
DIvISION SUPERINTENDENT
or PRODUCTION
New Mexico DIvisioNy

. Continental 0il Company's suggested re

CONTINENTAL O1L COMP

P. O. BOX 1377
ROSWELL NEW MEXICO

September 14, 1961 /

vkt~

828 PETROLEUM BUILDING
TELEPHONE: IN 2-4202

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
Box 871

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attentlon: MWr.

4. L. Porter, Jr., 3ecretary Dlrector

Re: oUGGEbTED CHANGES O
PROPOSED COMMINGLI

MANUAL

zo@

At the conclusion of Case No. 2356 on August 16, 1961
Continental 0il Company resjuested permiscion to advise by letter
of any changes which they considered to be desirable in the
commingling manual. Mr., Porter reguested that these suggestions
be submitted without delay. Listed below are the suggestions
offered by Continental Jil Company.

1. Section I, Paragrapn B-3 (1)
snoulid be clarified. It was the Committee'’s
intent that no correction of meter reading
should be permitted other than for meter factor
unless a sampler was utilized. Howevar,
Continental 0il Company does not believe this
to be practical, since the differences between
(1) production as determined by pipeline runs
ddgusted by opening and closing inventory and
(2) the summation of meter readings must be re-
apportioned on a prorata basis to account for

BS&W content determined by the pipeline gauger
or representative. Attached is Continental 0il
Company's suggested re-wording of this paragraph.

is not clear and

Continental 0il Company suggests that Section

IT, Paragraph A be amended to cl?rlfy the
definition of the word "lease" The suggested
change would reguire thc treatlna of zones which
have been farmed out or where dlfference in
ownership of working 1ntervst or royalty interests
are not identical as separate leases. Attached is
~wording of
this paragraph.

N G I N PETROLEUM PROGRESS s | 1 8 75
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New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
Page -2-

3., Drawing A-7. This drawing 13 somewhat
confusing in that the bad oil return line
is shown to have a by-pass apound the heater
treater. The purpose of the by-pass 1s not
indicated on the draving. O notation as to
the purpose of the by-pass should be included
on the drawing.

I is believed that the manual should be clarified for
those instances where several zones containing no top allowable
wells are to be commingied with one o more Zones containing top
allowable wells. It is Continental Cil Conmpany's recommendation
that any zone which does not contain & top allowable well should
not be reguired to be metered prior to commingling.

vour consideration of these suggested changes is
respectfully requestied.

yours very truly,

LU :'C_ /7’/

WAM ~sm
Lttachment
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1. ZONE COMMINGLING (Common Royalty)

B.

ZONES JITH TOP ALLOWABLE WELLS {(all zones metered
3. Zone Production Allocation

a. A sampler installation will be reguired
on zones producing fluid containing two
prercent or more B3&W at the point of
comningling. Wherever a sampler is
utilized, the net zone production shall
be determined by correcting the gross
meter reading for BS&W content and
meter factor. ‘lherever a sampler is
not utilized, the net zone production
shall be determined by correcting the
gross meter reading by the meter factor
and reapportioning the summation of 2zone
meter readings on a prorata basis to agree
with net pipeline runs adjusted by opening
and closing inventory.

II. LEASE OR ZONE COMMINGLING (Royzlty no cormmon)

A

GENERAL REQUIREMENTS

The word "lease" used hereinafter shall mean any
lease cor part thereof throughout which all interests
are common. Metering facilities for the transfer of
liguid hydrocarbons between individual leases or
zones to a ceniral tank battery shall provide proper
means for juality determination (where reguired),
net volume determination, fall-safe operation, and
shall meet the requirements listed below. The over-
all accuracy of the system must egual or surpass the
present hand-gauging methods used in o0il custody
transfer.

é
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Gul¢ Oil Cuwrporatieom

ROSWELL PRODUCTION DISTRICT

pe b MANAL

W. A. Shellshear ) . August 11, 1961 - T P. O. Drawer 12238
: . ! Roswell, New Maxico
F. O. Mortlock

PHSTRILT EXPLCRATILN
MANAGE K

M. 1. Tayicr

FBIRLLY FRLOUITLON
MANAGLER

H. C. Vivian

fLATRITT DR R TRS MANALER

0il Conservation Commission
State of New Mexico
Post Office Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention: Mr. A, L. Perter, Jr.

Re: Case No., 2356 Scheduled for Consideration
at the Statewide Hearing to be Held in
Santa Fe on August 16, 1961
Gent lemen:

The following are Gulf's comments in regard to the above referenced
case.

The Industry Study Committee on Commingling of Crude 0il has done
an excellent job in setting up standards to minimize the possibilities of
failure and accidental or purposeful mismeasurements of commingled crude
0il, Iowever, it is our opinion that the standards which were set up to
comply with the Commission's directive add to the cost of installations at
a time when producers are attempting to reducz costs by commingling. The
standards do tend to minimize the possibilities of purposeful mismeasurements;
however, prudence on the part of the producer has been and still will be a
prime factor.

Gulf desires the opportunity to commingle crudes from multi-pay
leases having common royaliy on top allowable zones as well as on marginal
zones without prior metering, with allocation of production being made to
the respective pays based on well tests. Based on increasing cost trends
an operator must continually exploit all means of reducing or minimizing
carts. By the elimination of individual measurement a great savimg can be real-
ized in investment, operating and maintenance costs and also a substantial
reduction in reporting and keeping of records would result in further savings.
It is our opinion that this approach is a practical one.

It is recommended that the new rules, if adopted, not require seals
metering facilities because of the burden of resealing that would be placed
on the Commission and the operator.

It is further recommended that provided the new rules apply to in-
stallations already installed as approved by the Commission that the need for
any modifications be determined after individual consideratiom.

RIS
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0il Conservation Commission
State of New Mexico Page 2 August 11, 1961

Reference is made to the portion of the proposed revision to Rule
309-B which reads, "All parties owning an interest in the leases and all
opexators of adjoining leases have consented in writing to the commingling ;
of production from the separate leases'. We feel that the obtaining of '
approval from offset operators of the adjoining leases is not necessary and
only serves to add a paperwork burden upon the producer,

Yours very truly,

GULF OIL CORPORATION

TN etk

W. A. Shellshear
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SHELL OlL COMPANY

PETROLEUM BUILDING
U T p.o. BOX 1509
MIDLAND, TEXAS

N

August 1, 1961

New Mexico Oil Conservation Comrnission
P. O. Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention A. L. Porter, Jr., Secretary-Director

Gentlemen:

It is noted that the final report by the Industry Study Committee
on Minimum Standards for Commingling Crude Oil and Hydrocarbons in
New Mexico has been submitted to the Oil Conservation Commission and
that at the regular hearing on August 16, 1961 the Commission probably
will consider incorporating such standards as part of Rules 303 and 309-B.

There is no doubt that the adoption of the Committee's study would
be a big help to the Commission and to the operators in establishing uniform
procedures. However, in cases where the interest owner ship is diversified
the commingling of crude oil from wells, zones, or leases preseuts a problem
to the purchaser of the production insofar as proper allocation for payment is
concerned., Due to difference in price the commingling of high gravity conden-
sate with crude also presents another problem. It is our feeling that the pur-
chaser has the right to refuse to purchase any commingled production if means
or facilities are not available to properly determine quality and owner ship at
the time and place of receipt. In other words, the purchaser, in taking the
commingled production, will not rely upon breakdown data compiled and fur-
nished by the sperater.

/

It is therefore recommended that even though the Commission may
grany permission to cormnmingle it should be with the understanding that the
operator should not start commingling operations until he has first consulted
and made satisfactory arrangements with the purchaser of the production.

In the case of diversified ownership one possible solution is for the
purchaser to require that the operator assume the full responsibility of dis-
bursing payments to all interest owners. For protection and indemnity tc the
purchaser this would require that the operator, in some cases, obtain approval -
from each interest owner whereby such interest owner would agree tc look to




g

New Mexico Qil Conservation Commission

the operator for payment. This could possibly be done at the time the operator
obtains consent to commingle as is now provided in Rule 309-B,

We respectfully call this to your attention so that our recommendation
may be given proper consideration when the matter comes up for hearing on

August 16, 1961,
Yours very truly,

C. A. Nyhof
Crude Oil Department - Midland




DOCKET :

No.

REGULAR {IEARING - WEDNESDAY - AUGUST 16,

23-61

1961

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION - 9 A M,
BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

~ MORGAN HALL, STATE LAND OFFICE

ALLOWABLE: (1

(2)
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W
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-4 CASE 2357:

¥

CASE 2215:

CASE 2356:

A"ﬁa (a)

" (b)

Consideration of the oil allowavle for September,

1961.

Consideration of the allowable production of gas for

September,
Eddy Counties, New Mexico,

1961,

from ten prorated pools in Lea and
also consideration of the

allowable production of gas from nine prorated pools
in San Juan, Rio Arriba and Sandoval Counties, New

Mexico,

o Facilities,

for September,

1961.

CONTINUED CASE

NEW CASES

By call of the Oil Conservation Commission, on its
- to hear the report of the Industry Study Committee
S Commingling of Crude Oil,
Manual for the Installation and Operation of Commingling

and to consider the revision of Rules 303 and
i , 309-B to provide for administrative procedures for obtain-
ing permission to commingle crude oil in conformance with

said manual.

to consider the adoption

In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservation
Commission on its own motion to consider the promulgation
of an order prohibiting the flaring of casinghead gas from
0il wells in the Cha Cha-Gallup and Totah-Gallup 0Oil Pools,
San Juan County, New Mexico.

-t e e e A A b

motion,
on
cf a

/"_ ]
P

o

P
Southeastern New Mexico nomenclature case calling for an
order creating new pools and extending existing pools in
Lea, Eddy, and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico.

Create a new pool designated as the East Pearl-Queen
Pool, and described as:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM

SECTION 20:

SW/a

Create a new pool designated &ss the South Tonto-Yates

Pool,

and described as:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM

SECTION 30:

NE/4

et

Lo

gt
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CASE 2357: (Cont.)
(¢c) Create a new pool designated as the Vacuum-Queen Pool,
and described as:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 36: SE/4

(d) Abolish the East Allison-Pennsylvanian Pool described
as:

TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 8: NE/4

(e) Extend the Allison-Pennsylvanian Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP & SOUTii, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 36: NE/4

TOWNSHIP 8 SOUTH, RKANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 18: SE/a

TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 5: W/2
SECTION 6: NE/4
SECTION 8: N/2

(f) Extend the Artesia Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 27 FAST, NMPM
SECTION 26: SW/4

(g) Extend the East Benson-fates Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NhiPh
SECTION 13: NEA -

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 18: W/2 NW/4

(h) Extend the Blinebry Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 35: NE/4




(i) Extend the Culwin-Queen Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 5: SwW/4
SECTION 6: SE/4

{j) Extend the Southwest Gladiola-Devonian Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 12 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMFM
SECTION 35: S/2 NW/4

(k) Extend the Grayburg-Jackson Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM

SECTION 28: SE/4
SECTION 32: N/2 NwW/4

(1) Extend the Justis-Montoys Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 25 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 24: SW/4

(m) Extend the Justis-Paddock Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 25 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 23: NE/4
SECTION 24: N/2 and SW/4

(n) Extend the Lea-Devenian Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 12: SE/4

(o) Extend the Loco Hills Pool to include:

TOWNSHIF 15 SOUTH. RANGE 29 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 20: SW/4

(p) Extend the East Millman-Queen Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 15: E/2 SW/4a
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CASE 2357 :

CASE 2358:

23-61
{Cont.)

()

(r)

Extend the Mocre-Wolfcamp Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 11 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM

SECTION 25: W/2
Extend the Paduca-Delaware Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 25 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM

SECTION 22: SW/4

Northwestern New Mexico nomenclature case calling for an
order extending existing pools in Ris Arriba, San Juan,
and Sandoval Counties, New Mexico.

(a)

(b)

(c)

(d)

Extend the Aztec-Pictured Cliffs Pool to include: |

TOWNSHIP 29 NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMPM

SECTION 32: SE/a
Extend the Ballard-Pictured Cliffs Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 24 NORTH, RANGE 6 WEST, NMPM

SECTION 7: SE/4a
SECTION 8: SW/a

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 8 WEST, NMPM

SECTION 13: SW/a
Extend the Tapacito-Pictured Cliffs Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 27 NORTH, RANGE 5 WEST, NMPM

SECTION 4: SW/a

SECTION 5: 5/2
SECTION 8: E/2
SECTION 9: W/2
SECTION 20: W/2

Extend the Blanco-Mesaverde Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 31 NORTH, RANGE 13 WEST, NMPM

SECTION 10: E/2

TOWNSHIP 32 NORTH, RANGE 13 WEST, NMPM -

SECTION 34: S/2
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(1)

(i

(x)

(D

(m)

(n)

(o)

(p)

Extend the Culwin-Quecn Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM

SECTION 5: SW/4
SECTION 6: SE/4

Extend the Southwest Gladiola-Devonian Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 12 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 35: S/2 NW/4

Extend the Grayburg-Jackson Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM

SECTION 28: SE/4
SECTION 32: N/2 NW/4

Extend the Justis-Montoya Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 25 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 24: SW/4

Extend the Justis-Paddock Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 25 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 23: NE/4
SECTION 24: N/2 and SW/4

Extend the Lea-Devonian Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 12: SE/4

Extend the Loco Hills Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 20: SW/4

Extend the East Millman-Queeén Pool *to include:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 15: E/2 SW/4
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CASE 2357 :

CASE 2358:

(Cent.)

(q)

(r)

Extend the Moore-Wolfcamp Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 11 SOUTH RANGE 32 EAST NMPM

Je A

SECTION 25: W/2

Extend the Paduca-Delaware Pocl to include:

TOWNSHIP 25 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 22: Sw/4

Northwestern New Mexico nomenclature case calling for an
order extending existing pools in Rio Arriba, San Juan,
and Sandoval Counties, New Mexico.

(a)

(b

(c)

(d)

Extend the Aztec—Pictured ciiffs Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 29 NORT, RANGE 10 WEST , NMPM

1 auiad 1

SECTION 32: SE/4

Extend the Ballard—Pictured Cliffs Pool tO include:

TOWNSHIP 24 NORTH, RANGE 6 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 7: SE/4
SECTION 8: SW/4

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 8 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 13: SW/4

Extend the Tapacito—Pictured ciiffs Pool to include:

TOWNSHLP 27 NORTH, RANGE 5 WEST, NMPN
SECTION 4: SW/4

La N A =

SECTION 5: S/2
SECTION 8: E/2
SECTION 9: W/2
SECTION 20: W/2

Extend the Blanco-Mesaverde Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 31 NORTH, RANGE 13 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 10: E/2

TOWNSHIP 32 NORTH, RANGE 13 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 34: S/2

g T ST
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REFORE THE ISSION
Of. CONSERVATION COMYIS
FCR COMMINGLING CRUDE OIL SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO
BY THE INDUSTRY STUDY COMMITTEE Comm: $-e ‘sexrigin ho._d

REPORT OF MINIMUM STANDARDS

June 21, 1961

State of New Mexico

01l Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 871

Sants Fe, New Mexico

Attention Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.
Secrstary-Director

Gentlemen:

Presented herewith is the final report representing the combined
efforts of the members of the Industry Study Committee on Commingling of Crude
0il. It is presented for the purpose of providing the New Mexico 0il Conserva-
tion Commission with recommendations concerning commingl ing installations which
are as toolproof as possible. It was recognized early in the work of the
Committee that the design of a completely “fcoolproof" system would be impossible;
therefore, primary consideration was given to the design of systems which would
minimize the possibilities of failures or accidental mismeasurements and which
would facilitate detection of purposeful mismeasurements of commingled crude
oil. The fineal report and recommendations are not in every phase the unanimous
opinion of all Committee Members; instead, it represents the majority opinion
of the members. This fact is mentioned inasmuch as there is considerable
difference of opinion among industry representatives regarding the strictness of
regulations that should and could be imposed on commingling authorizations.

The attached report of "Minimum Standards for Commingling Crude 0il"
was prepared in two sections by two separate Sub-committees. The first section
is & written description which covers proposals for metering equipment, sampling
equipment, production allocation and procedures of meter calibration for use in

.commingling production from different zones having the same royalty interest

{Part I) and from different zones or leases having different royalty interest
(Part II). General requirements for zones and leases with common or different

royalty are covered in Part III. API Standards were used, or referred to,
where possible.

The second section of the report is the appendix which covers several
proposais for the assembly and design of commingling imstallatioms utilizing a
variety of equipment and layouts. It is intended for use in commingling produc-
tion from different zones having the same royalty interest and from different
zones or leases having different royalty interests. These designs include wkat
the Committee considers are minimum requirements. 1In these designs the actual
metering facilities are shown by the symbol GE; » and the requirements of this
metering equipment, sampling equipment, method of provirg, and rmethod of produc-
tion allocation are covered in the written section.

P PPN
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In the preparation of these recommendations, not too much consideration
wvas given to existing commingling installations nor to how ihey might be modified
to comply with the recommendations because it was believed tkat such installationms,
if changed, would have to be considered individually. These recommendations,
therefore, apply primarily to installations which might *e approved in the future.
In addition, the Committee believes that these or other commingling requirements
vhich might be adopted should be reviewed periodically to azcertain whether changes
are needed in view of new developments in equipment.

The Ccmmittee sincerely hopes that the recommendations concerning
commingling of crude oil will be useful to the New Mexico 0il Corservation Commis-
sion Staff in clarifying some of the problems invoived and in the preparation of
sound and reasonable regulations governing such commingling.

Very truly yours,

R. L. Sumerwell
Committee Chairman

MEMBERS OF COMMITTEE ON COMMINGLING OF CRUDE OIL

Officers:

R. L. Elkins Shell 0il Company
(Chairman)

R. L. Sumerwell Shell 0il Company
(Alternate to R. L. Elkins)

C. M. Bumpass Gulf 0il Corporation
(Sub-committee Chairman)

W. M. O'Reilly Humble 0Oil & Refining Company
(Sub-committee Chairman)

Members:

H. T. Frost - Atlantic Refining Company

.N. McCaskill Atlantic Refining Company

v (Alternate to H. T. Frost) .

A. Greer Benson-Montin-Greer Drilling Company

A. J. Inderrieden Pan American Petroleum Corporation

J. E. York Pan American Petroleum Corporation
(Alternate to A. J. Inderrieden)

V. T. Lyon Continental 0il Company

- D. S. Nutter New Mexico Cil Counservation Commission

J. E. Robinson, Jr. Texaco Inc.

R. D. Schropp Phillips Petrcleum Company

C. E. Storm Carper Drilling Company

J. Yuronka Texas Pacific Coal & 0il Company
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F; o MINIMUM STANDARDS FOR

COMMINGLING CRUDE OIL

i ZONE COMMINGLING (Common Royalty)

A. MARGINAL ZONES

Zone commingling without metering will be permitted where all
wells in the zones to be commingled are below top allowsble. Indivi-
dual zone production will be determined by periodic well teste.

'B. ZONES WITH TOP ALLOWABLE WELLS (All zones metered)

1. Meter Equipment

Any acceptable meter equipped with a non-reset counter can
be used for the transfer of ligqu’d hydrocarbons from individual
zones to a central tank battery. The counter and meter register-
ing mechsanism shall be readily sealable.

2. Sampling Equipment

Any type of automatic sampler can be used for determining
the BS&W content of the metered fluid. The sample conhainer
ghall normally be of sufficient volume to store the sample for
one month or such lesser time as the Commission may approve.

Both the campler and sample container are to be readily sealable.

3. Zone Production Allocation

af If a sampler is utilized, or if BS&W content is less
than two per cent, the net zone production shall be deter-
mined by correcting the gross meter reading for BS&W content
and meter factor; however, if a sampler is not utilized and
BS&W content is two per cent or more, the net zone produc-
tion shall be determined by correcting the gross meter
reading for meter factor only. If a sampler is installed .
on any one zone, then a saunpler shall be installed on all
zones metering fluid containing two per ceant or more BS&W.

9/ Such corrections as are necessary to correct for known
equipment malfunctions shall be made prior to the determina-
tion of net zore production. |

c/ If the summation of the net production from all zones
does not agree with the net pipeline runs, with beginning
and ending stock adjustments, then tke net pipeline runs,
with beginnirg and ending stock adjustments, will te
apportioned to each zore by the ratio that each net zone
production bears to the summation of net production from
all zones. (See III-B for Allocation Formula.)
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overs &nd Prcocedures of Calibration

a/

for
(1)
(2)
(3)
(4)
(5)

est

to

Any of the following types of provers can be used
calibrating zone meters:

Strapped storage tank
Top-and-bottom graduated-neck prover
Master meter

Piston displacement meter

Any prover facility that is developed having
accuracies equivalent to (1)-(4)

Each meter used in zone accounting shall be proved

monthly until adequate history of performance has been

ablished to merit extension of the proving frequency.

The minimum volume for proving shall be sufficient

to read volume in prover to the degree of 1 part in 100

(1%) .

If prcver device is not autimatically temperature

compensated, the prover volume shall be corrected for
temperature by correcting the initial and final volumes

60°F.

C. ZONES WITH TOP ALLOWABLE WELLS {All but one zone metered - Subtraction

Method)

1. Meter Equipment

be used

register

Any acceptable meter equipped with a non-reset counter can
for the transfer of liquid hydrocarbons from the indivi-
dual zones to a central tank battery. The counter and meter

ing mechanisms shall be readily sealable.

2. Sampling Equipment

shall no
one mont

Both the

are mete
not be r

ing syst

L

Any type of automatic sampler can be used for determining
the BS&W content of the metered fluid. The sample container

rmally be of sufficient volume to store the sample for

I AN cvinh

i or such lesser time as the Commission may approve.

sampler and sample container are to be readily sealable.

Samplers shall be required on all metered zones if the zones
red pricr to treatment for BS&W; however, samplers will
equired on the metered zones that have irndividual treat-
ems for removal of BS&W prior to metering.
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S 3. Zore Production Allucnhinn
3 It & samplor is utilized, the net zone production shall be
determined by corrceting Lle gross meter reading for BS&W

content and meter factor; however, if a sampler is not utiilized,
the net zone production shsell be determired by correcting the
gross meter reading for meter factor only. The unmetered zone
production will be equal to the ne* pipeline runs, with begin-
ning and ending stock adjustments, minus the summation of the
net production from all metered zones corrected for meter factor
and if a sampler is utilized, a correction for BS&W will be

applied.

k. Meter Provers and Procedures of Calibration

E/ The meter shall be calibrated into any vessel which
sinulates actual run conditions. The prover volume shall
be weathered as long as the oil is normally retained in
storage, not to exceed 24 hours.

B/ Each meter used in zone accounting shall be proved
monthly until adequate history of performance has been
established to merit extension of the proving frequency.

g/ The minimum volume for proving shall be sufficient
to read volume in prover to the degree of 1 part of 100
(1% .

g/ Prover volumes shall be corrected for temperature by

correcting the initial and firal volumes to 60°F.

II LEASE OR ZONE COMMINGLING {Royalty rot common)

. A. GENERAL REQUIREMENTS

The word "lease" used hereinafter shall mean any lease or zone
where the royalty is not common. Metering facilities for the transfer
of liquid hydrocarbons beiween individual leases or zcones to a central
"tank battery shall provide proper means for gquality determination
{where required), net volume determination, fail-safe operation, and
shall meet the requirements listed telow. The overall accuracy of
the system must equal or surpass the present hand-gauging me+hods
used in o0il custody transfer.

1. Meter Equipment

Any meter that has bean previously auihcrized for use in an
automatic custody transfer system, or otherwise approved by the
New Mexico 01l Conservation Commizsior, can be vsel for the
transfer of liquid hydrocartrors from individual leases to a
central tank battery. The counter and ms*er registering mechanism
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shall be readily sealznle. The meter shzll be equipped with a
non-reset counter. Al]l measured volumes shall be corrected to

& base temperature of 60°F . Temperature compensaticn for
temperature corrected meters shall conform with ASME-APT Code
110l. Temperature measurement for correction of volume measured
by tank or nontemperature-compensated meter to standard teuper-
ature shall be made in accordance with API Standard 2500, "Part
IV - Automatic Temperature Devices".

All types of meter installations must meet certain
fundamental requirements. These include accurate proving
facilities; adequate protective devices, such as strainers,
relief valves, and air or vapor eliminators; and dependable
pressure and flow controls. A further fundamentsl installation
requirement is that physical conditions during proving should
simulate actual operating conditions.

g/ Each positive displacement meter system shall be
equipped with the following auxiliary equipment, except
the items indicated as optional. (See Drawing A-9 on
positive-displacement meter system.)

(1) BS&W Monitor and Reroute Control Valve (Both items
optional).

(2) Strainer - A strainer shall be installed to remove
from the liquid, entrained particles which could stop
or cause premature wear of the metering mechanism.
However, where the liquid is clean, or where the type
of meter installed does not regquire or warrant protec-
tion, the elimination of a strainer may be possible.

(3) Air and Gas Eliminator (Optional) - The system shall
be installed in such a manner as to prevent passage of
air or vapor through the meter. Combination air
eliminators and strainers can be used.

(k) Sample Probe - Refer to section entitled "Sampling
Equipment"” for more detailed information on the sample
probe.

Pian Y
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P. D. Meter - ter s0all e equipped With a counter
registering in berrels.

(6) Proving Connections - See section ertitled "Meter Provers
and Procedures ¢f Calibration"” for more detailed infor-
mation on proving requirements.

(7) Flow-Rate Controller - It is essential that the system
be so designed as to provide an adequate h=ad at the
meter and to provide a svfficiently constant flow through
the meter to insure that the rate of flow is in accurate
range of the meter. ‘
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(8) Dump Valve - In intermittent flow inztellaticns,
the outlet control valve or dump valve mast provide
a positive shut-off to prevent drainage of the
separator or treating system. Single-sea*2d valves
are recommended for this service. In continuous
flow installations, pilot-operated or mechanically
float-operated valves can be used. Pilot-operated
valves shall be of the snap-acting, normaily closzd
type; i.e., closing with pilot supply failure. The
meter will be installed in the stream between the
separating vessel and its dump valve to maintain
adequate pressure on the liquid while metaring.

E/ A positive volume or dump meter system shall be
equipped with a sample probe, dump meter and proving
connections. (See the following sections on "Sampling
Equipment"” and "Meter Provers and Prccedures of Calibra-
tion" for further details on the sample probe and proviag
connections.) The internal walls of the dump meter should
be a&s self-cleaning as possible in order that corrosion
products, paraffin, and foreign matter will not collect
inside the tank. Provision must be made for accurate
determination in the recording of uncorrected volume and
average tempereature, or of temperature-corrected volume.

Sampl ing Equipment

Provision shall be made for representative sampling of the
fluid transferred from each individual lease for determination
of the BS&W content and, if needed, for the determinaticn of API
Gravity. The lease oil handling arrangement must remove gas and
sufficient free water prior to metering to insure that tke o0il,
vhen measur2d, is sufficiently free from volatile fracticons and
water to permit accurate measurement and campling. Since
acceptable automatic samplers may be desigped and constructed in
a variety of shapes and forws, no attempt has been made to limit
the mechanical design or materials employed to accomplish a
satisfactory result. However, when the metering and sampling
system is installed prior to treatment for removal of B3&W, a
continucus type sampler shall be employed. A continuous sampler
is defined as one which is designed and operaited o as to trans-
fer equal increments-of liguid from tie metered stream to the
sample container at a uniform rate.

The sample probe and sample container shall meet require-
ments of API Standerd 2500, Part V, Paragraph 1402 thkrough
1403.2; either a closed or atmospheric type contairer can be
used unless determination of API Gravity is »ecessary, in which
case a closed container shall »e used. The sample container
shall normally be of sufficien’ volume *to s*ore the sample for
one month or such lesser time ss approved by whe Commission and
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shall be equipped with gauge glasses o7 ~ome obther suitable
device for visually determining the amouxn' of sample at any
time during the month. Both tlbe sampler ard -ample contairer
shall be readily sealsble.

Lease Production Allocation

) Such corrections as are rnecessary to covrech for known
equipment malfunctions shall be made prior to determinztion
of net lease production. Net lease production shall be
determined by correcting the grosc meter reading for ES&W
content, meter factor and for temperature if sn automatic
temperature compensator is not utilized. If the surmmation
of the net production of all leases does not agree with the
net pipeline runs, with beginning and ending stock adjustments,
then the net pipeline runs, with beginning =nd ending stock
adjustments, will be apportioned to =ach lease by the ratio
that each net lease production bears to the summation of net
production from all leases (Refer to Formula in III-B).

Meter Provers and Procedures of Calibratiorn

a/ Each meter uscd in lease accounting shall be proved
monthly until adequate history of performance has been
established to merit extension of the proving frequency.

b/ The proving system shall, as nearly as possible,
similate actual operating conditions. When open proving
equipment is used, a meter-proving commection shall be
installed and suitably valved so that flow may be diverted
into the prover and still maintain the normal operating
meter pressure and flow rate. Where closed proving
equipment is used, a meter-proving connection may be
installed upstream or downsiream of the liquid outlet
control valve; however, mears shall be prcvided to main-
tain the normal operating meter pressure ard flow rate.
Any of the following types of provers can be used for
calibrating lease meters.

(1) Positive Displacement Master Meter - Refer to API
Standard 1101, Section III, Paragrapks 3036 and 3037.
The master meter shall be proved at least every six
months. The minimum time for proving a lease meter
with a master meter is the fime required %o prcduce
at least 30 bvarrels or a duration of 24 hours.
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(2) Calibrated Storage Tank - A suitable portion of the
tank equipped with =zight glasses, gradualed scales.
snd thermometers, and calidbrated by the weater dis-
piacement method or by precise strapping methods
outlined in applicable API Standard may be used as a
prover tank. The minimum capacity of the calibrated
section of such prover should be ten times the maximum
volume delivered per minute by the largest meter to be
proved. The distance between the orening and closing
levels and the provision for determining the opening
and closing reading should be sufficient to detect
variations of 0.05%.

(3) All proving devices described in API Standard 1101,
Sections II and III1 can be used; however, all regquire-
ments of Sections II and III regerding provers and
their calibration and prover procedures shall be met.

g/ If prover device is not automatically temperatuge com-
pensated, the prover volume shall be corrected to 60 F.

CENERAL REQUIREMENTS FOR ALL METERING SYSTEMS

The operator shall be required tc submit monthly with the C-115
Form, or a= an alternate, keep records of the following items for each
meter used for accourting for & period to be specified by the 0il
Conservation Cormission.

1. Beginning and ending readings of non-reset meter counter

2. Meter factor

3. Per cent BS&W

k. Load oil movements and/or power oil

5 Remarks (Explain load oil movements and/or meter or counter

malfunctions.)
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B. ALLOCATICN FORMULA AND EXAMPLE

1. Allocation Formula

] leA
2 = =Z's
Where:
Z& = Adjusted net zonc or lease production ckargesble
to the zone or lease allowable.
Zy = Net zone or lease production corrected for meter

factor and BS&W, if applicable.

= 2Z's = Summation of all zones or leases corrected for
meter factor and BS&W, if applicable.

A = Net pipeline runs with teginning and ending stock
adjustments.

2. Example - 3 2ones or leases

Given: Then:
% = 9,100 barrels Z& _ 9,100 x 20,021 _ 0.113
Z, = 6,330 barrels 19,9%2
% = 4,562 barrels 7, = 82330 x 20,021 _ g 339
3 ’ e 19,992 ’
=7 = 1
Z's = 19,992 barrels 53 _h,562 x 20,001 _ 569
s = 20,021 barrels 19,992 ;
c. Net power oil and/or net bad oil recycled shsll be subtracted

after the lease or zone meter is corrected for meter factor and BS&W.

D. Meter proving facilities shall discharge downstream of any meter %
used in accounting. :

E. If the piping arrangement submitted with the commingling applica-
tion does not conform with the piping errangement actually installed,

a drawing showing the revised piping arrangement shall be submitted
to the Commission for approvel.

F. No connecting lines between zones or leases other than those
shown in Drawings A-l through A-8 or lines arcund meters shall be
permitted. '

e e g

.




Drawing A-1
Drawing A-2

Drawing A-3
Drawing A-4

Drawing A-5
Drawing A-6

Drawing A-7

Drawing A-8

Drawing A-9

APPENDIY

Irndividual treaters used in commingling cormmon or
separate royalties.

Common treater used in cormmingling common or
separate royalties.

Individual treaters uged in commingling common
or separate royalties when normelly closed,
two-way valves are installed.

Common tresaters used in cormmingl ing common or
separate royalties when nermally closed, two-vway
valves are installed.

Individual treaters used in comming} ing common
royalties by "Subtraction Method".

Common treater used in commingling common royalties
by "Subtraction Method".

Bad 0il return (Alternate No. 1).

Bad o0il return (Alternate No. 2) when test treater
is installed.

Positive displacement meter systemn.
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HYDRAULIC
SUBSURFACE PUMPING INSTALLATION
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ZO~IE 8" % 4 ¢ SEE INSERT FOR
| Tt GAS RETGRN NOT HYDRAULIC SUBSURFACE
44 REQUIRED FOR ZONES PUMPING INSTALLATION
-OF COMMON ROYAL-
TIES.
[
H ru-——-—-—— BAD OIL RETURN
|
P H A (SEE OWGS A-7OR A-8
FOR DETAILS)
Red line indicates path followed
by production from a Zone A"
KT well while on fest.

zonec" ¥ ¥ %

REQUIREMENTS FOR USING COMMON TEST VESSEL

1. Aviomatic weil test header vatves on individuol well flowlines may be substituted for volve “H".
interioching control as shown would then be required between sach volve on the monifeld ond
the respective vaive “T"

2. Monuol, pneumatic, or electricol interiocks must be provided batwenn the appropricte valve N

and voive "T° gs shown. Control ponel ond control lines 10 valves are not required it
§V“§QI 5 mechanical interiock Is provided for manual operction.
3. Monuao! overides on avfomatic well fest header volves on individual well Tlowilines may be instotied on
CHECK VALVE. production side only.
BLOCK VALVE.

2 WAY VALVE (PNEUMATIC OR &ECTRDCN;LY CONTROLLED).

3 WAY VALVE (MANUAL, PNEUMATIC OR ELECTRICALLY
CONTROLLED),
CONTROL PANEL {PNEUMATIC OR ELECTRICAL)

GAS METER

TEST METER

METER FOR POWER CIL

TESTING VESSEL (HEATER-TREATER OR SEPARATOR)
HEATER TREATER

POWER OIL TANK

INDIVIDUAL TREATERS USED IN COMMINGLING
CCMMON OR SEPARATE ROYALTIES

NEW MEXICO OiL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

STOCK TANK COMMITTEE ON COMMINGLING

PUMP '
DRAWING  A-

SEPARATOR

METERING FACILITES (METER AND SAMPLER, IF APPLICABLE)
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REQUIREMENTS FOR USING COMMON TEST VESSEL

Automatic welil test header valves on individual weil flowlines moy be substituted for votve "H"
Interioching control as shown wauld then be required between each volve on the maonitold ond

. Manuol, pneumatic, or electrical interlocks must be provided between the dppropriate valve “H”

and control lines 1o valves are not required 3f
mechonicol interlock is provided for manuot operction,

e Y VY SEF"
ZONE "C" 4 & &
itz .
the tespeccive valve T
2
and voive “T" os shown Control panet
SYMBOLS 3. Mool ides on

CHECK VALVE.
BLOCK VALVE.

ic wel! tes! header valves on individuo! well flowlinés may be installed on
production side only.

2 WAY VALVE {(PNEUMATIC OR ELECTRICALLY CONTROLLED),
3 WAY YALVE (MANUAL, PNEUMATIC OR ELECTRICALLY

CONTROLLED),

CONTROL PANEL (PNEUMATIC OR ELECTRICAL)

GAS METER
TEST METER

METER FOR POWER OIL

TESTING VESSEL (HEATER-TREATER OR SEPARATOR)

HEATER TREATER
POWER OIL TANK
STOCK TARK
PUMP

SEPARATOR

METERING FACILITIES (METER 8 SAMPLER IF APPLICABLE)

COMMON TREATER USED iN COMMINGLING
COMMON GR SEPARATE ROYALTIES :

H

NEW MEXICO O/IL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
COMMITTEE ON COMAMINGLING

DRAVIANG A-2

L
H
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WECLL TEST METER

o (TO INDIVIDUAL ZONES)
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{
|
! p.
1 > HT 1
} SEE INSERT FOR
1 HYDRAULIC SUBSURFACE
R, ——— e —— 4 PUMPING INSTALLATION
£3
ZONE "¢" * BAD OIL RETURN
{SEE DWGS.A 7 OR A-8
FOR DE {AILS)
.GAS RETURN NOT
REQUIRED FOR ZONES
OF COMMON RCYALTIES
REQUIREMENTS FOR USING COMMON TEST VESSEL
I. Automatic wetl test header valves on individual well ltowlines may be substitutad for valve “H".
Red Hne indicotes pO"'D followed Interlocking confral as shown would then bs required between each valve on the manifold ond
by production from o Zone "C" the respective vaive T
well while on test. 2. Control ponel designed o permit opening of only one pair of vaives"H" and “T" ot any time.
3 Manual overides on automatic well test header valves on individuol well flowlines moy be
instailed on production side only.
SYMBOLS
CHECK VALVE.
BLOCK VALVE.

2 WAY VALVE (PNEUMATIC OR ELECTRICALLY CONTROLLED),

3 WAY VALVE (MANUAL, PNEUMATIC OR ELECTRICALLY
CONTROLLED)
CONTROL PANEL (PNEUMATIC OR ELECTRICAL)

GAS METER
TEST METER

METER FOR POWER OIL
YESTING VESSEL (HEATER-TREATER OR SEPARATOR)

INDIVIDUAL TREATERS USED IN CCMMINGLING

COMMON OR SEPARATE ROYALTIES
WHEN NORMALLY CiLOSED, TWO WAY VALVES ARE INSTALLLED

HEATER TREATER
POWER 0OiL TANK

NEW MEXICO OlL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
COMMITTEE ON COMMINGLING

STOCK TAKK

DRAWING A-3 .

PUMP

SEPARATOR

ABADOCEODO® #E Y ™

METFRING FAC:e.” T!"TFFR B SAMPLER IF APPLICADLE)
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GAS RETURN NOT REQUIRED
FOR ZONES OF COMMON
ROYALTIES.
REQUIREMENTS FOR USING COMMON TEST VESSEL
I. Automatic well test header valves on individuol weil flowlines muy be substituted for valve "H™.
Interlocking control as shown would then be required batween each volve on the manifold and -
the respective vaive "T"
SYMBOLS 2. Control pansl designed to permit opening of only one pair of valves "H" and "T" at any tima.
CHECK VALVE. ) 3. Manual overides on automatic waell test header volves on individual well flowlines may be
installed on production side only.
BLOCK VALVE.

2 WAY VALVE (PNEUMATIC OR ELECTYRICALLY CONTROLLED).

3 WAY VALVE (MANUAL, PNEUMATIC OR ELECTRICALLY .
CONTROLLED)
CONTROL PANEL (PNEUMATIC OR ELECTRICAL)

GAS METER
TEST METER

METER FOR POWER OIL : COMMON TREATER USED IN COMMINGLING
COMMON OR SEPARATE ROYALTIES
TESTING VESSEL THEATER-TREATER OR SEPARATOR) WHEN NORMALLY CLOSED, TWO WAY VALVES ARE INSTALLED

HEATER TREATER

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
POWER 0IL TANK

COMMITTEE ON COMMINGLING

PUME CRAWING A-4

SEPARATOR .

METERING FACILITIES (METER & SAMPLER iF APPLICABLE]
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SYMB0LS

CHECK VALVE.
BLOCK VALVE.

(O

4

HT

REQUIREMENTS FOR USING COMIACN TEST VESSEL

Automatic well test header volves on individuol well {lowlines moy be substituted for valve "H™.

Interlocking control as shown would then be required betwesn each valvs on the mon'g!qld and .
the respective vaolve ''T°

Manual, proumatic. or electricol interlocks must be provided between the cppropriats volve "H”

and valve "T® ¢z shown. Control panel [c| ond control lines to vaives are nof required if
mechanicai interfock is provided for monval opseration.

. Manua! averides on outomatic well test heoder vaives on individuot well flowlines rioy be instalied on

production side only.

It normolly closed, two-way volves are to be insfalled. refar to drawing A-2

2 WAY VALVE (PNEUMATIC QR ELECTRICALLY CONTROLLED).
3 WAY VALVE (MANUAL, PNEUMAT!C OR ELECTRICALLY

CONTROLLED}

CONTROL PANEL (PNEUMATIC OR ELECTRICAL)

GAS METER
TEST METER
METER FGR POWER OlL

TESTING VESSEL (HEATER-TREATER OR SEPARATOR)

HEATER TREATER
POWER OIL TANK
STOCK TANK
PUMP
SEPARATOR

INDIVIDUAL TREATERS USED IN COMMINGLING ZONES
OF COMMON ROYALTIES BY SUBTRACTION
METHOD

NEW MEXICO OIL. CONSERVATION COMMISSION
COMMITTEE ON COMMINGLING

DRAWING A-5

METERING FACIUITIES (METER AND SAMPLER, IF APPLICABLE)
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] REQUIREMENTS FOR USING COMMON TEST VESSEL
I. Automatic well test heoder valves on individual well flowlines may be substituted for valve "H".
Interiocking control as shown would then ba required between each valve on the manifold and
the respective valva “T°
2. Monugl, pneumatic, or slectrical interlocks must ba provided betwsen the agproprinte valve "H"
and volve "T" as shown. Control panei and conirol lines to volves are not required f
mechanical Interlock is provided 4or manuol operation.
SYMBOLS

CON

TES

TESTH

PUMP

CHECK VALVE.
BLOCK VALVE.
2 WAY VALVE (PNEUMATIC OR ELECTRIC Y .. ...ROLLED).
3 WAY VALVE (MANUAL, PNEUMAT'C OR ELECTRICALLY

HEATER TREATER
POWER OIiL TANK
STOCK TANK

METERING FACILITIES (METER AND SAMPLER, IF APPLICASLE)
SEPARATOR

production side onfy.

TROLLED)

CONTROL PANEL {(PNTUMATIC OR ELECTRICAL)
GAS METER

AETER

METER FOR POWER OIL

3. Monual overides on oulomatic well test header volves on individual well tlowlines may be instalicd on

4. If normally closed, two-way valves are to be used, refer to drawing A-4. .

NG VESSEL (HEATER-TREATER OR SEPARATOR)

COMMON TREATER USED IN COMMINGLING ZONES CF
COMMON ROYALTIES BY SUBTRACTION METHOD

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

COMMITTEE ON COMNMINGLING ‘

DRAWING A-6
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ROYALTIES.

i

GAS RETURN NOT REQUIRED
/FOR ZONES OF COMMON \

Lo L es Y

SYMBOLS

CHECK VALVE.
BLOCK VALVE.
2 WAY VALVE (PNEUMATIC OR ELECTRICALLY CONTROLLED).

3 WAY VALVE (MANUAL, PNEUMATIC OR ELECTRICALLY
CONTROLLED)
CONTROL PANEL {PNEUMATIC OR ELECTRICAL)

GAS METER

TEST OR BAOD ONL METER

METER FOR POWER OIL

TESTING VESSEL (HEATER-TREATER OR SEPARATOR)

" HEATER TREATER

POWER OIL TANX

STOCK TANK

PUMP

SAMPLER

SEPARATOR

METERING FACILITIES{METER & SAMPLER F APPLICABLE)

BAD OilL RETURN (ALTERNATE NO. 1)

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION CC4MISSION
COMMITTEE ON COMMINGLING

DRAWING A-7
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SYMBOLS

CHECK VALVE.
BLOCK VALVE.
2 WAY VALVE [PHEUMATIC 08 ELECTRICALLY CONTRO!
3 WAY VALVE (MANUAL, PNEUMATIC OR ELECTRICALLY

CONTROLLED)
COUTROL PANEL (PNEUMATIC OR ELECTRICAL)

GAS METER

TEST METER

METER FOR POWER OIL

TESTING VESSEL (HEATER-TREATER OR _'séPlRATORﬁ
MEATER TREATER

POWER OiL TANK

STOCK TANK

PUMP

SEPARATOR

e v - tr g A 4040

HT

METERING FACILITIES IMETER & SAMPLER !F APPLICABLE}

>

BAD OIL RETURN (ALTERNATE NO.2)
WHEN TEST TREATER IS INSTALLED

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
COMMITTEE ON COMMINGLING

DRAWING A-8




Fluid 7l ! l] | -

Inlet /él ‘ @

LEGEND

BS 8 W Monitor (Optional)

Reroute Valve (Optionel) for rerouting non-me chantiabie oii
Strainer i

Air 8 Gas Eliminator (If Needed) with Check in Vent
Sample Prohe

P D. Meter with Non-Reset Gounter

Proving Connections

Flow Rate Controller

Dump Valve

@RIPAPO®O

Note:

No.3 & 4 can be combined
No. 8 &9 can be combined

DRAWING A-9
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PROPOSED REVISIONS - RULE 303 AND RULE 309-B

BEECRE 10t
OIL CONS: 7ttt [TMIIES
RULE 303 SEGREGATION OF PRODUCTION FROM POOLS SANTA T¢, fusw iR
occ __SME\H sit tio._d_
(a) Same as existing rule. CASE 23S

(b) 1lst paragraph: Same as existing rule, but add on at
end of lst paragraph "in accordance with the applicable provisions of
the Commission ‘Manual for the Installation and Operation of Comming-
ling Facilities,' then current.

2nd paragraph: Same as existing rule.
3rd paragraph: Revise to read as follows:

Applicant shall furnish proof of the fact that all
parties owning any interest in the subject lease were notified by
registered mail of his intent to commingle production from the separate
common sources of supply.

4th paragraph: Same as existing rule.
RULE 309-B ADMINISTRATIVE APPROVAL, LEASE COMMINGLING

The Secretary-Dire-tor of the Commission shall have authority
to grant exceptions to Rule 309-A to permit the commingling of production
from two or more separate leases in a common tank battery without notice
and hearing, provided application has been filed in triplicate with the
Commission and is accompanied by plats of the leases showing thereon the
welis on the leases and the formations in which they are completed, and
schematic diagrams of the commingling facility, showing it to be of an
acceptable design in accordance with the Commission "Manual for the
Installation and Operation of Commingling Facilities" then current, and
provided further that:

1. All production is from the same common source of supply,
or an exception to Rule 303 (a) has been obtained.

2. Adequate facilities will be provided for accurately
determining production from each well at reasonable intervals.

3. All parties owning an interest in the leases aréd—ait—
operators—of—adijeining-leasas have consented in writing to the com-

mingling of production from the separate leases,

4. In lieu of paragraph 3 of this rule, the applicant may
furnish proof of the fact that said parties were notified by registered
mail of his intent to commingle production from the separate leases.




The Secretary-Director may approve the application if, after a period
of 20 days following receipt of the application, no party has made
objection to the application.

5. In addition to the foregoing requirements for administra-
tive approval to commingle production from two or more separate leases,
the following requirements shall also apply:

(a) To commingle production from two or more separate
leases in a common tank battery without first separately measuring the
production from each such lease, the ownership of the leases must be
common throughout. This shall include working interest ownership, royalty
ownership and overriding royalty ownersh.p.

(b) To commingle the production from twc or more separate
leases in a common tank battery where there is a diversity of ownership
(whether in working interest, royalty interest, or overriding royalty
interest) the hydrocarbon production from each lease shall be accurately
measured and determined in accordance with the applicable provisions of
the Commission "Manual for the Installation and Operation of Commingling
Facilities™ then current.




TEXACO Inc,

Hou:rs

WEATHERING TESTS

STATE OF NEW MEXICO "G" LEASE

MONUMENT POOL

: Observed Tank Chart Gravity Volume % Change in
Gauge Temperature Gravity Volume (Bbls) @ 60°F @ 60OF (Bbls) Initial Volume @ 60°F

13'-5-12/16" 81 33.2 Lus 45 31.8 441,75

1 1-7-12/16" 90 34,0 483.97 31.9 478.21

r-7-11/16" 96 34,4 483.79 31.9 u76.87 -.2802
r-7-11/16" 101 35.2 483.79 32.3 475.95 -Ah7es
141-7-11/16" 100 34.6 483.79 31.8 476,15 - . 4307
140-7-11/16" 98 34.3 483.79 31.7 476.53 -.3513
141-7-10/16" 80 33.1 483.45 31.7 479.63 #.2969
141-7-4/16" 83 33.5 482.60 + 31.9 78,21 0
14t-7-1/16" 85 33.6 482,08 31.9 477.31 -.1882
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WEATHERING TEST
TEXACO Inc, STATE OF NEW MEXICO "L" & "M" LEASES VACUUM POOL
Date & Time Hours Gauge Temperature omwwmmwm <ommmw mmmww L) mdmmwwz @ mew.Em,mva prn%mms@wmmsws@moow.
6-1-61  9:00 a.m. 0 Tt-4-15/32" 9 38.7 oUL 43 37.3 2h2,13
10:00 a.m, 1 Tr-lb-15/32" 83 39.0 244 43 37.3 241,64 -,2023
11:00 a.m. 2 Tr-U4-15/32" 82 36.8 2UL 43 37. 241,76 -.1528
12:00 a.m. 3 7'-4-15/32" 8l 38.9 244 .43 37.1 241,52 -.2519
1:00 p.m. 4y 7t-4-15/32" 83 39.0 244,43 37.3 241,64 -.2023
5:00 p.m. 8 Ti-4-17/32" 84 39.0 244,61 37.2 241.69 -.1817
9:00 p.m. 12 7r-4-17/32" 81 39.0 oUl, 61 37.4 242,06 -.0289
6-2-61  9:00 a.m. o4 T'-4-16/32" 82 39.0 24k, 52 37.3 241,85 -.1156
6-3-61  3:00 a.m. ug 7r-4-13/32" 80 38.8 UL 26 37.3 241,84 -.1197
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WEATHERING TEST

TEYACO Inc. C. E. PENNY NCT-4 LEASE JUSTIS ELLENBURGER & JUSTIS MCKEE POOLS
Date & Time Hours Gauge Temperature omewMMm <omwmw mmwwwv mw.mmwww @ m,o\wwcﬂm,opmv Han%mmstmwsw:@moom.
6-3-61 1:20 a.m. T1-6-4,/8" 73 46.0 156.19 4i 9 155,17
3:55 a.m. 0 m_-ppyﬂ\m: 71 45,5 185,61 4L, 6 184.59
4:55 a.m, 1 gr-11-7/8" 70 45.5 185.61 4i,6 184,68 £.0487
6:15 a.m. 2:20 81-11-6/8" 68 UL 5 185.40 : 44,8 184,66 | £.0379
7:30 a.m. 3:35 8'-11-6/8" T4 46,0 185.40 44,8 184,10 - . 2654
8:30 a.m. 4:35 8'-11-6/8" 75 46,0 185.40 44,7 184,01 -.31l42
12:10 p.m. 8:15 gt-11-5/8" 81 46.5 135.19 un 7 183.26 -.7205
4:00 p.m. 12:05 8'-11-4/8" 87 47.0 184.98 Ly .6 182,50 -1.1322
6-4-61  5:00 a.m. 25:05 8'-11-3/8" 76 46.0 184,77 4y .6 183.29 - . 7042
6-5-61  4:40 z.m. 48:45 81.11-2/8" 78 b46.0 184,56 L 4 182.92 -.90uU7
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B (1) mt&mpubncmmminguongtmummu

BEFORE THE OIL COMSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

'CALLED BY THR OXL COMBERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR s
YTHE PURPOSE OF COMSIDERING: g

CASE No, 2356
Order No. R~2060

lvation Commission of ¥Mew Mexico, hereinafter xeferred to as the

,COIB!MR REYISIORS OF RULES 303 AND i
[303-B. | ;,
f ORDER OF THE COMMYSSION
i
BY FEE COMMISSION:
! i
‘ This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on
Aungust 16, 196]l, at santa Fe, New Mexico, before the 0il Conser-

WOW, on this___l3th day of September, 1961, the Commission,
'a quorum baing present, having considared the testimony presented
‘and the exhibits received at said hearing, and being fully advised
'{n the premises, i

FINDS:

law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this csuse and the subject
gutm thereot. '
;5 (2) That the Commission should estadlish standards appli-
lnnhh to aesminalinag installations which should srevent. in so llri

.u possible, W measursment and allocation of production.

: (3) mtmm-mmmxm-mmmamxi
specifying measuring methods tc be used, accuracies to be attained,
and scceptabis physical arrangemsnts for commingling Maau

{4) thumotmxmwmca-nm@cm—e
ningling, with cerxtain modifications, should be adopted as such a
'maraal, entitled “Manual for the Installation and Operation of
Commingling Facilities."

b (5) mmacamsos—n:mummm
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CASE No. 2356
Order No. R-2060

(6) That said manual alsoc should serve as a oriterion for

‘the approval of commingling installations considered after notice
‘and hearing.

(7) That the adoption of said munual and the revision of
cud rules will promote the interests of conservation and the
protection of corxelative rights.

3 ORDERED 3

(1) That the Manual for the Installation and Operation of

Comingling Pacilities, attached to this order as Attachmesnt A,
{u hereby adopted.

' {(2) That Rule 303 of the Commission Rules and Regulations
1: hereby revised to read in its entirety as follows:

;;mu 303. SEGRBGATION OF PRODUCTION FROM POOLS

' {a) Each pool shall be produced as a single common source
lof supply and the wells therein shall be completed, cased, main-
.tained, and operated co as to prevent communication, within the

‘wall bore, with any other specific pool or horison, and the pxro-
' duction mnms shall at all times be actually segregated, and
the commingling or confusion of such production, before marketing,
nvith th;‘d production from any other pool or pools is strictly

(d) The Secratary-Director of the Commission shall have
thc authority to grant an axception to Rule 303 (a) to psrmit the
‘commingling in common facilities of the commonly owned production
from two Or more common sources of supply, without notice and ‘
hating. provided that the liquid hydrocarbon production from each :
Commen semvee of supply is to he accurately msasured or deter-
nnod pxior to aueh ee—anunq in accordance with the applicadle
'provisions of the Commission "Manual for the Installation and
pporlt.xon of Commingling Facilities, " then current.

‘ Applications for administrative approval to commingle
‘the production from two Or more common sources of supply shall be
filed in triplicatas with the Santa Fe office of the Commission.
mamummmtmnwmauutommuu of
ithe liguid hydrocarbons, the values thereof, and the volumes of :
mmamfmachpol.umuumw :
gravtty value of the commingled liquid hydrocarbon production; |

a schematic diagram of the proposed installation; a plat showing
tho location of all wells on the applicant’'s lsase and the pool
“from which each well is producing. The applicatioa shall also
‘state specifically whether the actual commereizl value of such
‘commingled production will be less than the sum of the values of
the production from each common source of supply and, if so, how
mch less.
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Where State or Fedsral lands are involved, applicant
. clau furnish evidence that the Commissioner of Public lands for
. : “the State of MNew Nexico or the Regional Supervisor of the United
_ - 8tates Geological Survey has coanssnted tc the propased commingling.

(3) That Rule 309-B of the Commission Rules and Rogulations
.u haredy revised to read in its entirety as follows:

] 3 ‘wu 309-B. ADMINISTRATIVE APPROVAL, LEASE COMMINGLING

: The Secrstary-Director of the Commission shall have authorit
to grant awceptions to Rule 309-A tc permit the commingling of
. daction from two or more separate leases im a common tank battery
- s _without notice and hearing, providad application has been filed in.
. - triplicate with the Commission and is accompanied by plats ~f the
‘]lmu showing therson the wells on the leases and the formmtions
" in which thay are completed, and schematic diagrams of the commin~
'gling facility, showing it to be of an acceptable design in accord-
- ance with the Commission "Mamual for the Installation and Operatios
- of Commingling Yacilities,” then curreamt, and provided further thatg:

< : 1. mmimummmmamotsmm.k
* ox an axception to Bmle 303 (a) has been cbtained, :

2. Lmt. facilities will be provided for accurately
Mmi.nf.u production from each well at remsonable intervals.

} 3. All parties owning an interest in the leases and the
puxcku-r of the commingled production therefrom have consented

‘in writing to the commingling of production Zrom the separate
lcuu

T i L e Yoty v

4. In lieu of paragraph 3 of this rule, the applicant
munh proof of the fact that uj.d parties were notified by
 Xegistered or certified mail of his inteat to commingis 'ﬁﬁ‘ﬁata.an;
fzc-thupnulcuu The Sacretary-Director mxy spprove the |
mliﬂtm if, after a period of 20 days following receipt of the.
apFAMSRtisn, & FEILY Les maas objection to the application. ?

5. In addition to the foregoing requirements for sdminis-
tntt.v- approval to commingle production from two Or mors separate
huu, the following requirements shall also apply: ?

' {a) To commingle production from two or more separate
.Louu in a common tank battery without first separately measuring
‘mmmmmm the ownership of the lsases
.must be common throughout. This shall include working intersst
mhip royalty ownmership and ovexxiding royalty mup.

{(b) To commingle production from two Or mOre ceparate
lesues in a common tank battery where there is a diver=ity of
oum:hip {whether in working interest, royalty interest, orx

e

EE ,k;,v,"i'

ik
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f
| ovexrd
T
{

iding royalty interest) the hydrocarbom production from each

lesse shall be agccurat/ ly msasured and determinmed im accordance
wath the applicabls provisions of the Commissicn "Manual for the
L Installation and Opsration of Commingling Facilities, ™ them

i}m.
(4)

i

jimozmmmumwum—ya-m

‘ DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
iabmdumm

i

That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

STATE OF NMEWN NEXICO
OIlL COMSERVATION COMMISSION
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? = OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 871
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

March 30, 1961

Gulf 041 Corxporation
Do 669
Roswell, Few Mexico

Attention: Mr. Madison I. Taylor, District Production Manager

.
, The attached memorandwm sets out the Commission’a intention
to appoint an industry committee to study all phases of

commingling with the objective of proposing am installation
that will be as foolproof as possible.

Your company is heredy sppointed as a member of the propesed
committes. We will appreciate very much your acosptance of
this appointment and your advice at aa early date as to the
name of the person designated to represent your company.

Shell 0il Company has been named as chairman of the committes
and the Shell representative wili notify all members as to

- - P | N _ e . o A B o PRy Sy g
the Tims and Piace O ths Liist Eeseting.

T™he committee will be axpected to report to the Commission
not later than June 30, 1961, earlier if possible.

Very truly yours,

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director
ALP/ir
ccs Mx. R. L. Elkins




OlIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. Q. BOX 871
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

March 17, 1961

Texas Pacific Coal & Oll Company
P. O. Box 2110
Port Worth 1, Texas

Attention: Mr, W. Hinea
Gentlemen:

The attached memorandum sets out the Commispion’s intention
to appoint an industry committes to study all phases of
commingling with the objective of proposing zn installation
that will be as foolproef as possible.

Your company is hersdy appointed as a member of the proposed
committee, We will appreciate very much your acceptance of
this appointaant and your advice at an early date as to the

name of the jarson designated to represent your company.

fhell 01l Company has desn named as chairman of the committes
and the Shell representaiive vill matify all members as to
the time and place of the first meeting.

The committes will ke expectad to report to the Commission
not later tham June 30, 1961, earlier if possible.

Very truly yours,

A. L. PORTEBR, Jr. ,
Secretary-Director

ALP/ix
Enclosurs
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 871
SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO

March 17, 1961

Texaco, Inc.,
P. O. Box 3109
Midiand, Texas

Attention: Mr. Markley
Gentlemans

T™he attached mesmorandum sets out the Commission's intention
to appoint an industry committee to study all phases of
commingling with the objective of proposing an imstallation
that will be as foel proof as possible.

Your company is heredy appeinted as a member of the proposed
ocommittes, We will appreciate very much your aceeptance of
this appointment and your advice at an early date as to the
name of the person designated to represent your company.

Shell 0il Company hes beg: namsd a3 chalsmen vof the committee
and the Shall representative will notify all members as to the

time and place of the first meeting.

The committes will be expected to report to the Commission
sot later than June 30, 1961, earlier if possible.

Very truly yours,

A. L, PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director
ALP/ix

Enclosure
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 871
SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO

March 17, 1961

Benson-Montin-Greer Drilling Corporation
405 West Broadway
Pasmington, New Mexico

Attention: Mr. Al Greer

Santlemen:

The attached memorandum sets out the Commission's intention
to appoint an industry committee to study ail phases of

commingling with the objective of proposing an installation
that will be as foolproof as possible.

Your company is hereby appointed as a nember of the proposed
committes. We will appreciate very much your acceptance of
<his appointment and your advice at an early date as to the
name of the perscn designated to represent your company.

Shell O0il Company has besn named as chairman of the committes
and the Sheli representative will notify all members as to the
time and place of the first meeting.

The committee will be expected to report to the Commissgion

ot later than June 30, 1961, esurlier if possible.

Very truly yours,

A. L. PORTER, Jr.

Sscretary-Directox
A'®/ir

Enclosure
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 871
SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO

March 17, 1961

Phillips Petrolewm Company
Phillips Building
Bartlesville, Oklahoma

Attention: Mr. Jack Tarner, Production Department

Gentlemen:

The attached memorandum sets out the Commission's intention
to appoint an industry committee to study all phases of
ocommingling with the objective of proposing an installation
that will be as foolproof as possible.

Your cempany is hereby appointed as a member of the proposed
committee. We will appreciate very much your acceptance of
this appeintasnt and your advice at an early date as to the
name of the person designated to represent your company.

Shall 0i) Company has besn named as chairman of the committee
and the fhell representative will noiify all me=bsrs as to
the tims and place of the first meeting.

The COMRittes will De @Xpected to report io the Comeissid
not later than June 30, 1961, earlier if possible.

Very ti:uly yours,

A. L, PORTEBR, Jrx.
Secretary-Director
ALP/ir

Philline Peatraiaim Frmnene.




. w- OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
- S P. O. BOX 871
SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO

@ Narch 17, 196l
i

Pan American Fetroleum Corporation
P. O. Box 268

Lubbock, Texas
Attention: Mr. K. 8. Whitmore

Gentlemens

to appoint an industry committee to study all phases of

commingling with the objective of proposing an installation
that will be as foolproef as possible.

@ The attached memorandum sets out the Commission's intention

Your company 1s hereby appointed as a member of the proposed
committes. We will uppreciate very much your aceeptance of
this appointment and your advice at an early date as to the
namé of the person designated to represert your company.

mmxmh‘muud&umetma@itm
and the Shell representative will notify all mewbers as to
the time and place of the first meeting.

The committee will be expected to report to the Commisgion
not later than June 30, 1961, earlier if possible.

Very truly yours,

A. L. PORTER, Jx.
Secretary-Director
ALP/Lir




OIL CONSERVATION COMMiIssION
P. 0. Box 871

SANTA FE, NEW MEXico

F | March 17, 1963




OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 871
SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO

Bumble 041 & Refining Company
. + Box 1600
Kidland, Texas

Attention: Mr. W, N, O'Reilly

to report to the Commission
than June 30, 196}, earlier if possible.

Very truly yours,

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 871
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

March 17, 1961

Carper Drilling Company
Axtesia, New Mexico -

Attentior: M. Rowley
Gentlemen:

The attached memorandum sets out the Commiséion's intention
to appoint an industry commities to study all phases of
commingline with the objective of proposing an installation
that will be as foolproof as posszible.

Rame of tha narassn Aesignatad L5 Zepresent your company.
MlMlMyhuhonna.duchumnofthooe-itm

and the Shell representatiwe will =otify all members as to the
time and place of the first meeting.

The committee will be expected to report to the Commission
not later than June 30, 1961, earlier if possible.

Very truly yours,

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Becretary-Director

ALP/ix

Enclosurs
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 871

SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO

Razrch 17, 1961

(“nnu.m

J AtSentions Nr. Bughston

vm

IM} "o sppeesiste very meel your scpsptanee of the chairmanship
lD of =& connittae to stily all phases of ceumingling
|

with the ebjective of puspesing an installation that will be
as Seslpeset as pedsible. ~

—=

In addision o Shell, the fellowing coumpenies have agresd to

oduve on the ssamittes, aleag with & Conmission repsesentative:
\ Seasee-lontin-Guesr Brilling Cosporatiesn, Pan Imericen, Phillips,

Sulle, Sensse, T. P. Cual & 0i1 Conpany, Contineatal, améd Caxper




MEMO NO.

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. 0. BOX 871
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

MEMORANDUM:

TO: ALL OPERATORS
FROM: A. L. PORTER, Jr., Secretary-Director

SUBJECT: COMMINGLING INSTALLATIONS

The Commission has always been aware that in most instances
where commingling has beea approved (bcth between leases and between
pools) the mechanical installation is such that it is physically
possible for production from one lease or from one pool to be charged
to another lease or pool.

Recently it has come to the Commission's attention that
abuses of the commingling privilege are probably occurring.

In order to eliminate such abuses in commingling installations
which are presently autborized, as well as in those which may be
authorized in the future, the Commission is definitely of the opinion
that standards for such installations must be established which will
eliminate the possibility of abuses.

To this end, the Commission will, ir the very near future,
appoint an industry committee to study all phases of commingling with
the objective of proposing an installation waich will be as foolproof
as is physically possible. .

It is the Commission's thought that this Committee should
consult not only with equipment mamnufacturers but with the Commission
engineering staff, and should, within ninety (90) days after appoint-
ment, file 2 writtean report acd reccmmendation for minimum standards
for commingling installations.

The Commission contemplates that after reviewing the
Committee's report and recommendation, it will establish certain
minimum standards for all commirnglirg installations, including those
already authorized, in order to prevert abuses.

Any abuse discovered will, of course, lead to prosecution
of the violator,

March 16, 1961
ir/




OliL COMPANY

P. 0. Box 1858
Roswell, New Mexico

June 2, 1961

Subject: Report of Industry Study Comnittee
Commingling of Crude 0il

State of New Mexico ;
0il Conservation Commission

P. 0. Box 871 -

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attenticn Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr. L
Secretary-Directer

Gentlemen:

c R S

This report, which represents the combined efforts of all the members
of the subject Committee, is presented for the purpose of providing the New
Mexico 0il Conservation Commission with recommendations concerning commingling
instsllations which are as foolprcof as possible. However, it was recognized
early in the work of the Committee that the design of a completely "foolproof™
systen would be impossible; therefore, primary consideration was given to the
dnzign of systems which would minimize the possibilities of failures or
accidental mismeasurements and which would facilitate detection of purposeful
mismeasurements of commingled crude oil. The final report and recommendations
are not in every phase the uranimous opinion of all Committee members, instead,
it represents the majority opinion of the members. This fact is mentioned
inasmuch as there is considerable difference of opinion among industry repre-
sentatives regarding the strictness of regulations that should and could be
imposed on commirgling authorizations.

¥
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The report consists of two parts. Part I, which is enclosed as

Attachment No. 1, covers several proposals for the assembly and design of %
comningling installations, utilizing a variety of equipment and layouts, and §
intended for use in commingling production from different zones having the same :
royalty interest and from different zones or leases having different royalty ;
interests. Thesz designs include what the Committee considers are minimam H
requirements. In these designs the actual liquid measuring facilities are :
sheown by the symbol , and the requirements of this metering equipment, ?
method of proving, apd method of production allocation is covered in Part II. g

i
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N.M.O.C.C. -2- f-2-61

Part 11, which is enclosed as Attachment No. 22, covers proposals for
metering equipment, method of proving, sampling equipment, and production
allocation for use in commingling production from different zones having the
same royalty interest and from different zones or leases having different
royalty interests. Wbhere possible API Standards were used, or referred to, in
the preparation of the recommendations.

In the preparation of these recommendations not too much consideraticn
was given to existing commingling installaticns nor 20w they might be modified
to comply with the recommendations, because it was believed that such installa-
tions, if changed, wo'ldd have to be considered irdividually. These recommenda-
tions, therefore, apply primarily to installations which might te approved in
the future. In addition, the Committee believes that these or other commingling
requirements which might be adopted should be reviewed periodicell; to ascertain
whether changes sre reeded in view of new developments in eguipment.

The Committee sincerely hopes that the recommendations concerning
commingling of crude oil will be useful to the New Mexico 0Oil Conservation
Commission staff in clarifying some of the problems involved and in the prepara-
tion ~f sound and reasonable regulations govérning such commingling.

Very truly yours,

SHELL OIL COMPANY
R. L. Elkins
Committee Chairman

Enclosures
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ZONE "a”

HYDRAULIC
SUBSURFACE PUMPING INSTALL ATION

VALVES “W"
VALVES T

M

HT
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SEE INSERT FOR

1 ‘
GAS RETURN NOT HYDRAULIC SUBSURFACE

REQUIRED FOR ZONES PUMPING INSTALLATION
OF COMMON ROYAL-

P

L &
@
L 2

BAD OIL. RETURN

{SEE DWGS A-70R A-B
FOR DETAILS)

> HTY
zone c* $ 3 §
Iz ﬂ REQUIREMENTS FOR USING COMMON TEST VESSEL
{. Automatic waell test heoder valves on individuol well flowti may be substituted for vaive "H".

Interiocking control o8 shown would then be required between soch voive on the monifoid and
the respective vetve “T°

2. Manual, pneumatic, or alectrical interlocks must be provided between the appropiote valve “H
ond vaolve "T" os shown. Conirol penel @ and control lines to volves ore not required if
SYMBOLS mechanical interiock is provided for manual operation.
' 3 Monvol overides on eutomatic well test hecder valves on individual well fiowlines moy be instolied on
CHECK VALVE. production side only.

BLOCK VALVE.

£ WAY VALVE (SuCimsaTic O B ECTRICAL LY CONTROLLED),

3 WAY VALVE (MANUAL, PNEUMATIC OR ELECTRICALLY
CONTROLLED).
CONTROL PANEL (PNEUMATIC OR ELECTRICAL)

GAS METER
LIOUIDS MEASURING FACILITIES(SHALL INCLODE SAMPLER, WHERE APPLICAE, €)

METER FOR POWER OIL

TESTING VESSEL (REATER-TREATER OR SEPARATOR) INDIVIDUAL TREATERS USED IN COMINGLING 2ORTS

HEATER TREATER : ©F COMMON OR SEPARATE RQYALTIES

POWER OIL TANK NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISION

STOCK TANK ‘ Gomn‘r‘r!t‘ ON COMINGLING \

PUMP DRAWN: HMS DATE: __5-4-61 | GWG.NO.
ARAT APPROVED

SEPARATOR REVISED , A-1

APPROVED N —
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HYDRAULIC °
SUBSURFACE PUMPING INSTALLATION

WELL TEST METER
(OPTIONAL =g

VALVES "W
VALVES "T°
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<

zZone ‘2" ¥ 1%}

132 (TO WMOIVIDUAL ZONES)

SEE INSERT FOR HYDRAULIC SUBSURFACE
uuuuu PUMPING INSTALLAYTION
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e i > 2 HT
zone 2§ T ¥ O-"
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? x 4 { GAS RETURAN NOT
REQUIRED FOR ZONES
. A OF COMMON ROYAL- ~
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Sl

M-
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- 1 REQUIREMENTS FOR USING COMMON TEST VESSEL
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1l [ i < t Automatic wel!i test heoder valves on individuol well flowlines may be substituted for voive "H”
tnteriocking control o:'. shown waould then be requicred between eoch valve on the manifold ond
the respeciive vofve T°

2. Manugcl, pneumatic, or electrical interlocks must be provided Detween the appropiote valve “n
ond valve "T" qs shown Coantcol panel B and canirol lines to valves are not required if
mechonico} wnterlock 13 provided for moaual operation,

SYMBOLE 3 monwal overides on automatic wall test header volves on individual well flowlines moy ba instalied on
production side only.
CHECKX VALVE.
BLOCK VALVE.

2 WAY VALVE (PNEUMATIC OR ELECTRICALLY CONTROLLED).

3 WAY VALVE (MANUAL, PNEUMATIC OR ELECTRICALLY
CONTROLLED)

CONTROL PANEL (PNEUMATIC OR ELECTRICAL)
GAS METER '

LIQUIDS MEASURING FACILITIES
METER FOR POWER OiL

TESTING VESSEL (HEATER-TREATER OR SEPARATOR) COMMON TREATER USED IN COMINGLING ZONES—O&

HEATER TREATER COMMON OR SEPARATE ROYALTIES
POWER OIL TANK -
NEW MEXICO Ot CONSERVATION COMMISION
STOCK TANK _
COMMITTEE ON COMINGLING
PUMP . L
. HMS DATE:___5-4-61 _ .NO.
SEPARATOR oRawN: A DWG.NO
REVISED A-2
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ZONE °C" t BAD OIL RETURN

113 mE (SEE DWGS.A-7 OR A-8
. FOR DETAILS)

GAS RETURN NOT

|" REQUIRED FOR ZONES
OF COMMON_ ROYALTIES

TESY

REGUIREMENTS FOR USING COMMON TEST VESSEL

1. Automtatic well test heoder valves on individual well tlowlines may bs substituted for valve “H
interlocking conirol os shown would then be required between sach valve on the manifold and
the respective voive “T"

2. Control panel dasigned to permit-ppening of only one pair of voives"H" and “T" at any time.

3 Manual overides on outomatic well test heoder vaolives on individual well flowiines moy be
inctallied on production side only. o

CHECK VALVE.
BLOCK VALVE.
2 WAY VALVE (PNEUMATIC OR ELECTRICALLY CONTROLLED)

3 WAY VALVE {MANUAL, PNEUMATIC OR ELECTRICALLY ~
CONTROLLED)
CONTROL PAREL {PNEUMATIC OR ELECTRICAL)

_ _ \ . W
GAS METER _ f oe ‘@,Qeveg\ Jioo US"-<1 Uam,,aﬁﬂ/

LIQUIDS MEASURING FACILITIES .
. INDIVIDUAL TREATERS USED IN COMINGLING -ZONES
METER FOR POWER OIL ~OF-COMMON OR SEPARATE ROYALTIES
TESTING VESSEL (HEATER-TREATER OR SEPARATOR) WM‘E‘D
HEATER TREATER NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISION
POWER OIL TANK ’ ) COMMITTEE ON COMINGLING
N P
STOCK TANK . DRAWN: . .M. 8 DATE: . S=A-S[ DWG. NO.
sPUMP : APPROVED e - :
REVISED A3

SEPARATOR LAPPROVED o
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ZONE "GC"

YMBO

BLOCK VALVE.

3 WAY VALVE (MANUAL, PNEUMATIC OR ELECTRICALLY
CONTROLLED)
CONTROL PANEL (PNEUMATIC OR ELECTRICAL)

GAS METER

LIQUIDS MEASURING FACILITIES
METER FOR POWER OIL

TESTING VESSEL (HEATER-TREATER OR SEPARATOR]}
HEATER TREATER

POWER OIL TANK

STOCK TANK

PUMP

SEPARATOR

OO QODO® HE Y ™

ES

2 WAY VALVE (PNEUMATIC OR ELECTRICALLY CONTROLLED).

HYDRAULIC
SUBSURFACE PUMPING INSTALLATION

{TO INDIVIDUAL ZONES)

SEE INSERT FOR
HYDRAULIC SUBSURFACE
PUMPING INSTALLATION

GAS RETURN NOT REQUIRED
FOR ZONES OF COMMON
ROYALTIES.

REQUIREMENTS FOR USING COMMON TEST VESSEL

I. Automatic well test heoder vaives on individual waell flowlines may be substituted for valve "H™
Interiocking contral as shown would then be require/ between eoch volve on the manifold aond
*he raspective volve "T".

g ¥

2. Control panel designed to permit opening of only one poir of valves 'K" and "T" 3¢ cny time.

CHECK VALVE. 3. Manuol overides on automatic well test headsr volves on individuo! wall flowlinas moy be
instolied omrproduction side only.

£ oye
e ““"'a"’ &éméc\ ‘\lafﬂ l)«‘a—o U e e o
4)1{’ !/ML /‘:n '

COMMON TREATER USED IN COMINGLING ZONESOF
“\OMMON OR SEPARATE ROYALTIES
WHEN -MANGAL—VA=KES—ARE-NOTINSTACCED

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISION
COMMITTEE ON COMINGLING

DRAWN: WS DATE: __5-4-G DWG. NO.
APPROVED:

REVISED A-4
APPROVED
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REQUIREMENTS FOR USING COMMON TEST VESSEL"

1. Automatic well test heoder valves on individuol well flowlines may be substituted for valve "H".
Intericcking control @s shown would then be required between eoch valve on the moanifold ond

the reepective valvs *

2. Monugl, pneumatic, or slectricol intarlocks must be provided betwasn the oppropiate voive "H”

and volve “T" es shown. Control panst

ond control lines to volves are not required if

SYMBOLS mechanicol interlock is provided for manual operatisn,
P 3. Mosual overides on oufomatic well fest hedder volves on individual well flowlines moy be instalied on
- CHMECK VALVE. production side oniy.
BLOCK VALVE.

2 WAY VALVE (PNEUMATIC OR ELECTRICALLY CONTILROLLED).

3 WAY VALVE (MANUAL, PNEUMATIC OR ELECTRICALLY
CONTROLLED) ) )
CONTROL PANEL {PNEUMATIC OR ELECTRICAL)

GAS METER

LIQUIDS MEASURING FACILITIES

METER FOR POWER OIL

TESTING VESSEL (HEATER-TREATER OR SEPARATOR)
HEATER TREATER

POWER OiL. TANX

STOCK TANK

PUMP

SEPARATOR
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INDIVIDUAL TREATERS USED IN COMINGLING ZONES
OF COMMON ROYALTIES BY SUBTRACTION
METHOD

NEW MEXICO CIL CONSERVATION COMMISION
COMM!TTEE ON COMINGLING

DRAWN: HMNS DATE:__3-4-61 | DWG.NO.
APPROVED
REVISED A-5
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REQUIREMENTS FOR USING COMMON TEST VESSEL

I. Automotic wsll test header voives on individuol well tiowlines moy be substituted for voive "H".
Interiocking control as shown would then be required between soch voive on the monifold and
the respective yolve "T°

il
e
-
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2. Manual, -pneumatic, or electriccl interlocks must be proviced betwsen the cppropiote vaive "H"
ond volve "T" os shown. Control pansl and control lines to valves are not required if
mechanicat intertock is provided for monual operoticn.

SYMBOLS

3. aonuol overides on automatic well test head eas on i
producilion side only.

dividuol well flowlines may be instailed on
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CHECK VALVE.
BLOCK VALVE.
Z‘WAY VALVE (PNEUMATIC OR ELECTRICALLY CONTROLLED).

3 WAY VALVE {MANUAL, PNEUMATIC OR ELECTRICALLY
CONTRCLLED)
CONTROL PANEL (PNEUMATIC OR ELECTRICAL)

GAS METER

3

LIQUIDS MEASURING FACILITIES
METER FOR POWER OIL

TESTING VESSEL (HEATER-TREATER OR SEPARATOR)
HEATER TREATER
POWER OiL TANK

COMMON TREATER USED IN COMINGLING ZONES OF
COMMON ROYALTIES BY SUBTRACTION METHOD

STOCK TANK NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVAT'ON COMMISION
PUMP COMMITTEE ON COMINGLING
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SYMBOLS
CHECK VALVE.
BLOCK VALVE.

HT

2 WAY VALVE (PNEUMATIC OR ELECTRICALLY CONTROLLED).
3 WAY VALVE (MANUAL, PNEUMATIC OR ELECTRICALLY

CONTROLLED),
CONTROL PANEL (PNEUMAT!C OR ELECTRICAL)

GAS METER
LiGUIDS MEASURING FACILITIES
METER FOR POWER OIL

TESTING VESSEL (HEATER-TREATER OR SEPAR ATOR)

HEATER TREATER
QOWER OiL TANK
STOCK TANK
PUMP
SEPARATOR
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WHEN TEST TREATER IS NSTALLED

NEW MEXICO OiL CONSERVATION COMMISION

COMMITTEE ON COMINGLING

DRAWN: H.M.S. DATE: —_5-4-61 DWG.NQ
APPROVED

REVISED A-8
APPROVED

.- e d,




I

-~

ATTACHMENT NO. &

PART 11

Liquid Measuring Facilities

¢/441-d1_v'¢4,o_’1 Mf(// ;W‘»”'?.

GOMNiING LING A
ZONE MB#SRING (Common Royalty) RIS ) )
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(1) Meter Equipment =g /a( S IR NI S L Por v hp aa Be \s
V//’/ ’ Py - = ! “y n e ( /f//g. !
a non-rebet counter can FQ

ﬁm,gg |

(2)

14 L
~ ii.

/e
Any acceptable meter equlpped wit!
be used for the transfer of liquid hydrocarbons from individual

zones to a central tank battery. The counter and meter register-
ing mechanism shall be readily sealable.

[ S R { 4 “x

{
Any type of automatic sempler can be used for determining
the BS&W content of the meter;z fluid. Tke sanple container
shall be of sufficient volumel/to s
Both the sampler and szmple container are %o be readily sealable

Sampling Equipment

Zone Production Allocation

E/ If a sampler is utilized, or if BS&W content is less than
2%, the net zone production shall te determined by correct-
S coctent and meter

ing the gross meter reading for BS&W
factor; however, if a sampler is not utilized and BS&W
content is 2% or more, the net zone production shall be

determined Ly correcting the gross metcr reading for meter
factor only. If a sampler is installed on any one zone,
then a sampler shall be installed on all zones metering

fiuid containing 2% or more BS&W.

If the summation of the net production from all zones 4
not agree with the net pipelire runs, with beginning and
ending stock adjustments, then the difference will be
apportioned to each zone by the ratio that each net zone
production vears to the summatior of ret production from
all zones. (See III-E, f3r Allocation Forrm:ila)

Meter Provers and Procedures of Calibration

g/ Any cof the following types of provers can be used for
calibrating zone meters:
i. Strapped storage tank

Serphkin tank
iii. Master meter

iv. Piston displacement meter
v. Any prover facility tuat is dzvel

equivalent to 1-L.

¥
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store the samrple for one monthow 5-—ck

loped zaving accuracies
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b/ Each meune meter/%hall héfproved monthly untél adequate
bistory of performence has been estaplished to merit
extension of the proving freguency.

¢/ The minimum volume for proving shall be sufficient to
read volume in prover tc the degree of 1 part in 100

(1%).

g/ If prover device is not asutomatically temperature compen-
sated, the prover volume shall be correcied for tgmperature
by correcting the initial and final volumes to HO F.

C g WITH ALL BUT ONE ZONE METERED (Subtraction Method)

(1) Meter Equipment

Any acceptable meter equipped with & non-reset counter can Lp
. be used for the transfer of liquid hydrocarbons from the N
individual zones tc a central tank battery. The counter and LN
meter registering mechanisms shall be readily sealable. 'g;wﬁ
¥ A
(2) Sampling Equipment T %"ﬂ :
! RS v £y
Any type of automatic sampler caz be used for determining ‘f{f N\\
the BSAW content of the metergd fluid. Taie sample container QLF‘.\
shall be of sufficient volume/to store the sample for one monthfﬂ}wf 1

Both the sampler and sampler contairer are to te readily sealable.

Samplers shall be required on all metered zones if the zones
are metered prior to treatment for BS&W; aowever, samplers will
not be required on the metered zones that have individual
treating systems for removal of BS&W prior to metering.

. (3) Zone Production Allocation

If a sampler is utilized, the net zone production shall be
determined by correcting the gross meter reading for BS&W content
and meter factor; however, if a sampler is not wtilized, the net
zone production shall be determined by correcting the gross meter
reading for meter fector only. The unmetered zone production
will be equal to the net piveline runs, with beginning and ending
stock adjustments, minus the summation of the net production from
all metered zones corrected for meter factor ard if a sampler is
utilized, a correction for BS&W will be applied.

(4) Meter Provers and Procedures of Calibration

a/ The meter shall be calibrated into any vessel which simmlates
actual run conditions. The prover volume shall be weathered
as long as the oil is pormally retaired in stcrage, rot to
exceed 24 hours.

JORTI, VR SN RI e
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Fach wewe metegﬂshall be proved monthly until allequate
history of performance has been established to merit
extension of the proving freguency.

The minimum volume for proving shkall be sufficien’ to
read volume in prover to the degree of 1 part of 100

(1%).

Prover volumes shall be corrected for tenperature by
correcting the initial and firal volumes to €c°r.

EOMMING L M)A

d/

LEASE OR ZCNE MPEFERING (Royalty oot cbmmon)

A.

GENERAL REQUIREMENTS =7 ke tovd Perave 3¢ A %’Cf‘- /"& e
ﬁll&f«;z FEMLT . R ‘1""'\' P ATt ¢ e DB “"(‘5’1' Q’/‘C ~

P

Metering facilitie$ for transfer of llqﬁld hydrocarbons -/ ¢.. . 05._
between individusal leases or zomes to a central tank battery shall rc,
provide proper means for quality determination {where resuired), L (144%1
net volume determination, fail-safe operation, and shaell meet the .,
requirements listed below. The overall accuracy of tke system must“""
equal or surpass the present hand gauging methods used in oil custody

transfer.

,4,1fl<‘.0u ’

f? a%ibmkiiivnyﬁphyyzﬁl

!ll_ Meter Equipment

Any meter that kLas been previouiﬁgrauthorized for use in
an autom&tic custody transfer system/by the New Mexico 0il
Conservation Commission can be used for the transfer of liquid
hydrocarbons from individual leases to & central tank battery.
The counter and meter registering mechanism shall be readily
sealable.; All measured volumes shall be corrected %o a base

"temperature of 60°F. Temperature compernsation for temperature-

corrected meters shall conform with ASME-APT Code 1101.

Temperature measurement for correction of volume measured by

tanck or ge-temperature-compensated meter Lo standard temperature

shall be made in accordance with API Standard 2500, "Part IV -

- Automatic Temperature Devices"

[ ¢

A1l types of meter installations must meet certain funda-
mental requirements. These include accuratée proving facilities;
adequate protective devices, such as strairers, relief valves,
and air or vapor eliminators; ard dependable pressure ard flow
controls. A further fundamental installation rcquirement is
that physical conditions during proving skould sirulate actual
operating corditions.

A Each positive displacement meter system shall te equipped
with the following auxiliary equipment, except the items indicated
as optional. {3ee drawinzg on poeitive-displacerent meher system.)

Y

BS&W Monitor and Reroute Control Valre (Both items optional)
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13/ Strainer - A strainer skall be installed Lo remove from the
liquid entrained particles which could cicp or cause premature
wear of the metering mechanism. However, where the liguid

is clean, or where the type of metor installed does not
require or warrapt protection, the elimivation of a strainer
may be possible.

4/ Air and Gas Eliminator - (Optional} Tae system shall be

- installed in such & manner as to przveant passage of air or
vapor through the meter. Combination alr eliminators and
strainers can be used.

4é7 Sample Probe - Refer to section entitled "Sampling Equipment"
for more detalled information on the sample probe.

- .{/ PDL Metsr - the metor shall be cguipped Tith 2 weoesssed
counter registering in barrels.

‘2’ Proving Connections - See section entitled "Meter Provers and
Procedures of Calibration" for more detailed information on
proving reguirements.

127 Flow-Rate Controller - It is essential that tThe system be so
designed as to provide an adegquate head at the meter and to
provide a sufficiently constant flow througk the meter to
insure that the rate of flow is in accurate range of the

et T oMY eV 1TE d as &4 210 2 VSR S

ifice shall be installed down-stream from

3 pyevent flows in excess of tiLe maximum rated

e meter. Where s pressure-rediucing means is

e inlet side of a meher, it shall be installed}

of the meter as possitle. Tt shall be

t sufficient pressure will e maintained on
-reter Lo prEvYent any vaperizafion of f

eguired on
ks far ups

\ L 935 Dump Valve -~ In intermittent flow installatiouns, the outlet
\\ ‘ control valve or dump valve must piovide & positive shut-off
to prevent drainage of the separator or treating system.
Single-seated valves are recommended for this service. In
continmuous flow instailations, pilot-gperzted or mechanically
float-operated valves can be used. Pilot-operated valves
shall be of the snap-acting, normally ciosed type; i.e.,
closing with pilot supply failure. The meter will te installed
in the stresm between the feparefcr and its dump valve to
maintain adequate pressurg on the liguid while mefering.

75 prcoding P AL !
A positive volume or dump meter sysiem shall be equipped with
a sample probe, dump meter and proving connections. {See the
following sections on "Sampling Eguipmert", meter provers and
procedures of calibration for farther details on the sample

b
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prove e proving connectiozs. ) Ths Taicrral walls of the
dump reber should te as self-cloarisyg as possible in order
- that :o“rc:ion products, parariia. anl Zorzign matter will
' not collest inside the Lapk. Provigion mmst be made Sor

yal

accurate determination in recording of tncorrected volume
ard average temperature, or of temperanure-corvected
volume.

g2i' Sampling Equipment

Provision shall be made for repregentative sampling of the
fluid transferred from each individazl lease for dotermina*ion
of the BS&W content, and,if neeled, Zor the detormination of APT
Gravity. The lease 0il andllng arrargement m;st remove gas
and sufficiert free water prior to metering to insucrs that the
0il, wken measured, is sufficiently free from volatile fractiomns
and water %o permit accurate measurament aad sampling. Sioce
acceptable automatic samplers may ce designsi and constructed
in & variety of shapes and formv, no attempt has hesn made to
limit the mechanical design or materials employsd to acceomplish
a satisfactory result. However, when the mxetering and sampling

o

system is installed prior to treatment for removal of BS&W, a
continuous type sampler shall te employed. A contiruoues sampler ¥
is defined as one which is designed and operateld so as to trans- g
fer equal increments of liguid from +he retered stream to the: &

sample contairer at a unlform rates or—moTe e —per \J

INOLS

ok & 26 W 4 Vi

The sample probe and sample container shall xe%t requirements'

of API Standard 2500, Part V, Paragraph 1402 througi 1403.2
either a closed or atmospheric type containsr can Le used unless
determination of API Gravity is necessary, in whick case & closed
container sh ;MEEAE§ed The sample cogﬁg§ﬂer shgll ‘giwcuffi—

nt volunme,to Qtorqfthe sample for one mdntl ’*&il Qe ;
eqplpped with gauge glasses or some other sui RF1= device for :
visually determining the amount of sample at ary tixe dvuring the
month. Both the sampler and sarple container shall he readily

Sealable- . - " * ﬂ 'J Ma oo A S
IW

¥ eorrscti the
factor and for tem-
,;:e compensator is not -ibilized. s

(LY

P

" %3% Lease Production Allocation

-—“"’—iz?Net lease productLOn sha_l be dv,rrmi

perature if an automatic tem

\ If the summation of the ret prgduction oﬁ(all leases aoes not
agree with the net pipeline *Jn% gl g ert =3xding
stock adjustments, thern the 4 aprorsioned to each 4
lease by the ratic that each net 1o ha oo o ths '
summagion of ret production from al ass ALKl torrula in :
II1-B). . 3
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fht_ Meter Provers and Procedur=s of Calibration

a/

v/

_—1i. Skweppe? storage tark - A surgs tank or storage tank
F

watd w LQeawt T ct‘t‘mu«?‘?:
Each meterAshall ke provesd monthly untdl adegiate history
of performence has been established “6 merit extension of
the proving frequency.

The proving system shall, e vttt .
e ameaie—p T OI_Eéfﬂr 5ﬂ!§*’ as nea"lv as possible,
simulate actual operating conditions. Wkern open proving
equipment is used, a meter-proving connsciion skall be
installed and suitably valved so *hat flow may he diverted
into the prover and still maintain tle normal operating
meter pressure and flow rate. Where clos2d proving eguip-
ment is used, a meter-proving connection may be installed
upstream or down-stream of tke liguid outlet control valve;
however, means shall be provided to maintair the normal
operating meter pressure and flow.rate. Any of the follow-
ing types of provers can hLe used for calibrating lease
meters.

i. Positive displacement master meter: refer to API
Standard 1101, Section 111, Faragt phs 3035 and 3037.
The master meter skall be pzoveﬂ at least every six
months. T = 3 =¥
aat—Ret—Peen—-epEr U S BT 1CES U tWe—ppeine
carpierrr The minimem time for proving a lease meter
with a master wmeter is the time reguired to produce
at least 30 Larrels or a mwesmes duration of 2% hours.

[&l&/§%A'£k

may be used as the prover taank if the following des-
crited conditions can be met. A suitable portion of

the surge tank should be equipped with sight glasses,
graduated scales and thermometers. The surge tank
portion to be so used should bte calibrated hy water T ,
displacement or other methods yielding equivalent :
accuracy. The minimum surge tank capacity s0 used is
established by two factors. - First, the diameter should
be sufficient to provide the reguired volume within
limits fixed by the second factor; namely, that the

value of the maximum gevge-glass reading error, when
expressed as & percerntage of =rror by volume ratio in
terms of depth of surge tank so used, shall not exceed
0.05% by volume, thus establishing the minimum depth

of surge tank required. (In gerersl, it is suggested
that the minimum surge fank capacity so used should be
not less than 10 times the maxizum rated volume delivered
per minute by the largest reter to ke proved. t is also
suggested that if the strge tank is %o bte calibrated by
field-strapping me*%iods, the portior of the surge tank
used should be frece insoZar as possitle from appreciable
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GENERAL REQUIREMENTS FOR ALL METERING SYSTEMS
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changes in volume per inecrement, caused by items such
as manhole boxes, signiticant intermediate dead-wood
displacement, etc.)

iii. ALl proving devices descrited in AP1 Stacdard 1101,
Sections II and 1IX car be uvsed; however, all regquire-
ments of Sections II and III regardirg provers and their
calibration and prover procedures shall be met., Fe—

~ R e 2

o PO e

g/ If prover device is not automatically temperature compensated
the prover volume shall be corrected to 60°F.

A.

The operator shall be required, for each meferikgesystBR, to submit

monthly with the C-115 Form or as an alternate keep records of the
following items for a period to be specified by the (il Conservation

Commission.

(1) Beginning and endinz readings of ron-reset meter counter.
(2) Meter factor

(3) Percent BS&W

(4) Load oil movements and/or power oil

(5) Remarks (Explain load oil movements and/or meter or counter

malfunctions.)

ALLOCATION FOPMULA

77 = Zl XA
=Z's
Where: , :
AC{ (28 ch ! s pfc,&/’:"‘"“"i’
z! i1Neu zone®production charzeable to the zone allowable.
o Qe e
Z = Net zonepproduction corrected for meter factor and
1 BS&W, if appliczrle.
o Lrmw e
=Z's = Summation of all zones corrected for meter factor and
BS&W, if spplicable.
- bowl .
ﬂfik, = Net pipe rums with beginning ard ernding stock adjustments
S A

PP ¢} ;01, M,@_M%)
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Example: 3 Zones a [ da ¢ 29—
Zl = 500 btis.
Z2 = 500 bbls.
Z3 = 500 bLls.
=Z's = 1500 btls.
A = 1530 bbls.
Then
ooC E@Tg%(l)ifﬁ = 510 bbis.
% B ———————50013;0155 2 _ 510 vris.
Z! = 500 x 1530 ‘
,,f 2‘1 Yo oobten
( c ) & ’ -
C/% e - e s io
a/! {0/‘—‘ b, . /g\
B /é ( 'fg/ mete s Z i
BS L)
( / ﬂ /‘4» ’ A </
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Mr. John Yuronka

Texas Pacific Coal & 0il Company
P. 0. Box 40867

Midland, Texas

Mr. J. E. Robinson, Jr.
Texaco, Inc.

P. 0. Box 3109
Midland, Texas

Mr. Rex Schropp

Phillips Petroleum Company
Adams Building
Bartlesville, Oklahoma

Mr. Dan Nutter © .
Chief Engineer -

P, 0. Box 871

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

Midland, Texas .
May 5, 1951 e

fud
~

Mr. Joe Ramey
Supervisor and Proration Manager
P. 0. Box 2045

Hobbs, New Mexico

Mr. J. E. York
Pan American Petroleum Corp.

P. 0. Box 268
Lubbock, Texas

Mr. Harold Frost

Atlantic Refining Company
P. 0. Box 1610

Midland, Texas

Atteched for your review is a gset of drawings A-1 through A-8 prepared from layouts

developed st the Work Group Meeting of April 27, 1961,

It is requested that you

submit comments not later than May 11, 1961 on these proposed arrangements of equip-
ment to insure proper handling of fluids produced in commingling operations in New

Mexico. Final reproductions in
meeting on May 18, 1961.

WMO'R/cr

Yours very truly,

f}{ Yoo ’A‘/?Z

LP, 7P| ™/

W. M. 0'Rei
Chairman of Special Work Group
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MEMO NO. 10-61

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. 0. BOX 871
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

MEMORANDUM
TO: ALL OPERATORS
FROM: A. L. PORTER, Jr., Secretary-Director

GUBJECT: RULES .303 AND 309-B AND COMMINGLING MANUAL

Attached herewith is Order No. R-2060, entered by lhe
Commission September 13, 1961. This order amends Rules 303 and
309-B, to broaden the administrative authority of the Secretary-
Director in order to eliminate the necessity for hearings on
practically all types of commingling installations.

The order also adopts the New Mexico 0Oil Conservation
Commission "Manual for the Installation and Operation of Commin-
gling Facilities," which outlines standards and procedures govern-
ing commingling installations.

In order that the Commission's proration and statisti-
cal sections can be apprised of the commingling installations
previously authorized by the Commission and in actual use as of
October 1, 1961, it is requested that all operators of such in-
stallations submit to the Commission by November 24, 1961, a list
of all such facilities in use as of that date. Said list shall
include pool name and also the name of each lease produced into
each facility. If more than one pool is involved, the name of
each shall also be given. In addition, the October 1 status of
each pool underlying each lease shall also be reported, i.e.,
whether in balance so far as production vs allowable is concerned,
or underproduced or overproduced. If overproduced, the amount of
overproduction shonld bhe given. A simiiar report of status on the
date the installation is put into actual use will be required for
facilities installed after October 1.

A check of the above data will be mede to determine
whether the operators' records and the Commission's records
coincige.

It is expected that the Monthly Statistical Report,
compiled and edited by the 0il Conservation Cormission and
printed and distributed by the New Mexico 0Oil and Gas Engineer-
ing Committee, will, in the near futurs, carry the actual status
of each pool and each lease in a commingled battery, as well as
a composite status for the battery as a whole. Operators will,
of course, be expected to observe any pool and/or lease's cumu-
lative overproduced status when programming production for the
ensuing month.

September 13, 1961
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BEFORE THE CIL CONSZRVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF TEE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 2356
Order No. R~2060

APPLICATION OF THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION ON ITS OWN MOTION TO
CONSIDER THE ADOPTION OF A MANUAL
ESTABLISHING MINIMUM STANDARDS FOR
COMMINGLING INSTALIATIONS AND TO
CONSIDER REVISIONS OF RULES 303 AND
309-B.

ORDER CF THE COMMISSION

BY THE CCMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on
August 16, 1961, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the 0il Conser-
vation Commission of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the
"Commission."

NOW, on this__ 13th day of September, 1961, the Commission,
a quorum being present, having considered the testimony presented
and the exhibits received at said hearing, and being fully advised
in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof. ;

(2) That the Commission should establish standards appli-
cable to commingling installations which should prevent, in sc far
as possible, improper measurement and allocation of production.

(3) That to this end, the Commission should adopt a manual
specifying measuring methods to be used, accuracies to be attained,
and acceptable physical arrangements for commingling installations.

(4) That the report of the Industry Study Committee on Com-
mingling, with certain modifications, should be adopted as such a
manual, entitled "Manual for the Installation and Operation of
Commingling Facilities.®

(5) That Rules 303 and 309-B should be revised to provide
administrative procedures for obtaining permission to commincle
in conformance with said manual.
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{6) That said manual also should serve as a criterion for
the appreval of commingling installations considered after notice
and hearing.

(7) That the adoption of said manual and the revision of
said rules will promote the interests of conservation and the
protection of correlative rights.

1T IS THEREFORE CRDERED:

(1) That the Manual for the Installation and Operation of
Cominingling Facilities, attached to this order as Attachment A,
is hereby adopted.

{(2) That Rule 303 of the Commission Rules and Regqulations
is hereby revised to read in its entirety as follows:

RULE 303. SEGREGATION OF PRODUCTION FROM POOLS

{(2) Each pool shall be produced as a single common source
of supply and the wells therein shall be completed, cased, main-
tained, and operated so as to prevent communication, within the
viell bore, with any other specific pool or horizon, and the pro-
duction therefrom shall at all times be actually segregated, and
the commingling or confusion of such production, before marketing,
with the production from any other pool or pools is strictly
preonibited.

() The Secretary-Director of the Commission shall have
the authority to grant an exception to Rule 303(a) to permit the
commingling in common facilities of the commonly owned production
from two or more common sources of supply, without notice and
hearing, provided that the liquid hydrocarbon production from each
common gource of supply is to be accurately measured or deter-
mined prior to such commingling in accordance with the applicable
provisions of the Commission "Manual for the Installation and
Operation of Commingling Facilities, " then current.

Applications for administrative approval to commingle
the production from two or more common scurces of supply shall be
filed in triplicate with the Santa Fe office of the Commission.
The application must contain detailed data as to the gravities of
the liquid hydrocarbons, the values thereof, and the volumes of
the liquid hydrocarbons from each pool, as well as thre expected
gravity and value ¢f the commingled liquid hydrocarbon production;
a schematic diagram of the prcocposed installation; a plat showing
the location of all wells on the applicant's lease and the pool
from which each well is producing. The application shall also
state specifically whether the .actual commercial value of such
commingled production will be less than the sum of the values of

the production from each common scurce of supply and, if so, how
much less.
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Where State or Federal lands are involved, applicant
shall furnish evidence that the Commissioner of Public Lands for
the State of New Mexico or the Regional Supervisor of the United
States Geological Survey has consented to the propocsed commingling.

(3) That Rule 209-B of the Commission Rules and Regulations
is hereby revised to read in its entirety as follows:

RULE 309-B. ADMINISTRATIVE APPROVAL, LEASE COMMINGLING

The Secretary-Director of the Commission shall have authority
to grant exceptions to Rule 309-A to permit the commingling of pro-
duction from two or more separate leases in a common tank battery
without notice and hearing, provided application has been filed in
triplicate with the Commission and is accompanied by plais of the
leases showing thereon the wells on the leases and the formations
in which they are completed, and schematic diagrams of the commin-
gling facility, showing it to be of an acceptable design in accord-
ance with the Commission "Manual for the Installation and Operation
of Commingling Facilities, " then current, and provided further that:

l. All production is from the same common source of supply,
or an exception to Rule 303 (a) has been obtained.

2. Adequate facilities will be provided for accurately
determining production from each well at reasonable intervals.

3. BAll parties owning an interest in the leases and the
purchaser of the commingled production therefrom have consented

in writing to the commingling of production from the separate
leases.

4. 1In lieu of paragraph 3 of this rule, the applicant may
furnish proof of the fact that said parties were notified by
reagistered or certified mail of his intent to commingle production
from the separate leases. The Secretary—Dlrector may approve the
application if, after a pcriod of 20 days following receipt of the
application, no party has made objection to the application.

5. In addition to the foregoing requirements for adminis-
trative approval to commingle production f£rom two or more separate
leases, the following requirements shall also apply:

. (a) To commingle production from two or more separate
leases in a common tank battery without first separately measuring
the productlon from each such lease, the ownership of the leases
must be common throughout. This shall include working interest
ownership, royalty ownership and overriding royalty ownership.

(b} To commingle production from two or more separate
leases in a common tank battery where there is a diversity of
ownership (whether in working interest, royalty interest, or
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overriding royalty interest) the hydrocarbon production from each
Jease shall be accurately measured and determined in accordance
with the applicable provisions of the Commission "Manual for the
Installation and Operation of Commingling Facilities,” then

current.

+his cause is retained for the

(4) That jurisdiction of
the Commission may deem necessary.

entry of such further orders as
DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

EDWIN L. MECHEM, Chairman

E. S. WALKER, Member

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary
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T. Lyon, Continental Oil Company :
McCaskill, The Atlantic Refining Company

S. Nutter, New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
M. O‘Reilly, Humble 0il & Refining Company

D. Ramey, New Mexico O0il Conservation Commission
E. Robinson, Texaco Inc.

D. Schropp, Phillips Petroleum Company

E. Storm, Carper Drilling Company

L. Sumerwell, Shell 0il Company

E. York, Pan-American Petroleum Corporation
Yuronka, Texas Pacific Coal & 0il Company

A, L. pPorter, Jr.,
Secretary-Director
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I GENERAL RULES

The New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission recognizes two
ba